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01 NCPCR-An Overview

1.0 Introduction

The	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	(NCPCR)	was	set	up	in	March	2007	
under	the	Commissions	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	Act,	2005.	The	Commission’s	Mandate	is	to	en-
sure	that	all	Laws,	Policies,	Programmes	and	Administrative	Mechanisms	are	in	consonance	with	the	
perspective	of	the	Child	Rights	as	enshrined	in	the	Constitution	of	India	and	also	the	U.N.	Convention	
on	Rights	of	the	Child	(UNCRC).

NCPCR	believes	that	all	rights	of	children	within	the	age	group	of	0	to	18	years	are	of	equal	
and	concomitant	importance	for	their	holistic	development	and	therefore	it	strives	to	monitor	discharge	
of	the	State‘s	obligations	to	protect	these	rights.		As	a	seed	is	nurtured	with	care	and	nourishment	in	
order	to	become	a	fruit	yielding	tree,	the	child	environed	in	the	diversity	and	plurality	of	the	customs	
and	cultures	of	India	has	to	be	provided	with	a	protective	and	nutritious	environment	with	all	due	en-
titlements	from	the	day	he	or	she	is	born.

1.1 Functions of NCPCR:

The	Commissions	for	Protection	of	the	Child	Rights	Act,	2005	prescribes	the	following	functions	for	
the Commission :-

 i. Examine	and	review	the	safeguards	provided	by	or	under	any	law	for	the	time	being	in	force	
for	the	protection	of	child	rights	and	recommend	measures	for	their	effective	implementa-
tion.

 ii. Present	to	the	Central	Government,	annually	and	at	such	other	intervals,	as	the	Commis-
sion	may	deem	fit,	report	upon	the	working	of	those	safeguards	for	the	protection	of	Child	
Rights.

 iii. Inquire	into	violation	of	child	rights	and	recommend	initiation	of	proceedings	in	such	cases.

 iv. Examine	all	factors	that	inhibit	the	enjoyment	of	rights	of	children	affected	by	terrorism,	
communal	violence,	riots,	natural	disasters,	domestic	violence,	HIV/	AIDS,	trafficking,	mal-
treatment,	torture	and	exploitation,	pornography	and	prostitution	and	recommend	appropri-
ate	remedial	measures.

 v. Look	into	matters	relating	to	children	in	need	of	special	care	and	protection,	including	chil-
dren	 in	 distress,	marginalized	 and	 disadvantaged	 children,	 children	 in	 conflict	with	 law,	
juveniles,	 children	without	 family	 and	 children	of	 prisoners	 and	 recommend	appropriate	
remedial	measures.
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 vi. Study	treaties	and	other	international	instruments	and	undertake	periodic	review	of	existing	
policies,	programmes,	and	other	activities	on	child	rights	and	make	recommendations	for	
their	effective	implementation	in	the	best	interest	of	children.

 vii. Undertake	and	promote	research	in	the	field	of	child	rights.

 viii. Spread	child	rights	literacy	among	various	sections	of	society	and	promote	awareness	of	the	
safeguards	available	for	protection	of	these	rights	through	publications,	media,	seminars	and	
other	available	means.

 ix. Inspect	or	cause	to	be	inspected	any	juvenile	custodial	home	or	any	other	place	of	residence	
or	institution	meant	for	children,	under	the	control	of	the	Central	Government	or	any	State	
Government	or	any	other	authority	including	any	institution	run	by	a	social	organization,	
where	children	are	detained	or	lodged	for	the	purpose	of	treatment,	reformation	or	protec-
tion	and	take	up	with	these	authorities	matters	for	taking	remedial	action,	if	found	necessary.

 x. Inquire	into	complaints	and	take	suo-moto	notice	of	matters	related	to:	deprivation	and	vio-
lation	of	child	rights;	Non	implementation	of	laws	providing	for	protection	and	development	
of	children;	Non	compliance	of	policy	decisions,	guidelines	or	instructions	aimed	at	mitigat-
ing	hardships	to	and	ensuring	welfare	of	the	children	and	to	provide	relief	to	such	children	
or	take	up	the	issues	arising	out	of	such	matters	with	appropriate	authorities;		

 xi. Such	other	functions	as	it	may	consider	necessary	for	the	promotion	of	child	rights	and	any	
other	matter	incidental	to	the	above	functions.

	 Besides,	functions	of	the	Commission	have	also	been	specifically	laid	down	in	the	JJ	Act,	2015,	
POCSO	Act,	2012	and	RTE	Act,	2009.	

1.2  Composition

The	Commissions	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	(CPCR)	Act,	2005	provides	for	one	Chairper-
son	who,	is	a	person	of	eminence	and	has	done	outstanding	work	for	promoting	the	welfare	of	children;	
and	six	Members,	out	of	which	at	least	two	shall	be	women,	from	the	fields	of:	i)	education;	ii)	child	
health,	care,	welfare	or	child	development;	iii)	juvenile	justice	or	care	of	neglected	or	marginalized	
children	or	children	with	disabilities;	iv)	elimination	of	child	labour	or	children	in	distress;	v)	child	
psychology	or	sociology;	and	vi)	laws	relating	to	children,	from	amongst	persons	of	eminence,	ability,	
integrity,	standing	and	experience.	

During	the	period	under	report,	the	Commission	appointed	during	2015-16	continued	to	function	
with	Smt.	Stuti	Kacker	as	Chairperson,	and	3	Members,	Shri	Yashwant	Jain,	Shri	Priyank	Kanoongo,	
and	Smt.	Rupa	Kapoor.	Since	there	were	only	3	Members	functioning	in	the	Commission	against	the	
sanctioned	strength	of	6,	the	team	functioned	with	the	following	additional	allocations	of	work:

i. Shri	Yashwant	Jain		 Juvenile	justice	system;	Protection	of	Children	from	Sexual	Of-
fences	(POCSO);	Child	Law;	and	Child	Labour	
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ii. Shri	Priyank	Kanoongo Child	Education
iii. Smt.	Rupa	Kapoor Child	Health	&	Nutrition;	and	Child	Psychology	&	Sociology

During	the	period	under	report,	the	activities	of	the	Commission	accelerated	fast.	The	Commis-
sion	inquired	into	complaints	of	violation/deprivation	of	child	rights,	inspected	child	care	institutions,	
examined	factors	inhibiting	enjoyment	of	child	rights,	reviewed	existing	laws	and	policies	for	children,	
promoted	public	awareness	and	child	participations	in	decisions/actions	affecting	them	and	made	in-
quiries	into	matters	relating	to	deprivations	of	child	rights	etc.	with	its	powers	of	a	civil	court	under	the	
Code	of	Civil	Procedure,	1908.	

1.3  Strategies adopted for Major Interventions: 

i) State visits:	Periodic	state	visits	 in	 the	context	of	monitoring	 the	 implementation	of	
laws	and	legislations	pertaining	to	the	rights	of	the	children	through	adequate	follow	up	
with	letters/reports	to	the	government	on	proposed	action	plans,	departmental	meetings	
etc.

ii) Recommendations and Directives:	One	of	the	important	prerogatives	of	the	Commis-
sion	is	to	monitor	and	send	appropriate	recommendations/directives	to	the	States	for	
necessary	follow	up	action	by	the	stake	holders.	

iii) Review of Laws and Policies:	NCPCR	reviews	the	National	policies	and	other	legal	
documents	pertaining	to	the	rights	and	welfare	of	the	children.	

iv) Policy Dialogue with Ministries/Departments:	 	 In	 order	 to	 bring	 child	 friendly			
changes	in	the	implementation	of	laws	and	legislations,	periodic	meetings	and	discus-
sions	are	held	with	various	ministries	like	Labour,	Human	Resource	Development	etc.,	
whereby	information	is	also	shared	to	forge	ahead	a	rights	based	approach	for	the	needy	
children.

v) Consultations/Workshops: NCPCR	believes	that	collective	efforts	from	various	ac-
tors	 like	 academia,	 civil	 society,	 officials	 and	members	 form	an	 integral	 part	 of	 the	
system	through	which	momentum	can	be	generated	on	various	child	rights	issues.	In	
addition,	working	groups	and	committees	are	constituted	for	technical	support	and	ad-
vice	on	specific	issues	pertaining	to	children.

vi) Complaint Management System & Summons: One	of	the	primary	activities	of	NCP-
CR	is	to	take	up	specific	complaints	to	enquire	into	the	violation	of	child	rights	and	rec-
ommend	appropriate	action	where	there	is	lapse/delay	on	the	part	of	the	Government.	
The	procedure	of	registration,	sending	letters	to	concerned	authority	and	proper	follow	
up	through	reminders	are	part	of	the	complaint	management	system.	NCPCR	has	also	
been	vested	with	the	power	of	summoning	officials	if	there	are	no	responses	from	them.

vii) Public Hearing: NCPCR	takes	up	specific	complaints	where	there	are	gross	violations	
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of	children’s	rights	by	conducting	open	and	transparent	enquiries	where	the	voices	of	
children	and	their	protagonists	are	heared	in	the	presence	of	NCPCR	and	Government	
authorities.	Through	public	hearings,	time	bound	action	on	recommendations	is	moni-
tored	with	the	concerned	district/state	authorities.

viii) Strengthening the Role and Functions of SCPCRs:	SCPCRs	are	working	as	an	ex-
tended	arm	of	NCPCR	in	each	State.	A	total	of	34	SCPCRs	were	working	as	per	the	
guidelines	of	the	CPCR	Act	during	the	year.



Chapter-2
Education
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Education

2.0  Introduction

The	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	has	been	mandated	under	Section	31	of	
the	Right	of	Children	to	Free	and	Compulsory	Education	(RTE)	Act,	2009	to:

a) examine	and	review	the	safeguards	for	rights	provided	under	the	Act	and	to	recommend	
measures	for	their	effective	implementation;		

b) inquire	into	complaints	relating	to	the	child’s	right	to	free	and	compulsory	education	and;

c) take	necessary	steps	as	provided	under	Section	15	of	the	Commissions	for	Protection	of	
Child	Rights	Act,	2005.	

In	furtherance	of	its	mandate	under	the	RTE	Act,	2009	and	the	functions	assigned	to	it	under	
Section	13	and	14	of	the	CPCR	Act,	2005,	the	NCPCR	has	undertaken	a	series	of	initiatives.	These	
inter-alia	 include	 redressing	complaints,	conducting	 inquiries,	undertaking	policy	 interventions	and	
organizing	programmes	and	research	activities.	The	major	activities	conducted	as	regards	Education	
during	the	year	are:	

2.1 Programme Activities

2.1.1	 Safety	and	Security	of	Children	in	Schools-Development	of	a	Manual	

The	Commission	on	taking	note	of	the	deaths	of	school	children	in	different	parts	of	the	coun-
try	due	to	inadequate	safety	and	security	measures,	decided	to	develop	a	‘Comprehensive	Man-
ual	for	Safety	and	Security	of	Children	in	Schools’.	The	Commission	reviewed	the	existing	
guidelines	on	Safety	and	Security	of	Children	in	Schools	with	the	representatives	of	different	
Ministries/Departments	of	 the	Government	and	the	concerned	organizations.	Four	sub-com-
mittees	were	constituted	to	develop	guidelines	under	four	thematic	areas	i.e.	(i)	Infrastructure	
(ii)	Health	(iii)	Abuse	and	mental	health	(iv)	Teacher	curriculum	and	training.	Based	on	the	
outcome,	the	Manual	was	drafted	containing	comprehensive	guidelines	on	Safety	and	Security	
of	Children	in	Schools.		

2.1.2	 Regulatory	Guidelines	on	Private	Play	Schools

To	bring	inclusiveness	and	uniformity	in	functioning	of	all	private	educational	institutions	im-
parting	pre-school	education	and	prevent	violation	of	child	rights	in	the	age	group	of	3-6	years,	
NCPCR	framed	Regulatory	Norms/Guidelines	for	them	with	the	aim	to	remove	ambiguities	
in	such	private	educational	institutions	with	a	view	to	achieve	national	as	well	as	international	
standards	of	pre-school	education.	The	guidelines	so	finalized	were	circulated	to	all	the	con-
cerned	stakeholders	viz.	MWCD,	NIPCCD,	State	WCD	Dept.;	Chief	Secretaries	and	SCPCRs	
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recommending	their	adoption	in	their	respective	jurisdiction.	The	detailed	guidelines	is	avail-
able	at	http://ncpcr.gov.in/guidelines.

2.1.3	 Consultation	on	the	education	of	the	children	of	Muslim	Minorities

To	ensure	rights	of	children	to	free	and	compulsory	elementary	education	of	the	children	of	
the	minority	community	under	RTE	Act,	2009,	NCPCR	organized	4	one-day	Consultations	at	
Ranchi,	Nagpur,	Kadappa	and	New	Delhi.	More	than	500	madarsas	and	around	600	madarsa	
going	children	were	covered	under	this	exercise.	The	participants	in	the	Consultations	included	
Madrasa	representatives,	children	and	parents	of	children	of	minority	communities	etc.	One	of	
the	strong	view	expressed	in	the	Consultations	was	that	the	benefits	of	RTE	Act,	2009	may	be	
extended	to	the	children	of	Muslim	and	other	Minorities.	

2.1.4	 Review	cum	consultation	meeting	on	re-engaging	Out-of-School	(OoSC)	Children

Consequent	 upon	 the	 deliberations	 held	 during	 first	
meeting	of	the	CABE	Sub-committee	on	12.02.2016	on	
Out-of-School	Children,	NCPCR	organized	a	two-day	
review-cum-	 deliberation	meeting	 on	 ‘Devising	 Path-
ways	for	Re-engaging	Out	of	School	Children’	on		4th-
5th	April,	2016	at	Delhi.	The	meeting	was	held	in	col-
laboration	with	MHRD	&	NCERT	and	was	attended	by	
Members	 of	 CABE	Sub-committee	 on	Out-of-School	
Children,	Secretaries,	Departments	of	Education	of	States/UTs,	representatives	from	SCERTs,	
Chairpersons/Members	from	SCPCRs	and	Ministry	of	Tribal	Affairs	etc.	The	key	recommen-
dations	framed	by	NCPCR	were	sent	to	CABE	Sub-committee	Members	and	all	SCPCRs	on	
01.08.2016.	The	same	were	also	sent	to	Ministry	of	Labour	and	Employment.	One	of	the	core	
recommendations	of	 the	 consultation	was	 the	universal	 definition	of	out	of	 school	 children	
that	requires	interventions	by	the	school	and	community	which	has	been	referred	in	Child	La-
bour	(Prohibition	and	Regulation)	Amendment	Rules,	2017.	The	detailed	recommendations	are	
available at http://ncpcr.gov.in/recomendations.

http://ncpcr.gov.in/recomendations
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2.1.5	 Review	meetings	for	Inter-departmental	Convergence

As	 a	 follow-up	 to	MWCD	communication	 to	State	Departments	 of	Women	 and	Child	De-
velopment	and	Education	 to	ensure	convergence	between	Anganwadis	and	primary	schools	
to	 prevent	 Out-of-School	 Children,	 the	 Member	 (Education),	 NCPCR	 visited	Ahmedabad	
(05.08.2016),	Mumbai	(30.08.2016)	and	Guwahati	(04.10.2016)	and	conducted	meetings	with	
the	State	Government	Officials	to	implement	the	envisioned	convergence.

2.1.6	 Smart	India	Hackthon,	2017

NCPCR	submitted	problem	statements	in	October,	2016	for	Smart	India	Hackathon,	2017,	a	
competition	in	which	innovative	digital	solutions	were	developed,	organized	by	AICTE	in	col-
laboration	with	i4c	at	AICTE.	In	response	to	19	selected	problem	statements	from	NCPCR,	161	
ideas	were	received	from	different	institutions	of	repute.	The	ideas	received	were	reviewed	in	
the	Commission	and	41	teams	from	technical	institutions	were	short-listed	to	participate	in	the	
final	event	scheduled	for	1st-2nd	April,	2017	at	Sagar	Institute	of	Research	and	Training	(SIRT),	
Bhopal.	

2.1.7	 Workshop	at	Guwahati

NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	the	Assam	SCPCR	organised	a	one-day	Workshop	on	J.J.	Act,	
2015	and	RTE	Act,	2009	at	Shilpgram,	Assam	for	NGOs/CSOs	running	children	homes	and	
hostels.	The	Workshop	was	attended	by	more	than	150	participants.	The	Member	(Law)	and	
the	Member	(Education),	NCPCR	also	participated	in	the	Workshop.

2.2 Policy Level Interventions 

2.2.1	 Recommendations	to	NITI	Aayog	for	Inter-Ministerial	Convergence	on	Social	sector	Initia-
tives	in	the	Union	Budget	2017-18

The	Member	 (Education)	participated	 in	an	 ‘Inter-Ministerial	Consultation	on	Education	 in	
the	Union	Budget	2017-18’	organised	by	NITI	Aayog	under	the	Chairpersonship	of	Principal	
Advisor,	NITI	Aayog	on	20.03.2017.	During	the	Consultation,	the	Member	presented	and	sub-
mitted	a	document	on	NCPCR’s	vision	and	recommendations	on	the	inter-ministerial	conver-
gence.	The	detailed	recommendations	are	available	at	http://ncpcr.gov.in/recomendations.

2.2.2	 Consultation	and	Recommendations	for	New	Education	Policy	(NEP)	

For	the	purpose	of	formulation	of	recommendations	for	incorporation	in	the	New	Education	
Policy,	the	suggestions	received	during	the	four	(4)	Regional	Consultations	organized	by	NCP-
CR	were	consolidated	in	the	form	of	a	Report	which	was	sent	to	the	MHRD	for	consideration	
for	inclusion	in	the	upcoming	Policy.	The	detailed	report	of	the	Consultations	is	available	at	
http://ncpcr.gov.in/reports.
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2.2.3	 Recommendations	 on	 14-point	Agenda	 for	 the	 64th	 Central	Advisory	 Board	 on	 Education	
(CABE)	to	MHRD	

The	Member	(Education)	represented	Commission	at	the	64th	Meeting	of	the	Central	Adviso-
ry	Board	of	Education	(CABE)	held	on	25.10.2016.	Prior	to	the	meeting,	NCPCR’s	14-point	
Agenda	for	the	Meeting	was	sent	to	MHRD	vide	letter	dated	13.10.2016.	The	NCPCR’s	rec-
ommendations	on	the	Agenda	Points	were	also	submitted	in	the	Meeting.

2.2.4	 Recommendation	to	Law	Commission	of	India	to	include	Education	in	the	Uniform	Civil	Code	

The	Law	Commission	of	India	with	the	aim	to	reform	the	law	for	maximizing	justice	in	society	
and	promoting	good	governance	invited	suggestions	on	all	possible	models	and	template	of	a	
common	civil	code.	In	this	regard,	NCPCR	suggested	to	Law	Commission	of	India	to	include	
Education	in	the	Uniform	Civil	Code.	

2.3 Recommendations

2.3.1	 Hon’ble	Minister	of	HRD	for	North	Eastern	States	

NCPCR	conducted	review	meetings	in	North	Eastern	States	(Assam,	Mizoram,	Manipur,	Tri-
pura	and	Meghalaya)	to	assess	status	of	issues	related	to	child	rights	and	child	protection,	with	
special	 focus	on	Education	and	implementation	of	 the	RTE	Act,	2009.	Based	on	key	 issues	
emerged	from	the	review	meetings,	NCPCR	sent	its	recommendations	to	the	Hon’ble	Minister	
of	Human	Resource	Development	on	14.02.2017.	(Annexure-I)

2.3.2	 Assam	Government	on	various	aspects	of	Child	Rights

NCPCR	organized	a	 review	meeting	with	State	Departments	and	stakeholders	of	Assam	on	
04.10.2016	to	review	and	assess	the	issues	pertaining	to	child	rights	with	focus	on	Education,	
Health	and	Child	Protection.	Based	on	the	observations	of	the	meeting,	NCPCR	recommended	
to	Govt.	of	Assam	on	various	issues	concerning	child	rights	such	as	re-engagaing	Out	of	School	
Children	(OoSC);	SABLA	scheme;	sensitization	of	stakeholders	and	functionaries	of	CCIs	as	
per	JJ	Act,	2015;	constitution	of	a	Madarsa	Board;	filling	of	vacant	posts	of	Assam	SCPCR;	
mapping	of	all	children	of	Child	Care	Institutions	(CCIs);	etc. (Annexure-II) 
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2.3.3	 Commissioner/Secretary,	Dept.	of	Elementary	Education,	Assam	

On	the	basis	of	decisions	taken	in	the	Sub-Committee	meeting	of	the	Central	Advisory	Board	
on	Education	 (CABE),	held	 in	Guwahati	on	28.01.2017,	NCPCR	sent	 its	 recommendations	
to	the	Commissioner	&	Secretary,	Department	of	Elementary	Education,	Govt.	of	Assam	on	
03.02.2017	to	conduct	proper	mapping	of	Madarsas	and	children	in	Tea	Garden	areas;	to	amend	
Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951;	and	constitution	of	Madarsa	Board;	etc.	 (Annexure-III). 

2.3.4	 CBSE	to	exempt	children	of	martyred	soliders	from	ongoing	exams

The	Commission	 took	cognizance	of	 the	News	Report	 in	Dainik	Bhaskar	dated	20.09.2016	
wherein	it	was	reported	that	the	school	in	which	three	daughters	of	Martyr	Naik	Sunil	Kumar	
Vidyarthi	of	District	Gaya,	Bihar	were	studying	had	written	 to	CBSE	to	exempt	 these	girls	
from	the	ongoing	summative	assessment	examinations.

NCPCR	endorsed	 the	 school’s	 request	 and	 recommended	 to	CBSE	vide	 letter	dated	
20.09.2016,	to	exempt	these	children	from	appearing	in	the	ongoing	examinations.	Besides,	it	
was	also	recommended	that	CBSE	may	issue	a	circular	exempting	children	of	other	martyred	
soldiers	also	from	the	ongoing	examinations	who	are	studying	in	schools	(Annexure-IV).

2.3.5	 Secretary	 Education	 of	 all	 States	 on	 notifying	measures/guidelines	 for	 reducing	 weight	 of	
school	bags

NCPCR	took	cognizance	of	the	News	Report	on	a	Study	conducted	by	ASSOCHAM	highlight-
ing	the	adverse	effects	of	heavy	school	bags	that	children	have	to	carry	everyday	to	school,	as	
well	as	representations	received	from	parents	in	this	regard.	Endorsing	the	need	to	address	the	
problem	at	a	larger	level,	the	following	steps	were	recommended	to	the	Principal	Secretaries	
(School	Education/Education)	of	all	States/UTs:	(Annexure-V). 

•	 It	should	be	ensured	that	the	weight	of	school	bags	is	not	more	than	10	percent	of	the	
weight	of	the	child.

•	 Children	in	pre-primary	classes	should	not	carry	any	books/notebooks	to	the	school.

•	 To	bring	effective	change,	sensitisation	and	awareness	are	required	at	 three	levels-	
Principals,	Teachers	and	Parents.	For	this,	appropriate	short	term	awareness/training	
programmes	should	be	conducted.

•	 The	schools	should	be	directed	to	issue	guidelines	for	all	students	to	carry	books	as	
per	the	time-table	only	and	also	suggest	suitable	safe	ways	to	carry	the	bags.

•	 Also,	the	school	should	issue	directions	to	all	teachers	to	pre-inform	students	about	
the	books/notebooks	to	be	carried	on	a	particular	day.

•	 Appropriate	action	should	be	taken	against	any	school	not	following	the	guidelines.	
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2.3.6	 Hon’ble	Union	Minister	of	Panchayati	Raj	and	State	Secretaries	 to	amend	elective	 rules	of	
urban	local	bodies	&	PRI	to	make	it	mandatory	to	send	their	children	to	school	for	contesting	
elections

In	order	to	mobilize	impact	on	the	issue	of	‘Out	of	School	Children’	and	initiate	affirmative	
action	for	prevention	and	re-engagement	of	the	out	of	school	children,	the	Commission	recom-
mended	to	all	States	to	amend	their	Elective	Rules	of	the	Urban	Local	Bodies	and	Panchayat	
Raj	Institutions	(PRls),	to	make	a	mandatory	provision	for	every	candidate	desirous	of	contest-
ing	these	elections,	whose	children/wards	are	in	the	school	going	age	group	of	6-14	years,	to	
submit	a	signed	certificate	from	the	concerned	School’s	Principal	that	their	ward/s	are	enrolled	
and	regular	in	attending	schools.	It	was	anticipated	that	such	an	amendment	would	facilitate	
increased	interaction	of	the	contesting	candidates	with	schools	and	enable	them	to	understand	
the	issues	faced	by	the	schools	(Annexure-VI).  

2.3.7	 Advisory	to	Principal	Secretaries,	Education	of	14	States	for	taking	precautions	in	school	tim-
ings	during	hot	summer	months.

The	Commission	observed	that,	despite	high	temperature	in	the	summer	months	starting	from	
March;	 several	 schools	under	private	managements	or	State	Boards	were	 functional	 at	 that	
time.	The	temperature	in	Southern	and	Eastern	India	was	hovering	around	40	degree	in	starting	
months	of	 summer	 season.	Children	being	 tender	need	proper	care	 from	summer	heat.	The	
Commission	wrote	letters	to	Principal	Secretaries,	Education	of	14	States	advising	the	State	
Governments	and	the	private	managements	to	refrain	from	opening	the	schools	during	the	heat	
waves	in	the	summer	to	protect	children	from	consequences	of	heat	in	the	school	or	while	re-
turning	from	the	school	(Annexure-VII). 

2.3.8	 MWCD	towards	ensuring	smooth	Transition	from	Pre-primary	to	Primary	Education

Despite	numerous	efforts	by	 the	State	education	departments	and	as	 suggested	by	different	
government	reports/surveys,	all	children	have	not	been	included	in	the	formal	education	sys-
tem.	As	 per	Census	 2011	data,	more	 than	half	 of	 the	 children	 aged	6	 years	 have	 never	 at-
tended	any	educational	institution	and	3.2	million	children	having	attended	before,	are	not	a	
part	of	any	education	institution.	Appreciating	the	role	of	Aanganwadi	Centres	in	bridging	the	
gap	between	pre-primary	and	primary	levels	of	education,	NCPCR	requested	to	MWCD	on	
26.05.2016	to	take	up	through	State	Departments	of	Women	and	Child	Development	that	all	
children	in	pre-primary	education	after	attaining	6	years	of	age	do	not	drop	out	and	become	a	
part	of	primary	education	system.	

At	the	instance	of	NCPCR,	the	MWCD	wrote	to	Principal	Secretaries	(Education)	of	all	
States/UTs to	direct	the	concerned	officers	of	the	States/UTs	Department	of	Women	and	child	
Development	to	mobilize	the	grass	root	functionaries	to	take	necessary	actions	for	sensitizing	
the	parents	and	Anganwadi	Workers	who	can	work	in	convergence	with	primary	school	teach-
ers	for	enrollment	of	children	in	primary	school	at	the	age	of	6	years	(Annexure-VIII). 
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2.3.9	 NCTE	to	include	Child	Rights	in	Teacher	Training	Curriculum

In	order	to	equip	teachers	to	deal	with	the	cases	of	safety	of	children	and	child	rights	issues,	
NCPCR	suggested	to	the	National	Council	for	Teacher	Education	(NCTE),	to	include	‘Child	
Rights’	in	the	existing	curriculum	of	teacher-training.	The	suggestion	was	agreed	to	by	NCTE	
(Annexure-IX).

2.3.10	 Principal	Secretaries	of	all	States	to	direct	State	boards	to	follow	FSSAI	Guidelines	for	School	
Children

NCPCR	recommended	to	Principal	Secretaries,	Education	of	all	States/UTs	to	direct	the	State	
Education	Boards	to	follow	the	guidelines	of	FSSAI	for	‘Making	available	Wholesome,	Nu-
tritious,	Safe	and	Hygienic	Food	to	School	Children	in	India’	to	prohibit	junk	food	in	schools	
(Annexure-X).  

2.3.11	 For	effective	implementation	of	SABLA	and	BBBP	Schemes

The	Commission	observed	underachievement	in	implementation	of	SABLA	and	BBBP	schemes	
of	MWCD	in	some	States	and	decided	to	undertake	periodic	review	of	these	schemes	to	ensure	
their	effective	implementation	in	the	best	interest	of	the	child.	The	Commission	addressed	let-
ters	to	Chief	Secretaries	of	the	concerned	States	on	20.06.2017	in	this	regard	(Annexure-XI).

2.3.12	 Chief	Secretaries	of	all	States/UTs	to	include	children	of	families	who	lost	their	earning	mem-
ber	under	12	(1)	(c)

In	order	to	prevent	the	children	from	discontinuing	their	studies,	NCPCR	recommended	to	the	
Chief	Secretaries	of	all	States	that	children	of	such	families	who	lost	their	earning	member	and	
studying	in	private	schools	should	be	notified	under	EWS	category	as	per	section	2(d)	and	2(e)	
of	RTE	Act,	2009.	The	provision	should	also	be	extended	to	children	of	deceased	soldiers	of	
defence	forces	as	well	(Annexure-XII). 

2.3.13	 Ministry	of	Finance	for	school	fee	may	be	accepted	in	old	notes

In	view	of	 the	decision	of	demonetization	 introduced	 for	 replacing	 the	high-value	currency	
notes	in	the	country,	certain	relaxations	were	given	in	paying	utility	bills	in	order	to	facilitate	
the	public	and	to	ensure	the	smooth	process	of	transformation.	Since,	the	school	fee	borne	by	
parents	for	their	children	studying	in	private	schools	was	an	important	part	of	such	expendi-
ture,	NCPCR	recommended	to	the	Ministry	of	Finance	to	direct	the		concerned	authorities	that	
school	fees	may	also	be	accepted	in	old	notes/currency	till	 the	period	prescribed	for	paying	
other	utility	bills.		(Annexure-XIII).

2.4   Redressal of Complaints

During	the	year	2016-17,	the	Commission	received	392	new	complaints	on	the	violation	of	the	
Right	to	Education	act,	2009	and	also	disposed	off	a	total	of	379	complaints,	including	those	
pending	from	the	previous	years.	The	Status	of	complaints	is	as	given	below:
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No of Com-
plaints

(as	on	1st	April,	
2016)

No. of  New Complaints 
received

(1st	April	2016	to	31st 
March,	2017)

No. of Complaints disposed off

(1st	April	2016	to	31st	March,	2017)

Pending  Complaints

(as	on	31st	March,	
2017	)

994

New Complaints : 392 

Forwarded from other 
Division: 91

RTE Complaints: 375 

Forwarded Complaints: 22

1080Total Complaints: 483 Total disposed off :  397

State-wise distribution of complaints for the year 2016-17 is given at Annexure-XIV

2.5    Summon Hearing

2.5.1	 The	Deputy	Director	of	Education	of	all	the	Educational	Districts	of	NCT	of	Delhi

NCPCR	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	admission	of	children	of	Economically	Weaker	Sec-
tions	 (EWS)	 category	 in	Delhi	 and	 sought	 information	 from	 the	 concerned	 authorities.	On	
non-receipt	of	the	information	the	Commission	summoned	the	District	Education	Authorities	
to	appear	in	person	along	with	relevant	records/documents	to	explain	the	reasons	for	delay	in	
providing	requisite	information	on	17.01.2017.	The	officers	appeared	as	per	the	schedule	with	
relevant	information/documents.	During	examination	of	the	documents	some	were	found	in-
complete	in	respect	of	few	education	districts,	accordingly	the	concerned	officer	was	directed	
to	provide	the	same	at	the	earliest	to	the	Commission.		

2.5.2	 DEO,	Jaunpur,	Uttar	Pradesh

NCPCR	received	complaints	 regarding	non-availability	of	basic	 infrastructure	and	qualified	
teachers	in	R.N.Public	School,	and	in	Mata	Prabhavati	Devi	Middle	English	School,	JaunPur,	
Uttar	Pradesh	leading	to	spoiling	the	studies	of	students.	A	letter	was	sent	to	the	District	Edu-
cation	Officer	(DEO),	Jaunpur	on	12.05.2016	to	conduct	an	investigation	and	take	appropriate	
action.	Due	 to	non-receipt	 of	 report	 even	 after	 sending	 a	 reminder,	 the	District	Magistrate,	
Jaunpur	was	summoned	to	appear	before	the	Commission.	In	response,	the	District	Education	
Authority	appeared	in	the	Commission	on	02.02.2017	with	all	the	relevant	documents.	

On	examination	of	 the	documents,	 the	authority	was	directed	 to	complete	 the	 infra-
structural	facilities	within	2	months	time.

2.5.3	 Principal/Manager	Huda	Modern	Public	School	at	Zafarbad,	New	Delhi/Springdales	School,	
Pusa	Road,	New	Delhi/K.R.	Mangalam	World	School,	G.K,	New	Delhi

NCPCR	 took	 cognizance	 of	 admission	 of	 children	 of	 EWS/DG	 category	 under	 Section	 12 
(1)	C	of	RTE	Act,	2009	and	awarded	a	study	 to	Quality	Control	 India	 (QCI)	 to	 review	 the	 
implementation	of	Section	12	(1)C	in	Delhi.	On	behalf	of	NCPCR,	QCI	team	visited	the	above	
mentioned	3	schools	for	survey/verification	but	they	were	denied	information	by	the	school	
authorities.	The	Commission	thus	summoned	the	Principal/Managers	of	the	Schools	to	appear	
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in	person	and	provide	information	on	20.03.2017.	The	documents	submitted	were	accepted	for	
examination	for	further	direction.					

2.5.4	 Controller	of	Examination,	Central	Board	of	Secondary	Education	(CBSE),	New	Delhi

NCPCR	took	cognizance	of	a	complaint	related	to	expulsion	of	a	student	of	class	10th from 
School.	A	letter	was	addressed	to	CBSE	to	sought	information	in	the	matter	followed	by	a	re-
minder.	Due	to	unsatisfactory	reply,	the	Controller	of	Examination,	CBSE	was	summoned	to	
appear	in	person	before	the	Commission	on	02.02.2017.	In	the	hearing,	NCPCR	recommended	
the	following	actions:

Ø	Show	cause	notice	be	issued	to	‘Children	Senior	Secondary	School,	Azamgarh’	as	to	why	
school	had	given	Transfer	Certificate	to	the	student	in	violation	of	circular	dated	28th	June,	
2012.

Ø	School	should	be	directed	to	take	re-admission	of	student	and	sponsor	him	for	Class	10th 
Board	Examination	2017.

Ø	CBSE	should	allow	the	student	to	appear	in	Class	10th	Examination	2017	irrespective	of	
attendance	of	student	after	compliance.

2.5.5	 Principal,	Eicher	School,	Faridabad	

NCPCR	summoned	to	Principal,	Eicher	School,	Sector	46,	Faridabad	for	discriminating	against	
children	due	to	fee	related	issue	with	parents.	On	hearing	the	plea	of	School	and	Parents,	the	
matter	was	referred	to	Fee	Regulatory	Committee	of	Haryana.		

2.6     State Visits/Spot inquiry

2.6.1	 Situation	of	Children	of	BRU-Reang	Community	and	children	staying	at	temporary	shelters	in	
Tripura.	

The	Member	(Law)	and	the	Member	(Education)	visited	North	East	Region	(NER)	in January,	
2017	to	discuss	skill	development	training	to	youths	of	Bru/Reang	community	on	their	repatri-
ation	from	Tripura	to	Mizoram.	During	their	visit	to	Mizoram,	the	Members	also	visited	their	
camps	to	assess	ground	situation	and	offered	suggestions	for	re-engagement	of	such	children	
and	other	community	Members.	The	Members	also	visited	Observation	Home,	Kolasib	district,	
Mizoram	and	assessed	the	situation	of	children	there.	In	Tripura,	the	Members	visited	the	Re-
lief	Camps	for	Bru/Reang	Community	in	the	State.	

The	Members	also	held	meetings	with	the	State	officials	at	Shillong	(Meghalaya),	Agar-
tala	(Tripura)	and	Aizwal	(Mizoram)	and	discussed	the	implementation	of	RTE	Act,	2009,	and	
other	child	related	schemes.	

Subsequent	to	the	visit,	letters	were	addressed	to	H.E.,	the	Governor,	Mizoram;	Chief	
Secretaries	 of	 Mizoram	 and	 Tripura;	 Principal	 Secretaries,	 Departments	 of	 Home	Affairs,	
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Mizoram	and	Tripura	on	17.01.2017	recommending	the	following:

ü	National	Flag	be	hosted	on	Republic	Day	in	temporary	schools	of	Bru/Reang	camps	by	
State	Government	officials	of	Mizoram	and	Tripura.

ü	Government	of	Mizoram	should	send	at	least	16	officers	to	NRSTCs	with	a	message	
from	H.E.	the	Governor	of	Mizoram.

2.6.2	 Cases	of	suicides	by	students	of	Kota	Coaching	Centre,	Rajasthan

The	Commission	took	cognizance	of	the	news	reports	published	in	various	newspapers	regard-
ing	suicides	being	committed	by	students	in	Kota	Coaching	Centre.	A	team	led	by	Member	
(Education)	visited	Kota	for	investigation	and	held	meetings	with	the	government	officials	and	
the	 local	administration.	The	matter	was	pursued	by	NCPCR	with	 the	State	Government	of	
Rajasthan,	however,	Hon’ble	High	Court	of	Rajasthan	also	took	cognizance	of	the	matter	and	
the	matter	is	sub-judice.	

2.6.3	 Children	in	Mica	Mines	in	Giridih,	Jharkhand

NCPCR	received	a	complaint	from	the	Ministry	of	Women	&	Child	Development	regarding	
a	news	report	published	in	the	Times	of	India	captioned	“The	lost	childhood	of	India’s	mica	
minors”	on	18th	April,	2016.	The	Member	(Education)	and	the	Member	(Law),	NCPCR	paid	a	
two	day	visit	to	district	Koderma	and	Giridih	of	Jharkhand	to	inquire	into	the	matter	from	10th-
12th	June,	2016	and	visited	mica	mines.	

During	the	visit	the	situation	of	children	was	assessed	and	their	complaints	were	heard.	
Based	on	the	observations,	the	concerned	officials	of	district	administration	were	directed	to	
take	appropriate	action	in	the	matters.	Chapter	of	Child	Labour	further	details	the	action.	

2.6.4	 Child	Labour	Practice	in	Gaderia	Community

Based	on	a	complaint	received	through	MWCD,	regarding	a	case	of	child	labour	and	open	sale/
leasing	of	young	children	to	Shepherds	from	Madhya	Pradesh	and	other	States	for	labour	in	the	
district	of	Banswara,	Rajasthan,	Member	(Education)	accompanied		Member	(Law)	and	went	
to	Udaipur	to	inquire	into	the	matter	and	held	a	meeting	with	the	State	Government	officials	on	
05.05.2016.	Based	on	the	discussions	held	in	the	meeting,	recommendations	were	issued	to	the	
concerned	State	departments.	Chapter	on	Child	Labour	further	details	the	action.

2.6.5	 Illegal	adoption	and	laundering	of	children	in	Jalpaigudi,	West	Bengal

The	Commission	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	a	news	report	regarding	raid	at	Bimla	Sishu	
Greh,	 Jalpaiguri,	West	Bengal	by	CID,	which	was	alleged	 to	 involve	 in	activities	of	 illegal	
adoption	and	sale	of	children.	In	this	regard,	the	Commission	sought	information	from	Chief	
Secretary,	West	Bengal;	District	Collector	and	Superintendent	of	Police,	Jalpaiguri.	The	Com-
mission	also	constituted	a	team	of	Member	(Education)	and	Member	(Law),	NCPCR	to	inquire	
into	the	matter.	The	team	visited	Jalpaiguri,	on	07.03.2017	to	conduct	an	inquiry.	While	there	
was	non-cooperation	from	the	district	authorities	in	regard	to	making	available	of	the	requisite	
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documents,	the	team	visited	the	Sishu	Greh	on	its	own	and	took	stock	of	the	situation.	The	team	
also	interacted	with	District	Administration	and	Members	of	CWC,	Jalpaiguri.	The	inquiry	of	
the	commission	indicated	the	involvement	of	concerned	authorities	of	district	as	they	failed	to	
show	evidence	during	investigation	proceeding.	

2.6.6	 Misuse	of	children	at	Jan	Seva	Shishu	Bhawan,	Ernakulum,	Kerala

The	Commission	received	a	note	from	office	of	Hon’ble	Minister,	WCD,	requesting	to	conduct	
a	fresh	inquiry	in	the	matter	of	Misuse	of	children	at	Jan	Seva	Shishu	Bhawan,	an	NGO	in	Er-
nakulum,	Kerala.	A	team	of	Member	(Education)	&	Member	(Law),	NCPCR	visited	Kerala	on	
19.10.2016	to	conduct	an	inquiry	in	the	matter.	Based	on	the	observations	of	the	Commission,	
recommendations	were	made	to	concerned	authorities.	

In	light	of	no	action	taken	in	the	matter	even	after	recommendations	from	NCPCR,	the	Com-
mission,	in	pursuance	of	its	functions/powers	u/s	14(1)(a)	of	the	CPCR	Act,	2005,	summoned	
the	District	Police	Chief,	Ernakulam	 (Rural)	 and	Chairperson	CWC	Imphal	East,	Manipur.	
Complying	with	order	passed	by	the	Commission,	District	Police	Chief,	Ernakulam	(Rural)	
lodged	a	FIR	against	the	said	Home	u/s	468	and	471	of	Indian	Penal	Code	(1860).	An	enquiry	
was	also	conducted	against	the	said	Home	under	appropriate	sections	of	Juvenile	Justice	Act,	
2015	and	IPC.	The	DPC,	Ernakulam	(Rural)	informed	that	the	inquiry	was	in	process.	Further,	
a	letter	was	addressed	to	Chief	Secretary,	Kerala	to	expedite	the	enquiry	and	take	action	as	per	
section	41(7)	of	the	J.J.	Act,	2015.

2.6.7	 Transfer	of	31	tribal	girls	from	different	districts	of	Assam	to	Punjab	and	Gujarat.

In	pursuance	of	the	directions	of	Hon’ble	Minister	of	Women	and	Child	Development	regard-
ing	trafficking	of	31	tribal	girls	from	different	districts	of	Assam	to	Punjab	and	Gujarat,	Mem-
ber	(Education),	NCPCR	alongwith	Chairperson,	ASCPCR	interacted	with	the	parents	of	21	
trafficked	tribal	girls	from	Assam,	Gujarat	and	Punjab	to	know	their	willingness	to	visit	their	
children.	As	per	the	willingness	shown	by	the	parents,	4	parents	were	taken	to	Gujarat	and	2	
parents	were	taken	to	Patiala.	However,	none	of	the	parents	showed	their	willingness	to	take	
back	their	children.	

2.6.8	 Visit	to	Madhya	Pradesh

The	Member	(Education)	participated	in	a	meeting	held	on	24.03.2017	to	review	the	work	done	
by	M.P.	SCPCR	during	last	six	years	under	RTE	Act,	2009	and	J.J.	Act,	2015.

Member	also	 inspected	schools	 in	Tyonda	and	Gyaraspur	Tehsils	of	Madhya	Pradesh	
and	observed	that	in	one	school	students	were	not	present	and	there	was	only	one	teacher;	and	
another	school	was	found	closed	on	a	working	day.	Subsequently,	strict	actions	were	initiated	
against	the	teachers	and	other	officials	for	these	lapses.
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2.7   Research Studies

2.7.1	 National	Annual	Report	on	Safe	&	Secure	School	Environment

NCPCR	initiated	a	process	of	preparing	a	Comprehensive	Report	on	Education	in	India	which	
would	provide	a	complete	assessment	of	progress	made	year-wise	towards	the	target	of	avail-
ability	of	universal	quality	education	for	children	in	the	age	group	of	6-14	years.	The	Report	
titled	‘First	National	Report	on	Safe	and	Secure	School	Environment	in	India-2016’	was	being	
prepared	with	 the	support	of	NCERT,	SCPCRs,	State	Education	Departments	and	SCERTs.	
The	background	note	and	tools	were	developed	and	sent	to	all	the	stakeholders.	The	Member	
(Education),	NCPCR	conducted	the	orientation	meetings	for	the	concerned	State	Government	
officials	in	Mizoram,	Meghalaya,	Tripura,	Nagpur	and	Delhi	for	the	purpose.	The	desk	work	of	
compiling	of	information	was	in	progress	by	end	of	the	reporting	year.		

2.7.2	 Review	of	implementation	of	25%	admission	of	children	of	EWS	categories	in	the	Delhi

NCPCR	being	the	monitoring	agency	for	the	implementation	of	the	various	provisions	provided	
under	the	RTE	Act,	2009;	Commission	has	taken	initiative	of	conducting	study	on	implementa-
tion	of	section	12(1)(c)	of	the	RTE	Act,	2009	in	respect	to	the	admission	of	children	belonging	
to	EWS	category	by	the	private	schools	in	Delhi.	Further,	Quality	Council	of	India	(QCI)	has	
been	engaged	to	conduct	a	study	based	on	the	data	received	at	 the	Commission	with	on-site	
assessment	of	 randomly	selected	schools	 in	Delhi.	QCI	has	submitted	 the	draft	 report	 to	 the	
Commission.	

2.8 Meetings with other Departments/organizations relating to implementation of the 
RTE Act 

Member (Education) attended the following meetings:

2.8.1 Meetings	with	the	Department	of	School	Education,	Ministry	of	HRD	regarding	monitoring	of	
the	implementation	of	the	RTE	Act,	2009	by	the	NCPCR	for	the	financial	year	2017-18.	During	
the	appraisal	meeting	for	budget,	activities	and	new	initiatives	a	presentation	was	made	to	the	
MHRD	on	 the	proposed	activities	and	 	 submitted	a	 set	of	 recommendations	and	guidelines	
issued	by	the	Commission.	

2.8.2 Project	Appraisal	Board	meetings	on	State	proposals	for	implementation	of	Sarva	Siksha	Abhi-
yan	(SSA)	-	2017-18.	Provided	inputs	and	highlighted	the	issues	of	out	of	school	children,	data	
related	to	out	of	school	children	and	other	aspects	of	the	programme.	

2.8.3 Represented	NCPCR	and	made	a	presentation/speech	on	strengthening	implementation	of	the	
RTE	by	the	Child	Care	Institutions	organized	by	Sewa	Bharti	on	2nd	February,	2017	at	New	
Delhi.	Also	led	a	discussion	session	on	implementation	of	RTE	Act	and	legal	provisions	that	
are	binding	to	the	child	care	institutions.	

2.8..4 Represented	NCPCR	in	the	Consultation	meeting	on	8th	September,	2016	at	Shimla,	Himachal	
Pradesh	and	gave	inputs	to	improve	the	draft	Early	Childhood	Education	Centres	(Establish-
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ment	and	Regulation)	Bill,	2016.

2.8.5 Workshop	as	Resource	Person	on	RTE	Act,	2009	to	sensitize	field	staff,	SMC	and	Others	on	
22nd	-	23rd	December,	2016	at	Raisen	and	Sehor,	Madhya	Pradesh.

2.8.6 Attended	as	an	honorable	guest	in	two	day	convention	on	Juvenile	Justice	and	Right	to	Educa-
tion	organized	by	Devi	Ahiliyabai	Samarak	Samiti,	Nagpur	on	21st	-22nd	January,	2017.	Also	
delivered	a	lecture	on	value	education	and	role	of	the	RTE	act	in	bringing	rights	based	approach	
in	the	Education	sector	of	the	country.	

2.8..7 National	Convention	‘Jan	Gan	Man’	as	a	speaker	on	‘Good	Governance	through	people’s	par-
ticipation’	and	‘Nationalism	and	Education’	organized	by	Rambhau	Mhalgi	Prabodhini	on	24th	
-25th	January,	2017	at	RMP-Knowledge	Center	Thane,	Mumbai.

2.8.8 Represented	NCPCR	in	Regional	Workshop	of	CABE	Sub-Committee	on	Devising	Pathways	
for	Re-engaging	OoSC	held	at	Guwahati,	Assam	on	28.01.2017	and	gave	inputs.

2.8.9 Delivered	a	lecture	and	attended	a	seminar	on	‘RTE	&	General	Awareness’	organised	by	Rash-
trabhakt	Veer	Yuva	Manch	at	Ujjain	on	18.02.2017.	

2.8.10 Meeting	with	officials	of	Social	Welfare	Dept.	and	District	Collector,	Indore	on	21st	February,	
2017	to	explore	funding	provisions	under	CSR	activity	funds	to	uplift	the	condition	of	Rajkiya	
Bal	Sanrakshan	Grah,	Indore.	





Chapter-3
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Juvenile Justice System 

3.0 Introduction

The	Government	of	India	being	a	State	Party	to	the	United	Nations	Convention	on	the	Rights	
of	the	Child	(UNCRC),	which	came	into	force	on	2nd	September	1990,	is	obliged	to	fulfill	the	duties	
set	out	in	this	international	instrument	as	well	as	various	other	rules	and	guidelines	on	children’s	rights.	
The	International	Agreements	on	children’s	rights	emphasize	the	importance	of	preventing	juveniles	
from	coming	into	conflict	with	the	law	in	the	first	place,	as	well	as	an	expectation	of	complete	rehabil-
itation	by	the	time	they	leave	the	juvenile	justice	system.

The	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015,	which	replaced	the	J.J.	Act,	
2000,	has	strengthened	the	Juvenile	Justice	System	in	the	country.	The	Act	ensures	proper	care,	pro-
tection,	development,	treatment,	and	social	re-integration	of	children	in	difficult	situations	by	adopting	
a	child-friendly	approach	keeping	in	view	the	best	interests	of	the	child.			

The	major	functions	of	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	(NCPCR)	with	
regard	to	the	Juvenile	Justice	System	are	to	look	into	matters	relating	to:

(i) children	in	need	of	special	care	and	protection	including	children	in	distress,	margin-
alized	and	disadvantaged	children,	children	in	conflict	with	law,	juveniles	and	children	
without	family	and	children	of	prisoners	and	recommend	remedial	measures;	

(ii) examine	 all	 factors	 that	 inhibit	 the	 enjoyment	 of	 rights	 of	most	 vulnerable	 children	
and	children	in	need	of	special	care	and	protection;	

(iii) undertake	periodical	 review	of	existing	policies,	programmes	and	other	activities	on	
child	rights	and	make	recommendations	for	their	effective	implementation	in	the	best	
interests	of	children;	

(iv) inspect	any	juvenile	custodial	home,	or	any	other	place	of	residence	or	institution	meant	
for	children	for	the	purpose	of	treatment,	reformation	or	protection;

(v) undertake	and	promote	research	studies	in	the	field	of	child	rights;

(vi) publicize	reports;

(vii) spread	child	rights	literacy	among	various	sections	of	the	society	and	promote	aware-
ness	 of	 the	 safeguards	 available	 for	 protection	 of	 these	 rights	 through	 publications,	
media,	seminars	and	other	available	means.

The	activities	undertaken	by	the	Commission	pertaining	to	Juvenile	Justice	System	for	the	year	
are	as	follow:	
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3.1  Review and Examination of Safeguards: 

3.1.1 	Monitoring	of	Implementation	of	the	Provisions	of	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	
Children)	Act,	2015

As	per	Section	109	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015	read	
with	Rule	91	of	the	Model	Juvenile	Justice	Rules,	2016,	NCPCR	is	mandated	to	monitor	im-
plementation	of	the	provisions	of	the	Act.	Keeping	this	in	view,	NCPCR	developed	monitoring	
tools	for	collecting	information	on	various	parameters	as	indicated	under	the	Act	and	sent	them	
to	all	the	State	Governments/Union	Territories	on	26th	July	2016	with	the	request	to	submit	a	
monthly	report	to	the	Commission	by	10th	of	every	month	for	effective	implementation	of	the	
Act	and	to	designate	a	senior	officer	to	act	as	a	Nodal	Officer	to	facilitate	timely	submission	of	
the	information.		

As	a	follow	up,	letters	were	sent	on	26th	September	and	28th	October,	2016	to	all	Chief	
Secretaries	of	the	States	to	expedite	the	submission	of	above	information.	Subsequently,	video	
conferences	were	conducted	with	the	representatives	of	17	States	from	15-17th	February,	2017,	
to	collect	the	information.	Based	on	the	rigorous	follow-up	by	the	Commission,	the	status	of	
setting	up	of	the	infrastructural	facilities	in	32	States/UTs	under	the	Act,	as	received	up	to	31st 
March,	2017,	is	summarized	below:

Name of Unit Total 665 Districts Achievements
State	Child	Protection	Society	 28	States/UTs 87.5%
District	Child	Protection	Units	 640 96.24%
Child Welfare Committees 631 94.88%
Specialized	Juvenile	Police	Units	 709 106%
Juvenile	Justice	Boards	 622 93.53%
Children Courts 557 83.75%
Probation	Officers 400 60.15%
Place	of	Safety	 36 112.5%
Observation Homes 227 34.13%
Special	Homes 48 7.21%
Open	Shelter 218
Children’s Home 3420
Foster	care 1906
Fit	Facility 68
Fit Persons 235
Registered	Child	Care	Institutions 3713

Based	on	the	information	received,	following	gaps	in	infrastructure	facilities	to	be	set	up	under	
the	Act	by	the	States/Union	Territories,	have	come	to	notice	:

ü	State Child Protection Society	(SCPS)	is	to	be	set-up	in	every State.	However,	Arunachal	
Pradesh,	Himachal	Pradesh,	Maharashtra	and	Tripura	are	yet	to	set	up	their	respective	So-
cieties.

ü	Juvenile Justice Board	 is	 to	be	set	up	for every district.	These	are	yet	 to	be	set	up	in	
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specified	number	of	districts	in	the	following	States:	Assam	(6),	Delhi	(10),	Gujarat	(5),	
Telengana	(21)	and	Uttar	Pradesh	(9).

ü	District Child Protection Unit	is	to	be	constituted	for every district.	These	are	yet	to	be	
set	up	in	specified	number	of	districts	in	the	following	States:	Delhi	(9),	Rajasthan	(2)	and	
Sikkim	(2).

ü	Child Welfare Committee	is	to	be	set	up	for every district. These	are	yet	to	be	set	up	
in	specified	number	of	districts	in	the	following	States:	Assam	(6),	Delhi	(5),	Gujarat	(7),	
Madhya	Pradesh	(6),	Telengana	(15)	and	Tripura	(4).

ü	Observation Home is to be established in every district or a group of districts.		These	
are	yet	to	be	established	in	specified	number	of	districts	in	the	following	States:	Andhra	
Pradesh	(7),	Assam	(28),	Arunachal	Pradesh	(9),	Bihar	(26),	Chhatisgarh	(20),	Delhi	(9),	
Gujarat	(27),	Haryana	(18),	Himachal	Pradesh	(11),	Kerala	(14),	Karnataka	(14),	Megha-
laya	(8),	Manipur	(4),	Madhya	Pradesh	(33),	Odisha	(30),	Punjab	(22),	Tamil	Nadu	(24),	
Telengana	((31),	Uttar	Pradesh	(49)	and	Uttrakhand	(6).

ü	Special Home is to be established in every district or a group of districts.		These	are	yet	
to	be	established	in	specified	number	of	districts	in	the	following	States:	Andhra	Pradesh	
(12),	Assam	(32),	Arunachal	Pradesh	(18),	Bihar	(37),	Chhatisgarh	(23),	Delhi	(11),	Gujarat	
(33),	Haryana	(21),	Jharkhand	(23),	Kerala	(14),	Karnataka	(29),	Meghalaya	(11),	Mizoram	
(7),	Manipur	(8),	Madhya	Pradesh	(48),	Maharashtra	(33),	Nagaland	(9),	Odisha	(30),	Pun-
jab	(22),	Rajasthan	(23),	Sikkim	(0/4),	Tamil	Nadu	(30),	Telengana	(31),	Tripura	(8),	Uttar	
Pradesh	(73)	and	Uttrakhand	(11).

3.1.2	 Policy	Interventions	

ü	The	Ministry	of	Women	and	Child	Development	formulated	draft	Model	Juvenile	Justice	
Rules,	2016	to	achieve	the	objectives	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Chil-
dren)	Act,	2015.	NCPCR	examined	the	draft	Model	Juvenile	Justice	Rules	and	sent	detailed	
comments/suggestions	to	the	Ministry	of	WCD	on	14th	June	2016.

ü	The	Central	Adoption	Resource	Agency	(CARA)	drafted	Model	Regulations	Governing	
Adoption	of	Indian	Children	under	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection)	Act,	2015.	At	
the	instance	of	CARA	and	Ministry	of	Women	and	Child	Development,	the	Commission	
examined	and	gave	its	comments/suggestions	on	the	draft	regulations	to	the	Ministry	on	1st 
July	2016.

ü	The	MWCD	constituted	a	Committee	under	the	Chairpersonship	of	the	Chairperson,	Delhi	
Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	for	drafting	a	Manual	for	Juveniles	in	Custo-
dy	 in	Observation	Home/Special	Home/Place	of	Safety	 in	accordance	with	 the	Juvenile	
Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015.	NCPCR	actively	participated	in	the	
meetings	convened	for	the	purpose	and	provided	suggestions/inputs	on	the	draft	Manual	to	
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the	Ministry.	

ü	In	pursuance	of	Section	110	of	the	Act,	the	Central	Government	has	notified	Model	Juve-
nile	Justice	Rules,	2016	on	21st	September	2016.	The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	wrote	to	the	
Chief	Secretaries	of	all	the	States/U.Ts.	on	10th	October	2016	to	adopt	the	Model	Juvenile	
Justice	Rules,	2016	and	take	necessary	steps	to	implement	the	provisions	of	the	Juvenile	
Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015	till	they	formulate	and	notify	their	own	
Rules (Annexure-XV).

3.1.3	 Compilation	of	important	Rulings	of	the	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	of	India	and	various	High	
Courts	relating	to	Cases	under	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015	
and	the	POCSO	Act,	2012

NCPCR	with	the	help	of	experts,	developed	compilation	of	latest	landmark	judgments/rulings/
orders	of	the	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	of	India	and	various	High	Courts	on	the	two	Acts	on	the	
lines	of	All	India	Records/Supreme	Court	Cases	(AIR/SCC)	etc.	The	Compilation	is	being	vet-
ted	by	NCPCR	for	printing	and	circulation	to	all	the	concerned.

3.2 Activities undertaken for Children in Need of Care and Protection

3.2.1	 Standard	Operating	Procedure	(SOP)	for	Rehabilitation	and	Restoration	of	Children	in	Conflict	
with	Law 

The	Commission	during	the	year	2015-16	developed	the	Standard	Operating	Procedure	(SOP)	
for	Rehabilitation	and	Restoration	of	Children	in	Conflict	with	Law	based	on	four	multi-stake-
holder	Consultations	and	one	National	Consultation	organized	with	State	Governments/Super-
intendents	of	Observation	Homes	followed	by	visits	to	Observation	Homes	at	Delhi,	Lucknow	
and	Raipur. 

During	the	year,	the	draft	SOP	was	finalized	by	the	Commission	and	submitted	to	the	MWCD	
on	22nd	April	2016.

3.2.2		 Prevention	of	Illegal	Adoption	of	Children

	 The	Chairperson,	Assam	SCPCR	informed	the	Commission	regarding	rise	in	illegal	adoption	
of	Children	in	the	State	in	connivance	with	the	Hospital	Authorities.	The	State	SCPCR	also	
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came	up	with	few	suggestions	to	prevent	selling	and	buying	of	Children	and	illegal	adoption.	
NCPCR	addressed	a	letter	to	all	the	State	Chief	Secretaries	on	3rd	August,	2016	giving	direc-
tions	to	prevent	selling	and	buying	of	children	and	curbing	illegal	adoption	activities	in	their	
respective	States.

3.2.3.	 A	reference	was	received	from	the	‘Forum	for	Child	Welfare	Committees	for	Justice	to	Child’,	
Hyderabad,	Andhra	Pradesh	regarding	increase	in	pendency	of	cases	with	Child	Welfare	Com-
mittees	due	to	shortage	of	staff	and	lack	of	co-ordination	between	the	two	Departments	of	the	
State.	The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	took	up	the	matter	with	Chief Secretary,	Andhra	Pradesh	on	
28th	September,	2016	to	look	into	the	matter	and	sought	an	action	taken	report	on	the	issue	im-
mediately.

3.2.4.	 NCPCR’s	Initiative	for	Preparing	Aadhaar	Cards	and	opening	of	Bank	Accounts	for	Children	
in Child Care Institutions

The	Children	in	Need	of	Care	and	Protection	(CNCP)	often	lack	identity	and	it	becomes	diffi-
cult	for	them	to	access	schemes,	benefits	and	services	being	provided	by	the	Government.	In	
order	to	provide	identity	to	children	of	CCIs	and	make	them	self	reliant,	NCPCR	took	an	ini-
tiative	and	addressed	letters	on	31st	May	2016	to	the	Chief	Secretaries	of	all	the	States	with	the	
request	to	direct	the	concerned	departments	to	ensure	the	provisioning	of	Aadhaar	Cards	to	all	
the	children	in	the	Child	Care	Institutions	in	the	States	and	subsequently	based	on	these	Aad-
haar	Cards	to	ensure	opening	of	their	Bank	Accounts	as	per	RBI	guidelines.	The	States	were	
also	requested	to	designate	a	nodal	officer	to	facilitate	early	action	and	to	send	the	requisite	
information	in	this	regard	to	NCPCR	on	regular	basis.	

Based	on	the	information	received	from	the	States,	1,77,976	children	in	the	CCIs	have	
been	 given	Aadhaar	 Cards	 and	Bank	Accounts	 of	 31,571	 children	were	 opened	 as	 on	 31st 
March,	2017.

3.3. Activities undertaken for the Children in Conflict with Law

3.3.1	 Constitution	of	a	Panel	of	Experts	in	NCPCR	to	identify	Probable	Juveniles	lodged	in	Jails:

(a) The	Hon’ble	High	Court	of	Delhi	directed	the	NCPCR	on	11th	May,	2012	to	constitute	a	
panel	of	at	least	ten	(10)	persons	to	make	visits	to	various	jails	in	Delhi,	in	consultation	
with	Jail	authorities,	to	find	out	if	there	were	any	persons	lodged	in	such	jails	who	should	
have	been	the	beneficiaries	of	the	JJ	Act.	

(b) In	pursuance	of	directions	of	the	Hon’ble	Court,	NCPCR	Panel	Members	made	12 visits 
to	Rohini	and	Tihar	Jails	during	the	year	2016-17	and	identified	probable	juveniles.	The	
Report	of	each	visit	was	sent	to	Delhi	State	Legal	Services	Authority	(DSLSA),	Deputy	
Inspector	General	(Prisons),	Delhi	and	the	concerned	Juvenile	Justice	Boards	to	take	fur-
ther	necessary	action.	The	details	of	the	visits	and	number	of	juveniles	identified	are	given	
below:
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S. No. Date of Visit No. of Probable Inmates Identified
1 09.04.2016 29
2 14.05.2016 29
3 11.06.2016 24
4 09.07.2016 35
5 27.08.2016 18
6 24.09.2016 30
7 29.10.2016 18
8 26.11.2016 18
9 17.12.2016 16
10 28.1.2017 19
11 25.2.2017 24
12 25.3.2017 25

3.3.2	 Constitution	of	Panel	of	Experts	in	States/UTs	to	identify	Probable	Juveniles	lodged	in	Jails:

In	pursuance	of	directions	of	the	Hon’ble	High	Court	of	Delhi	in	the	matter	of	‘Court	on	its	Own	
Motion	Vs	Department	of	Women	and	Child	Development	&	Ors,	W.P.	(C)	No.8889/2011’,	
NCPCR	had	also	taken	up	the	matter	with	the	States	to	carry	out	inspection	of	jails	by	duly	
constituted	Panel	of	Experts	to	identify	probable	juveniles	who	should	be	the	beneficiaries	of	
the	Juvenile	Justice	Act	but	might	have	been	lodged	in	the	Central/District	Jails	due	to	wrong	
recording	of	age	at	time	of	the	investigations.		

NCPCR	 followed	up	with	 the	Chief	Secretaries	of	 the	States	on	28th	October,	 2016	
and	requested	them	to	send	quarterly	reports	to	the	Commission	about	the	outcome	of	the	in-
spection	of	Central/District	Jails.	Tamil	Nadu,	Daman	&	Diu,	Nagaland,	Andaman	&	Nicobar	
Islands	and	Uttrakhand	have	responded	and	informed	that	they	had	conducted	jail	visits	in	their	
respective	States.	

3.3.3	 Skill	developmet	Center	for	children	in	conflict	with	law

To	empower	children	in	conflict	with	law	housed	in	Observation	Homes	and	to	impart	live-
lihood	skills	to	them,	NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	Khadi	&	Village	Industries	Commission	
(KVIC)	set-up	a	Khadi	Training	Centre	in	Observation	Home	for	Boys	at	Sewa	Kutir,	Delhi.	
The		Khadi	Training	Centre	was		inaugurated	by	the	Hon’ble	Justice	of	Supreme	Court,	Mr.	
Madan	B.	Lokur	 on	 25.10.2016	 in	 august	 presence	 of	 the	Chairman,	KVIC;	Secretary	 and	
Director,	Department	of	WCD,	Delhi	Government;	Officials	from	NCPCR	and	Children	and	
Officials	of	the	Observation	Home.

3.4 Activities to Spread Child Rights Literacy and Awareness Generation: 

3.4.1 The	Commission	organised	12	workshops	in	collaboration	with	SCPCRs	to	sensitize	adminis-
trators	and	policy	makers	at	State	and	District	levels	about	the	newly	enacted	JJ	Act,	2015.	The	
workshops	were	conducted	in	Andhra	Pradesh,	Chandigarh,	Chhatisgarh,	Goa,	Gujarat,	Him-
achal	Pradesh,	Jharkhand,	Meghalaya,	Punjab,	Uttrakhand	and	Uttar	Pradesh.	The	workshops	
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were	attended	by	the	Police	Officers,	Session	Judges	of	Children	Court/Special	Courts,	Public	
Prosecutors,	Officers	of	WCDs,	District	Magistrates,	Principal	Magistrates,	Chairpersons	and	
Members	of	CWCs/JJBs,	and	Child	Welfare	Officers	of	concerned	States.	

3.4.2 In	order	to	generate	awareness	about	Sections	32,	33	and	34	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	
Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015	regarding	mandatory	reporting	of	cases	of	children	found	
separated	from	their	parents/guardians,	NCPCR	wrote	letters	to	all	SCPCRs	on	16th November 
2016	requesting	them	to	take	up	the	matter	with	their	State	Police	Chiefs	to	take	similar	steps	
as	 incorporated	 in	Order	dated	24th	October	2016	of	Delhi	Police	 for	generating	awareness	
amongst	police	personnel	in	the	best	interests	of	protection	of	missing	children. 

3.5 Meetings with other Departments/Organizations relating to Implementation of the 
Juvenile Justice (Care and Protection of Children) Act, 2015

(a)	Chairperson,	NCPCR	attended	National	Launch	of	Report	on	‘Strengthening,	Rehabilita-
tion	and	Restoration	of	Children	under	the	Juvenile	Justice	System’	organized	by	the	Su-
preme	Court	Committee	on	Juvenile	Justice	on	4th	September	2016	at	New	Delhi.	The	then	
Hon’ble	Chief	Justice	of	India	Mr.	Justice	T.S.	Thakur	and	Mr.	Justice	B.	Madan	Lokur	
graced	the	occasion.

(b)	Representatives	of	NCPCR	participated	in	a	meeting	held	in	Ministry	of	Home	affairs	on	
2nd	November	2016	 to	discuss	 issues	 relating	 to	protection	of	 child	 rights	 in	Left	Wing	
Extremism	(LWE)	affected	States	in	accordance	with	provisions	under	Section	83	of	the	
Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015.

(c)	Representatives	of	NCPCR	also	participated	 in	a	programme	on	‘Human	Rights:	 Issues	
and	Challenges’	organized	by	 the	National	Human	Rights	Commission	and	 Indian	Law	
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Institute	on	Human	Rights:	Issues	and	Challenges	on	23rd	January	2017	at	New	Delhi.

3.6 Research Activities 

3.6.1 NCPCR	sponsored	a	Research	Study	to	Odisha	Police	in	collaboration	with	Sambalpur	Uni-
versity	on	‘Combating	Child	Trafficking’.	During	the	year,	the	field	activities	under	the	Study	
were	in	progress	in	10	districts	of	the	State.	



Chapter-4
Protection of Children from 
Sexual Offences (POCSO) 
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Protection of Children from Sexual Offences (POCSO)

4.0 Introduction

India	being	a	Welfare	State	 is	committed	 to	establish	an	effective	protection	system	for	her	
children,	including	laws,	policies,	procedures	and	practices	intended	to	prevent	and	address	issues	that	
could	be	detrimental	to	a	child’s	well	being.	The	‘Directive	Principles	of	State	Policy’	enshrined	in	
the	Constitution	of	India,	make	it	imperative	for	the	State	to	ensure	that	the	tender	age	of	children	is	
not	abused	and	they	are	not	forced	by	economic	necessity	to	enter	a	vocation	unsuited	to	their	age	or	
strength	and	that	children	are	given	opportunities	and	facilities	to	develop	in	a	healthy	manner	and	in	
conditions	of	freedom	and	dignity	and	also	that	childhood	and	youth	are	protected	against	exploita-
tion	and	moral	and	material	abandonment.	Besides,	 India	being	a	party	 to	 the	 ‘UN	Convention	on	
the	Rights	of	the	Child’	is	also	under	legal	obligation	to	protect	her	children	from	all	forms	of	sexual	
exploitation	and	sexual	abuse.		

The	Protection	 of	Children	 from	Sexual	Offences	 (POCSO)	Act,	 2012	was	 enacted	 by	 the	
Government	of	India	to	provide	an	extremely	strong	legal	framework	for	protection	of	children	from	
offences	of	sexual	assault,	sexual	harassment	and	pornography,	while	also	safeguarding	the	interest	of	
the	child	at	every	stage	of	the	judicial	process,	through	incorporating	child	friendly	mechanisms	for	
reporting,	recording	of	evidence,	investigation	and	speedy	trial	of	offences	through	designated	Special	
Courts.		The	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	(NCPCR)	along	with	SCPCRs,	has	
been	mandated	under	Section	44	of	POCSO	Act	and	Rule	6	of	POCSO	Rules	to	monitor	the	imple-
mentation	of	the	Act.

As	per	Rule	6	of	the	POCSO	Rules,	the	NCPCR	is	to	perform	the	following	functions	towards	
this end :- 

 i. To	monitor	the	designation	of	Special	Courts	by	the	State	Governments;	

 ii. To	monitor	the	appointment	of	Special	Public	Prosecutors	by	the	State	Governments	for	
conducting	cases	only	under	the	POCSO	Act;	

 iii. To	monitor	the	formulation	of	guidelines	under	Section	39	of	the	Act	by	the	State	Govern-
ments	and	the	application	of	these	guidelines;	

 iv. To	monitor	designing	and	implementation	of	Modules	for	Training	of	police	personnel	and	
other	concerned	persons	for	effective	discharge	of	their	respective	functions	under	the	Act;	

 v. To	monitor	and	support	the	Central	and	State	Governments	towards	dissemination	of	infor-
mation	relating	to	the	Act	through	print,	electronic	and	other	media	and

 vi. To	call	for	reports	on	cases	of	child	sexual	abuse	and	collect	data	on	its	own	or	from	the	
relevant	agencies	on	cases	of	child	sexual	abuse	and	their	disposal	etc;	
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4.1 The activities undertaken by the Commission during the year are as follow: 

4.1.1	 NCPCR	developed	monitoring	tools	for	collecting	information	on	designating	special	courts,	
public	prosecutors,	preparation	of	guidelines,	training	module	for	police	personnel,	orders	of	
special	courts	on	granting	interim/final	compensation	to	the	child	victims	and	convicting	the	
offenders	under	the	Act.	The	tools	so	developed	were	shared	with	the	States/UTs	on	17th Au-
gust,	2016	with	 the	request	 to	submit	a	monthly	report	 to	 the	Commission	by	10th	of	every	
month	for	effective	implementation	of	the	Act	and	to	designate	a	senior	officer	to	act	as	a	nodal	
officer	to	facilitate	timely	submission	of	the	monthly	reports.

	 	 Based	on	the	rigorous	follow-up	by	the	Commission,	the	status	of	setting	up	of	infra-
structural	facilities	in	34	States/UTs	under	the	POCSO	Act,	2012,	as	per	information	received	
upto	31st	March,	2017,	is	given	below:

Name of Unit Total 665 
Districts

Percentage

No.	of	Children/Special	Courts	 559 83.93

No.	of	District	Child	Protection	Units	 644 96.69

No.	of	Child	Welfare	Committees	 632 94.89

No.	of	Specialized	Juvenile	Police	Units	 711 106.75

No.	of	Special	Public	Prosecutors	appointed	 438		 65.76

Victim	Compensation	Scheme	 26/34 76.47

Preparation	of	Procedure/Guidelines	for	Media			 	
	(U/s	23)	to	handle	PtOCSO	cases

9/34 26.47

Preparation	of	Guidelines	for	use	of	NGOs/professionals/
experts	etc.	(U/s	39)

15/34	 44.11

Based	on	the	information	received,	following	gaps	in	infrastructure	facilities	to	be	set	
up	under	the	POCSO	Act,	2012	by	the	States/UTs	were	noticed:

ü	Special Courts are	yet	 to	be	set	up	 in	Arunachal	Pradesh	(15),	Gujarat	 (12),	Karnataka	
(24),	Meghalaya	(11),	Telengana	(21)	and	Uttar	Pradesh	(9).

ü	District Child Protection Units (DCPUs)	are	yet	to	be	set	up	in	Delhi	(4/9),	Maharashtra	
(5)	and	Rajasthan	(2).

ü	Child Welfare Committees (CWCs)	are	yet	be	constituted	in	Assam	(6),	Delhi	(5),	Guja-
rat	(7),	Madhya	Pradesh	(6)	and	Telengana	(15).

ü	Appointment of Special Public Prosecutors (Spl.P.P.) are	yet	to	be	appointed	in	Arunachal	
Pradesh	(2),	Bihar	(9),	Delhi	(7),	Gujarat	(16),	Jharkhand	(24),	Kerala	(11),	Karnataka	(24),	
Rajasthan	(18),	Telengana	(14)	and	Uttrakhand	(0/13).

NCPCR	also	collected	information	regarding	status	of	cases	in	the	JJBs,	Children’s	Courts	and	
Child	Welfare	Committees	from	the	States.	The	information	had	been	received	from	26	States	
during	the	year.



35

4.1.2		 Consultation	towards	Formulation	of	Recommendations	on	Existing	Laws	on	Child							
            Sexual Abuse

In	view	of	a	Petition	praying	for	enacting	a	law	to	punish	all	sexual	offences	against	children	
under	the	age	of	18	years	with	death	or	imprisonment	for	life	and	also	another		Writ	Petition	
filed	before	the	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	by	the	Supreme	Court	Women	Lawyers	Association	
for	imposition	of	chemical	castration	as	an	additional	punishment	for	sexual	offenders	against	
children,	the	Commission	organized	a	Consultation	on	Laws	relating	to	child	sexual	abuse	un-
der	the	Chairpersonship	of	the	Chairperson,	NCPCR	on	6th	April,	2016	towards	formulation	
of	recommendations	on	existing	laws	on	child	sexual	abuse.	The	Consultation	was	attended	by	
the	representatives	from	Special	Courts;	JJBs;	Psychologists	and	NGOs.	

The	 views	 expressed	 at	 the	Consultation	were	 conveyed	 to	MWCD	on	 19.04.2016,	
whereby	it	was	pointed	out	that	Section	42	of	the	POCSO	Act	has	an	overriding	effect	to	the	
extent	of	punishment	of	higher	degree.	Further,	it	was	suggested	that	the	term	‘women’	referred	
to	in	the	IPC	was	to	include	both	female	and	male	Child.	It	was	also	conveyed	that	the	general	
consensus	reached	during	the	Consultation	was	that	punishment	of	life	imprisonment,	meaning	
thereby	 imprisonment	 for	 the	 remainder	of	 that	person’s	natural	 life	could	be	considered	 in	
cases	of	child	sexual	abuse	offenders	and	therefore	Sections	4	and	6	of	the	POCSO	Act,	2012	
may	be	amended	accordingly.								

4.1.3		 MWCD	sought	from	NCPCR	comments	on	Private	Member’s	Bill	for	amendment	to	the	Pro-
tection	of	Children	from	Sexual	Offences	Act,	2012.	The	Commission	submitted	its	comments	
to	the	Ministry	on	17th	November	2016. 

4.1.4			POCSO	e-box-An	e-initiative

Considering	the	large	number	of	cases	relating	to	Child	Sexual	Abuse	being	reported	in	the	
media	every	day,	NCPCR	developed	a	POCSO	e-box,	an	easy	and	direct	online	medium	of	
reporting	of	cases	of	sexual	abuse	under	POCSO	Act,	2012.	The	Hon’ble	Minister,	Women	
and	Child	Development,	Government	of	India	launched	POCSO	e-box	on	26th	August	2016	at	
Shastri	Bhawan,	New	Delhi.	The	link	of	POCSO	e-box	is	displayed	prominently	on	home	page	
of	NCPCR	website.

The	initiative	was	widely	applauded	and	selected	
for	Skoch	Order-of-Merit	Award,	2016	and		was	
considered	among	the	top	30	entries	amongst	
over	3000	competitors.	Later	in	a	Function	

held	on	15th	December	2016,	the	Chairperson,	
NCPCR	was	conferred	with	the	Silver	Skoch	
Order-of-Merit	Award,	2016	at	New	Delhi.

In	order	to	generate	awareness	amongst	the	children	particularly	students	regarding	reporting	
of	cases	of	sexual	abuse	and	POCSO	e-box,	the	Chairperson,	NCPCR	issued	an	advisory	to	the	
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Director	Generals	of	Police	of	all	the	States	on	30th	August	2016.	As	a	follow-up,	the	Commis-
sion	requested	Director	Generals	of	Police	of	all	States	on	28th	November	2016	to	send	details	
of	action	taken	in	the	matter.		

4.2 Advisories/Directives:

4.2.1	 The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	issued	an	advisory	to	the	Chief	Secretaries	of	all	the	States	on	19th 
August,	 2016	 to	 constitute	multi	 disciplinary	 teams	 at	 the	 State	 and	District	 levels	 to	 take	
suo-motu	cognizance	of	any	crime/offence/incident	of	child	sexual	abuse	that	comes	to	their	
notice.

4.2.2 NCPCR	addressed	a	letter	to	all	the	Chief	Secretaries	of	the	States	on	14th	September	2016	to	
initiate	steps	to	set-up	a	Children’s	Court	in	their	State	for	speedy	trial	of	offences	against	chil-
dren	or	for	violation	of	child	rights	under	the	Commissions	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	Act	
in	the	best	interests	of	children	in	need	of	care	and	protection.	Subsequently,	the	Chairperson,	
NCPCR	requested	Chief	Secretaries	of	all	States	on	24th	November	2016	to	expedite	the	matter.

4.2.3 The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	also	wrote	to	the	Chief	Secretaries	of	all	the	States	on	27.01.2017	
to	seek	details	of	the	implementation	of	the	Victim	Compensation	Scheme	under	Rule	7	of	the	
POCSO	Act,	2012.	

4.3 Inquiry/Suo-moto

4.3.1 The	Commission	received	a	complaint	regarding	sexual	abuse	of	girls	by	staff	of	a	Girls	Hostel	
at	District	Hissar,	Haryana	on	1st	September,	2016	through	POCSO	E-box.	The	Chairperson,	
NCPCR	 took	 suo-moto	 cognizance	 of	 the	matter	 and	 sent	 a	 fact	 finding	 team	 to	Haryana.	
The	team	visited	concerned	School	and	interacted	with	the	Block	Education	Officer,	In-charge	
Principal,	staff	members	of	the	School,	girls	of	the	School	and	the	parents	of	the	victims.	The	
team	also	met	ADC,	Hissar	and	other	senior	officers	of	the	District	and	directed	them	to	take	
immediate	action	against	all	the	persons	involved	in	the	case	under	the	POCSO	Act,	2012.	Fol-
lowing	the	visit,	the	Hissar	Police	registered	a	case	vide	FIR	No.	0372/2016	u/s	4/8	of	POCSO	
Act,	2012.

	Later,	 the	 case	was	 followed	up	with	 the	Director	General	 of	 Police,	Haryana	 and	
District	Superintendent	of	Police,	Hissar	to	expedite	the	matter	of	filing	the	charge	sheet	in	the	
court.	The	District	S.P.,	Hissar	intimated	NCPCR	on	21.2.2017	that	the	charge	sheet	had	been	
filed	in	the	court.

4.3.2 NCPCR	received	a	complaint	on	01.12.2016	through	POCSO	e-box	regarding	sexual	abuse	of	
a	ten	years	old	girl	by	his	own	father	at	Sirsa,	Haryana.	The	Complainant,	mother	of	the	victim,	
alleged	that	the	minor	girl	had	been	repeatedly	sexually	assaulted	by	her	biological	father	for	
the	last	one	year.	Taking	cognizance	of	this	serious	matter,	a	fact	finding	team	of	NCPCR	went	
to	Sirsa,	Haryana	on	03.12.2016	and	interacted	with	the	Complainant.	Based	on	the	findings,	
the	team	Members	met	the	concerned	SDM	and	handed	over	complaint	for	immediate	action.	
The	SDM	was	also	requested	to	provide	safety	to	the	victim	and	resumption	of	her	education.	
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The	FIR	was	lodged	on	the	same	day.	

4.3.3 In	pursuance	of	directions	of	the	Hon’ble	Minister,	WCD,	Government	of	India,	the	Commis-
sion	took	immediate	action	and	requested	Maharashtra	State	Government	on	1st	March,	2017,	
to	provide	necessary	support	to	a	POCSO	victim	of	Ahmednagar,	Maharashtra.	As	a	result,	an	
amount	of	Rs	3.00	lakh	was	sanctioned	by	the	State	Government	to	the	child	victim.	

4.4  Awareness generation: 

4.4.1 In	response	to	the	increasing	number	of	cases	of	child	sexual	abuse,	and	as	per	Section	43	of	the	
POCSO	Act,	2012,	NCPCR	organized	awareness	campaigns	at	different	places	in	Delhi,	on	the	
provisions	of	POCSO	Act	with	support	of	Delhi	Police	and	Childline	Foundation	to	generate	
awareness	among	the	public.	The	Campaigns	were	carried	out	from	24th	-	27th	October,	2016	
in	East,	West,	North	and	Outer	Districts	of	Delhi	and	sensitized	the	people	in	and	around	slums	
and	resettlement	colonies	about	different	provisions	of	the	Act.	The	activities	like	documentary	
screening,	nukar	natak,	artwork	etc.	were	also	carried	out	during	the	campaigns.	
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4.4.2 NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	Meghalaya	SCPCR	organised	a	one	day	Workshop-cum-	Aware-
ness	 Programme	on	 Juvenile	 Justice	Act,	 POCSO	Act,	RTE	Act	 and	Child	Rights	 on	 30th	
September	2016	at	Ampati,	South	West	Garo	Hills	
District,	Meghalaya.	

4.4.3 NCPCR	 in	 association	 with	 West	 Bengal	 State	
Commission	 for	 Protection	 of	 Child	 Rights	 or-
ganised	 a	 State	 Level	 Orientation	Workshop	 on	
implementation	 of	 POCSO	Act,	 2012	 and	Traf-
ficking	of	Children	on	27th-28th	March	2017	at	Kolkata.

4.4.4 The	Chairperson,	NCPCR,	held	a	meeting	with	Director	General,	Bureau	of	Police	Research	
and	Development	(BPR&D)	on	22.02.2017	and	emphasized	the	need	to	sensitize	Police	Offi-
cers	about	Child	Rights	issues	who	were	involved	in	Investigation	of	Cyber	Crimes	especially	
child	online	safety.	As	a	follow	up,	a	letter	was	addressed	to	DG,	BPR&D	on	23rd	February	
2017,	requesting	for	the	training	and	also	offering	to	provide	training	module	and	related	train-
ing	material	on	Investigation	under	POCSO	and	JJ	Acts	and	Cyber	Crimes	involving	children.		

The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	also	held	 a	meeting	with	 the	Director,	Central	Bureau	of	
Investigation	on	01.03.2017	for	training	of	Police	Officers	at	their	academy	and	discussed	the	
issues	relating	to	 training	of	Police	Officers	 in	Investigation	of	cyber	crime	cases	 involving	
children.		

4.4.5 The	Hon’ble	Minister,	Women	and	Child	Development,	Government	of	India	inaugurated	In-
dia’s	First	Hotline	to	report	Child	Sexual	Imagery	at	India	Habitat	Centre,	Delhi	on	19th	Sep-
tember	2016.	The	event	organized	by	Aarambh-Prerana, in	collaboration	with	Internet	Watch	
Foundation	(IWF)	was	attended	by	the	Chairperson,	NCPCR	who	highlighted	the	need	to	curb	
Child	Sexual	Abuse	on	the	internet.

4.4.6 Considering	the	rise	of	cyber	crime	cases	against	children,	NCPCR	initiated	steps	for	online	
protection	of	children	from	sexual	abuse	and	held	meeting	with	the	Senior	Director,	DEITY	
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and	Joint	Secretary	(Police	Modernization),	MHA	on	19th	August,	2016.

Besides,	NCPCR	organized	two	Consultations	on	‘Child	Online	Safety’ to	develop	a	
protocol	for	Online	Safety	of	Children	at	New	Delhi	on	15th	December	2016	and	9th Febru-
ary	2017	respectively.	The	Consultations	were	attended	inter-alia	by	officials	of	Central/State	
Governments,	representatives	from	NGO	and	UNICEF.	During	the	Consultations,	four	groups	
were	formed	to	develop	protocols	on	various	aspects	and	submit	draft	material	to	NCPCR	in	
this	regard.

4.4.7 In	order	to	present	the	POCSO	Act,	2012	in	a	very	simple	language	with	the	help	of	visuals/pic-
torials,	statistical	information	and	descriptions,	NCPCR	decided	to	develop	a	Users	Handbook,	
with	the	help	of	‘The	Aarambh	India	Initiative’,	a	Mumbai	based	NGO.	The	objective	of	the	
User	Handbook	is	to	enhance	the	knowledge/awareness	about	different	provisions	of	the	Act	
and	to	engender	a	rights-based	perspective	and	understanding	among	all	stakeholders	dealing	
with	POCSO.	The	draft	of	the	Handbook	is	being	finalized	by	the	Commission.	

4.5 Meetings/Consultations with Departments/Organisations relating to Implementa-
tion of POCSO Act

4.5.1 NCPCR	was	represented	and	provided	inputs	in	a	meeting	in	the	Ministry	of	Electronics	and	
Information	Technology	(MEITY)	on	21st	September	2016	for	formulation	of	Advisory	to	web-
sites/portals/ISPs	for	Online	protection	of	Children	from	Sexual	abuse.

4.5.2 The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	was	one	of	the	Panelists	in		the	technical	session	on	‘Key	Partner-
ship	to	secure	safe	digital	spaces	for	children	in	India’	during	the	Workshop	on	‘Child	Online	
Safety	in	India’	organized	by	UNICEF	in	collaboration	with	NASSCOM	on	22nd	September	
2016	at	Delhi.

4.5.3 The	representatives	of	NCPCR	delivered	lectures	on	Child	Psychology	&	Rehabilitation	and	
Social-reintegration	of	Delinquent	Juveniles	on	30th	August	2016	during	the	Workshop	on	“Ju-
venile	Justice	(Care	&	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015”	organized	by	the	Uttrakhand	Judicial	
and	Legal	Academy,	Bhowali,	Nainital.

4.5.4 NCPCR	was	represented	in	a	Consultation	on	‘Review	of	Indecent	Representation	of	Women	
Act,	1986’	organized	by	the	National	Commission	for	Women	on	28th	September	2016	at	Delhi.	

4.5.5 The	representatives	from	the	Commission	delivered	Key	note	address	in	Northern	India	Re-
gional	Conference	on	Children	in	Difficult	Circumstances	organized	by	UP	SCPCR	and	Plan	
India	at	Lucknow	on	22.8.2016.	

4.5.6 NCPCR	was	also	represented	in	‘The	India	Roundtable	–	Not	Everyone	Plays	by	the	Rules	in	
the	Digital	Playground:	Addressing	Online	Child	Sexual	Exploitation’	organized	by	Tulir	on	
3rd	-	4th	October	2016.

4.5.7 The	Chairperson,	NCPCR	delivered	a	technical	session	during	a	Consultation	organized	for	
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creating	a	National	Alliance	against	Child	Sexual	Abuse	and	Exploitation	organized	by	 the	
Ministry	of	Women	and	Child	Development	on	16.1.2017	at	New	Delhi.		

4.5.8 NCPCR	was	represented	in	a	meeting	organised	by	the	Ministry	of	Women	and	Child	Devel-
opment	to	discuss	the	formation	of	a	National	Alliance	against	Online	Child	Sexual	Abuse	and	
Exploitation	on	10.03.2017.

4.5.9 NCPCR	was	represented	in	discussions	on	Anti	Human	Trafficking	at	National	Institute	of	Di-
saster	Management	(NIDM),	New	Delhi	which	were	attended	by	the	representatives	from	all	
States/UTs.

4.5.10 NCPCR	was	also	represented	at	the	National	Symposium	of	Heads	of	Police	Training	Insti-
tutions	organized	by	the	Bureau	of	Police	Research	and	Development	on	23rd	March,	2017	at	
Vigyan	Bhawan,	New	Delhi.

4.5.11 The	one	day	Dialogue	on	“Child	Protection	Systems,	Technological	Innovations	and	Exploring	
Civil	Society	Alliance”	on 24th	March	2017	organized	by	Shakti	Vahini	at	India	Islamic	Inter-
national	Centre,	New	Delhi	was	also	attended	by	the	Commission.

4.5.12 The	National	Conference	on	“First	Response,	Good	Policing	and	Rape	Survivors”	organized	
by	‘Commonwealth	Human	Rights	Initiative’,	on	29th	March	2017	at	New	Delhi	also	saw	at-
tendance	by	the	Commission.
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Media	Coverage	related	to	JJ	System	and	POCSO
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Child Labour
5.0 Introduction:

Child Labour	is	the	practice	of	having	children	engaged	in	economic	activity,	on	a	part	or	full-
time	basis.	The	practice	deprives	children	of	their	childhood,	and	is	harmful	to	their	physical	and	men-
tal	development.	Poverty,	lack	of	good	schools	and	growth	of	the	informal	economy	are	considered	to	
be	the	key	causes	of	child	labour	in	India.

A	majority	of	countries	have	adopted	legislation	to	prohibit	or	place	severe	restrictions	on	the	
employment	and	work	of	children,	much	of	it	stimulated	and	guided	by	the	standards	adopted	by	the	
International	Labour	Organization	(ILO).	In	spite	of	these	efforts,	child	labour	continues	to	exist	on	
a	massive	scale,	sometimes	in	appalling	conditions,	particularly	in	the	developing	world.	If	progress	
has	been	slow	or	apparently	nonexistent,	this	is	because	child	labour	is	an	immensely	complex	issue.	
It	cannot	be	made	to	disappear	simply	by	the	stroke	of	a	pen.

The	Child	Labour	(Prohibition	and	Regulation)	Amendment	Act,	2016	repealed	the	Child	Labour	
(Prohibition	and	Regulation)	Act,	1986	on	29th	July	2016.	The	new	Act	is	wider	in	scope	against	child	
labour	and	provides	for	stricter	punishments	for	violations.	It	prohibits	‘the	engagement	of	children	in	
all	occupations	and	of	adolescents	in	hazardous	occupations	and	processes’	wherein	adolescents	refer	
to	those	under	18	years;	children	to	those	under	14.

According	to	the	2001	Census,	there	were	12.6	million	child	workers	between	the	age	of	05	and	
14	years	in	India.	In	2011,	this	number	was	reduced	to	4.35	million.	

5.1  The major activities carried out by the Commission during the year are:

5.1.1	 Spot	Inquiry	into	matter	of	child	labour	and	open	sale/leasing	of	young	children	to	
Shepherds	from	Madhya	Pradesh	and	other	States	

Based	on	a	complaint	received	through	MWCD	regarding	a	case	of	child	labour	and	open	sale/
leasing	of	young	children	to	Shepherds	from	Madhya	Pradesh	and	other	States	in	the	district	
of	Banswara,	Rajasthan,	the	Chairperson,	NCPCR,	addressed	the	issue	to	the	Chief	Secretary,	
Rajasthan	vide	 letter	dated	21.04.2016	requesting	 to	 inquire	 into	 the	matter	and	apprise	 the	
Commission	of	the	action	taken	in	the	matter.

Thereafter,	a	Team	from	NCPCR	led	by	the	Member	(Law)	alongwith	the	Member	(Educa-
tion)	went	to	Udaipur	to	inquire	into	the	matter	and	held	a	meeting	with	the	State	Government	
officials	on	05.05.2016.	The	meeting	was	attended	by	the	representatives	of	Departments	of	
Education,	Labour,	Police	and	Panchyati	Raj	as	well	as	those	from	the	administration	of	the	
districts	concerned	i.e.	Udaipur,	Chittorgarh,	Banswara,	Bheelwara	and	Ajmer.	

As	per	the	discussion	held	with	officials,	it	was	learnt	that	the	Gadaria,	a	wandering	community	
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of	western	Rajasthan	is	responsible	for	such	activi-
ties.	The	Community	has	the	traditional	occupation	
of	herding	and	 rearing	of	 sheep	and	goats	 for	 their	
wool,	milk	 and	meat.	Their	 education	 level	 is	 less	
than	1%,	and	most	of	the	children	never	go	to	school.

Based	on	the	discussion,	the	Members,	NCPCR	di-
rected	the	officials	to	take	the	following	steps:

•	 They	 should	 ensure	 that	 no	 child	 below	 the	
age	of	14	years	be	allowed	to	travel	with	these	herds	through	the	existing	check-posts	
of	the	State.	If	so,	their	details	should	be	recorded	properly	in	standard	checklist/ques-
tionnaire	available	at	all	the	check	posts.	

•	 A	convergent	model	between	States	where	these	nomadic	communities	venture	should	
be	established.	The	practices	adopted	by	various	States	for	awareness	creation	and	other	
initiatives	taken	for	this	community,	should	be	documented.

•	 Regular	meetings	should	be	organised	with	leaders	of	herds	to	resolve	the	issue.

•	 Government	of	Rajasthan	should	issue	notification	to	ensure	that	such	children	are	not	
engaged	in	any	kind	of	labour,	and	no	child	should	remain	out	of	school.

On	the	basis	of	observations	made	by	NCPCR	team	and	facts	presented	by	State	Gov-
ernment	officers,	NCPCR	addressed	letters	to	the	concerned	officers	of	the	Rajasthan	Govern-
ment	conveying	them	the	directions	of	the	Commission	for	immediate	compliance	and	seeking	
action	taken	report.	

The	directions	were	also	issued	to	the	State	Education	Department	to	the	effect	that: 

	 i.	 There	should	be	a	scheme	of	residential	schools	for	children	of	the	Gadaria	community	
to	prevent	children	from	nomadic	migration	along	with	these	herds.	

	 ii.	 The	teaching	learning	material	should	be	prepared	in	their	mother	tongue	and	the	cul-
tural	nuances	of	such	communities should	be	considered.	

	 iii.	 Since	the	‘Gadariya	Community’	is	deprived	of	access	to	basic	information	and	tech-
nology	as	they	are	mostly	illiterate,	it	was	recommended	that	awareness	through	picto-
rial	means	viz.	informative	posters	on	‘Abolition	of	Child	Labour’	and	‘Importance	of	
Education’	should	be	generated.

The	Director	 of	 Primary	 Education,	 Bikaner,	 Rajasthan	 informed	 subsequently	 that	
they	were	following	the	directions	of	the	Commission.	

5.1.2 National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	received	a	complaint	from	the	Ministry	
of	Women	&	Child	Development	regarding	a	news	report	published	in	the	Times	of	India	cap-
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tioned	“The	lost	childhood	of	India’s	mica	minors”	on	18th	April,	2016.	The	Member	(Law)	
and	the	Member	(Education),	NCPCR	paid	a	two-days	visit	to	district	Koderma	and	Giridih	of	
Jharkhand	to	inquire	into	the	matter.   

During	 the	visit,	 the	Members	visited	Mica	mines	of	Koderma	and	Giridih	districts	
and	interacted	with	children,	villagers	and	gram	panchayat	members	to	understand	the	exist-
ing	status	on	education,	child	labour	and	child	marriage	issues	in	the	respective	villages.	The	
Members	also	interacted	with	children	involved	in	mica	mine	labour	activities	and	deprived	
from	education.		

On	the	occasion	of	the	‘World	Day	Against	Child	Labour’,	Members,	NCPCR	partic-
ipated	in	a	Rally	and	Bal	Samwad	organised	in	Koderma	on	12.06.2016.	The	objective	of	the	
programme	was	to	build	a	common	understanding	among	all	stakeholders	towards	eradication	
of	child	labour	through	a	composite	dialogue	with	children	and	communities.	As	part	of	the	di-
alogue,	more	than	1,000	children	and	adults	from	over	150	villages	of	Koderma	and	adjoining	
districts	of	Jharkhand	participated	in	discussions	on	child-related	issues.	

The	core	issues	raised	by	children	were	lack	of	drinking	water,	infrastructure	facilities,	
inadequate	teachers,	irregular	functioning	of	various	schools,	irregularities	in	Mid-day	Meal	
(MDM)	Scheme,	lack	of	recreational	and	sports	facilities,	etc.	The	concerned	officials	of	dis-
trict	administration	were	directed	to	take	appropriate	action	in	all	the	matters.

5..3 In	pursuance	of	WP	(Crl.)	2069/2005,	WP(C)	412/2007	&	WP	(C)	4161/2008,	seeking	direc-
tions	for	rescue	and	rehabilitation	of	child	labourers	in	the	Capital,	the	Hon’ble	High	Court	of	
Delhi	in	2009	directed	NCPCR	to	prepare	a	Detailed	Action	Plan	for	strict	enforcement	and	
implementation	of	the	Child	Labour	(Prohibition	&	Regulation),	Act	1986.	The	Commission	
prepared	the	said	Action	Plan	followed	by	holding	of	consultations	with	various	stakeholders	
and	organizing	of	a	survey	and	research.	The	Hon’ble	Delhi	High	Court	approved	‘Action	
Plan	for	Abolition	of	Child	Labour	in	Delhi-2010’	as	prepared	by	NCPCR	and	issued	a	series	
of	directions	to	the	public	bodies	concerned	for	its	implementation.	

However,	the	Action	Plan	was	not	implemented	over	a	period	of	time	and	was	full	of	
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challenges.	NCPCR,	in	March,	2016	conducted	a	Workshop	with	stakeholders	to	discuss	the	
issues,	gaps,	challenges	and	good	practices	in	implementation	of	the	Action	Plan.

During	the	year,	the	Commission	addressed	to	the	Chief	Secretary	of	Delhi,	a	commu-
nication	dated	29.11.2016	urging	it	 to	implement	the	Action	Plan;	formulate	State/District	
level	Task	Force;	and	State	level	Steering	Committee	on	Child	Labour;	and	also	sought	quar-
terly	action	taken	reports	in	the	matter.

5.2  Child Begging

5.2.1 NCPCR	organised	a	meeting	in	the	Commission	on	12.05.2016	on	the	issues	of	Child	Beg-
ging	and	Child	Labour	with	reference	to	Sections	76	and	79	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	Act,	2015.	
The	meeting	was	 attended	by	 the	 representatives	 of	Childline,	Child	Welfare	Committees	
(CWCs)	and	Civil	Society	Organisations.	Some	of	the	issues	that	emerged	during	the	discus-
sions	were:	child	begging	was	promoted	either	by	parents	or	by	organised	gangs;	police	have	
negative	behaviour	on	the	issue;	no	support	from	Child	Welfare	Committees	in	rescue	and	
rehabilitation	of	child	beggars;	the	facilities	available	at	shelter	homes	are	inadequate;	and	
there	is	lack	of	sensitization	and	awareness	about	the	new	law.

The	Meeting	took	the	following	decisions	to	protect	children	from	begging:

•	 Participants	shall	prepare	a	 list	of	child	begging	spots	 in	 their	respective	district	and	
share	them	with	the	Commission.

•	 The	Commission	will	 inspect	 all	 children	 homes	 in	Delhi.	After	 the	 inspection,	 the	
Commission	will	prepare	a	plan	for	raids	on	child	begging	spots.

•	 A	meeting	will	 be	 organised	with	 representatives	 of	 the	 Child	Welfare	 Committees	
(CWCs),	Police	Department	and	State	Women	and	Child	Welfare	Department.

•	 Modes	of	mass	communication	shall	be	utilized	for	generation	of	awareness.

•	 Counselling	of	parents	of	child	beggars	shall	be	organised.	

Further,	 NCPCR	 again	 conducted	 a	meeting	 on	 05.07.2016	with	 representatives	 of	
CWCs	 and	Childline	 to	 prevent	Child	Begging	 in	Delhi.	After	 the	meeting,	NCPCR	 ad-
dressed	letter	to	Chief	Secretary,	Government	of	Delhi	to	take	steps	in	this	regard.	Further,	
the	Director,	Department	of	Women	and	Child	Development,	Government	of	NCT	of	Delhi	
issued	directions	to	all	the	District	Magistrates/	Collectors	to	eradicate	the	alms	attitude	and	
take	prompt	action.

5.3 Child Trafficking

5.3.1 At	the	instance	of	the	Hon’ble	Minister,	WCD,	a	team	of	Member	(Law)	&	Member	(Educa-
tion),	NCPCR	visited	Kerala	on	19.10.2016	to	conduct	an	inquiry	in	the	matter	of	exploitation	
of	children	by	Jan	Seva	Shishu	Bhawan,	an	NGO	in	Ernakulum,	Kerala.	During	the	inquiry,	
it	was	found	that	the	Home	was	violating	provisions	of	the	J.J.	Act,	2015;	and	Foreign	Con-
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tribution	(Regulation)	Act,	2010	and	Rules	2011.	The	Inquiry	Report	highlighting	the	obser-
vations,	findings	and	recommendations,	was	submitted	to	the	Hon’ble	Minister,	WCD.	

During	their	visit	to	Ernakulum,	the	Members,	NCPCR	also	held	a	meeting	with	Chair-
person	and	Members	of	CWC,	Ernakulum	and	visited	SOS	Village,	Government	run	Obser-
vation	Home	for	Boys	and	Girls	to	assess	the	conditions	of	children	in	these	Homes.	During	
the	meetings,	the	officials	were	also	sensitized	on	different	provisions	of	the	J.J.	Act,	2015.	

5.3.2 NCPCR	 in	 collaboration	with	 the	West	Bengal	State	Commission	 for	Protection	 of	Child	
Rights	organised	a	State	Level	Training	Workshop	on	implementation	of	POCSO	Act,	2012	
and	Trafficking	of	Children	on	27th-28th	March	2017	at	Kolkata.

5.4 Child Marriage

5.4.1 Based	on	the	news	item	published	in	national	&	local	dailies	highlighting	child	marriages	in	
summer	months	and	on	Akshya	Tritiya/	Aakha	Teej	occasions	in	north	and	central	India,	the	
Commission	took	suo-moto	cognizance	and	issued	an	Advisory	on	28.04.2016	to	the	Chief	
Secretaries	of	all	the	States	and	SCPCRs	to	take	immediate	steps	to	stop	such	child	marriages.	
Action	Taken	Reports	were	also	sought	in	the	matter.

5.4.2 The	Commission	organised	a	multi-stakeholder	Consultation	on	‘Status	of	Child	Marriage	in	
India:	A	Consultation	for	Developing	Strategies’	on	18.10.2016	at	Delhi	in	collaboration	with	
‘Young	Lives	India’.	The	objective	of	the	Consultation	was	to	assess	the	status	of	prevalence	
of	child	marriage	in	the	country	and	explore	the	social	and	legal	aspects	of	prevention	of	child	
marriage	for	developing	an	SOP	for	prevention	of	the	practice.	The	Consultation	was	attend-
ed	by	the	representatives	from	the	11	SCPCRs,	law	enforcement	agencies,	concerned	State	
Departments	and	selected	NGOs.	

NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	Young	Lives	India	and	with	the	support	of	State	Com-
missions	of	Telangana	and	Andhra	Pradesh	organised	State	level	Consultations	on	Early/Child	
Marriages	at	Hyderabad	and	Vijayawada	on	14.02.2017	and	16.02.2017	respectively.	These	
Consultations	were	attended	by	the	officials	of	the	concerned	Departments	of	State	Govern-
ments,	SCPCRs,	Civil	Society	Organizations	and	NGOs.

5.5 Consultation on Bonded Labour

The	Member	(Labour	Law),	NCPCR	participated	in	a	National	level	Consultation	on	
eradication	of	bonded	labour	in	India	organized	by	Bachpan	Bachao	Aandolan	on	27.05.2016.	
The	 senior	 officials	 from	 different	 enforcement	 and	
monitoring	agencies	as	well	as	NGOs	participated	in	the	
Consultation.	 During	 the	 Consultation,	 Nobel	 laureate	
Kailash	Satyarthi	lauded	the	Government	for	“stronger”	
policy	framework	on	bonded	labour	while	pointing	out	
towards	the	need	of	speedy	completion	of	judicial	pro-
cess	and	compensation	for	rescued	children.	
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Child Psychology & Sociology
6.0  Introduction

The	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	(NCPCR)	under	CPCR	Act	2005,	has	
been	mandated	to	ensure	inter-alia	that	children	get	the	necessary	psychological	and	social	support.

6.1  The major activities carried out by the Commission during the year are: 

6.1.1	 	 One	day	Consultation	on	Mental	Health	Needs	of	Children:	Child	Rights	Perspective	

To	 commemorate	 the	 World	 Mental	
Health	Day,	NCPCR	in	association	with	Insti-
tute	 of	 Human	 Behaviour	 and	Allied	 Scienc-
es	 (IHBAS),	 New	 Delhi organized	 a	 special	
event on ‘Mental Health Needs of Children: 
Child	Rights	Perspective’	on	3rd	October,	2016	
at	 India	International	Centre,	New	Delhi.	The	
programme	 was	 inaugurated	 by	 the	 Hon’ble	
Minister	 of	 Health,	 Government	 of	 NCT	 of	
Delhi.	The	Member	(Health),	NCPCR	chaired	

the session on ‘Mental Health Needs of Children: Child 
Rights	Perspective’.	The	Panelists	of	 the	Session	were	
:	Dr.	Deepak	Gupta,	Dr.	Jitendra	Nagpal,	Dr.	Uday	and	
Dr.	Deepak	Kumar	from	IHBAS.	A	Presentation	on	child	
rights	and	mental	health	 in	context	of	 legal	 framework	
was	made	by	NCPCR,	on	the	occasion.	A	Play	was	also	
performed	on	protection	of	children	from	sexual	offenc-
es	and	pressure	on	children	leading	to	suicide.	

The	 programme	 was	 also	 attended	 by	 children	 from	
Children	Homes	of	Delhi	and	staff	of	CCIs.	

6.1.2 Bright	and	Colourful	Child	Care	Institutions:	An	Initiative	of	PVR	Nest	and	National	Commis-
sion	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights

NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	PVR	Nest,	a	CSR	body	of	PVR	Ltd.	has	 introduced	an	
initiative	for	brightening	the	Child	Care	Institutions	(Children	Home	and	Observation	Home),	
Delhi	to	promote	positive	mental	health	of	children	living	in	these	Institutions.		

As	 a	 first	Home,	 the	Observation	Home	 for	 Boys,	 Sewa	Kutir,	 New	Delhi	 has	 been	
selected	by	the	Commission	for	the	purpose.	A	Workshop	titled	‘Every	Child	is	an	Artist’	for	
children	was	jointly	organized	by	PVR	Nest	and	NCPCR.	Through	the	ongoing	initiative,	PVR	
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Nest and NCPCR envision to	beautify	the	premises	for	the	children,	by	the	children	themselves	under	
the	guidance	of	specialists	and	conduct	artistry	&	painting	workshops.	Two	dormitories	were	painted	by	
the	children	in	15	days	time	at	the	Observation	Home.

As	rehabilitation	of	these	children	is	the	key	to	prevent	them	from	being	repeat	offenders,	
the	PVR’s	initiative	will	help	children	to	be	mentally	positive	and	will	be	a	critical	step	in	their	
rehabilitation.	
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Child Health & Nutrition
7.0 Introduction 

The	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	has	been	engaged	in	formulation	of	
policies	and	processes	for	child	health	for	protecting	the	rights	of	children	for	ensuring	adequate	access	
to	health	and	nutrition,	as	well	as	grievance	redressal	in	case	where	violations	or	negligence	have	taken	
place	towards	the	health	of	children.	The	efforts	in	this	regard	are	duly	supplemented	through	visits,	
public	hearings,	interventions	etc.

A	brief	description	of	the	activities	undertaken	by	the	Commission	under	Child	Health	&	Nu-
trition	during	the	year	is	as	follows:

7.1 Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) for Care, Protection and Rehabilitation of 
Children in Street Situations

	 NCPCR	 in	collaboration	with	Save	 the	Children	 (Baal	Suraksha)	developed	a	Stan-
dard	Operating	Procedure	(SOP)	on	Care	and	Protection	of	Children	in	Street	Situations.	The	
objective	of	 the	SOP	is	 to	outline	a	framework	of	 intervention	services	 that	may	apply	to	a	
street	child	as	a	child	in	need	of	care	and	protection.	The	SOP	seeks	to	identify	the	step	by	step	
processes	that	should	be	set	in	motion	when	interventions	are	made	with	respect	to	different	
categories	of	children	in	street	situations.	It	also	seeks	to	create	a	convergence	of	the	various	
functionaries,	institutions/agencies	and	the	multifarious	government	schemes	and	policies	for	
a	more	holistic	approach	in	providing	care,	protection	and	rehabilitation	of	street	children.		

	 The	process	of	developing	SOP	was	initiated	during	2015-16	wherein	meetings	with	
NGOs,	four	Regional	Consultations	at	Hyderabad,	Patna,	Lucknow	and	Mumbai	and	a	Special	
Consultation	with	Children	at	Delhi	were	held	and	visits	to	Children	Homes	undertaken	in	the	
months	of	February	and	March,	2016.

	 Based	on	the	Consultations,	Meetings	and	sharing	of	Best	Practices	with	26	NGOs	on	
Children	in	Street	Situations,	the	SOP	was	finalized.	The	SOP	was	released	by	Smt.	Maneka	
Sanjay	Gandhi,	the	Hon’ble	Minister,	Women	and	Child	Development	on	21st	February,	2017.	
The	SOP	has	been	circulated	to	all	the	States/UTs,	SCPCRs	and	other	stakeholders.	Besides,	
letters	have	been	sent	 to	 the	Chief	Ministers	and	Chief	Secretaries,	Government	of	NCT	of	
Delhi,	and	Maharashtra	for	piloting	the	SOP.	
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7.2 Guidelines for organizing Child Friendly Melas /Large Gatherings

	 Due	to	the	magnitude	and	size	of	gatherings	like	‘Melas’	on	festive	occasions,	many	children	
go	missing/lost/separated	from	their	families/carers	during	such	occasions.	Due	to	their	vulnerabil-
ity	children	are	at	high	risk	of	falling	prey	to	trafficking,	kidnapping,	sexual	exploitation	and	abuse.	
In	this	context,	in	order	to	protect	the	children	from	these	situations,	the	National	Commission	for 
Protection		of	Child	Rights	(NCPCR)	has	developed	Guidelines	for	organizing	Child	Friendly	
Melas	&	other	Large	Gatherings.	

	 The	Guidelines	have	been	developed	to	provide	indicators	to	organizers,	administrators	and 
other	stakeholders	for	organizing	Child	Friendly	Melas	or	Large	Gatherings.	These	Guidelines	
have	been	formulated	after	field	trials	in	two	successful	pilots	viz,	Krishna	Pushkaram	Mela,	
Andhra	Pradesh	and	Poush	Mela,	West	Bengal	in	consul-
tation	with	all	 the	concerned	Ministries/Departments	and	
other	stakeholders.

	 Indicators	 on	 Missing	 Children,	 Abuse	 against	
Children	–	including	any	kind	of	sexual	exploitation,	Child	
Trafficking,	Child	Labour,	Child	Begging,	Harmful	Tradi-
tional	 Practices,	 such	 as	 child	marriage	 etc.	were	 shared	
during	Krishna	Pushkaram	Mela,	2016.

	 Some	of	the	major	recommendations	given	by	the	
Commission	for	the	purpose	are:	establishing	a	help	desk,	
appointing	volunteers,	optimal	usage	of	all	available	infor-
mation	and	communication	channels	for	making	such	events	‘Child	Friendly’	such	as:	Audio	
visuals,	banners,	posters,	announcements	etc.	Creating	an	inclusive	environment	for	such	Me-
las/Gatherings	for	Children	with	Special	Needs	was	also	recommended.	The	Guidelines	are	
accessible	at	NCPCR’s	Website.

	 The	Guidelines	have	been	circulated	to	MWCD	for	information	and	all	the	States/UTs/
SCPCRs	for	implementation.	

7.3 Child Friendly Hospital Guidelines

	 NCPCR	decided	to	formulate	Guidelines	for	Child/Baby	Friendly	Hospitals.	The	objec-
tive	of	the	Guidelines	is	to	create	an	environment	for	children	that	provide	them	with	improved	
healthcare	facilities	with	focus	on	mental	health	through	truly	supportive	and	therapeutic	envi-
ronment	for	them.	For	this,	an	Expert	Group	has	been	constituted.	The	Expert	Group	consists	of	
the	representatives	from	Ministry	of	Health	&	Family	Welfare,	UN	Agencies	(WHO,	UNICEF)	
and	those	from	the	Government	Hospitals	like	AIIMS,	Safdarjung	Hospital,	LNJP	etc.	The	first	
Expert	Group	Meeting	was	held	on	18.11.2016	to	share	their	inputs	in	creating	a	child	friendly	
hospital	environment.	The	Guidelines	are	being	formulated	and	intend	to	cover:	indicators	of	
child	friendly	hospital;	piloting	of	child	friendly	hospital;	monitoring	tool	for	child	friendly	



59

hospital;	implementing	bodies	for	child	friendly	hospital;	and	pre	and	post	assessment	of	child	
friendly	hospital.

7.4 Other Programmes

7.4.1	 State level	Workshop	with	Adolescents	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	Tea	Gardens	of	Assam,	
with	focus	on	implementation	of	The	Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951

NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	Assam	SCP-
CR	 organised	 a	 two	 days	 State	 level	Workshop	
with	Adolescents	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	
Tea	Gardens	of	Assam	on	29th	-30th	August,	2016	
at	District	Shivsagar,	Assam	which	focused	on	the	
Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951.	The	broad	aim	of	the	Workshop	was	to	identify	the	gaps	and	chal-
lenges	in	addressing	the	rights	of	children	and	adolescents	in	tea	gardens	of	Assam	and	come	
out	with	concrete	recommendations	and	measures	to	ensure	survival,	development,	protection	
and	participatory	rights	of	the	children	and	adolescents	in	the	tea	gardens	of	Assam	and	also	to	
ensure	that	the	mandates	of	the	Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951	tare	implemented	in	consonance	
with	these	rights.	The	Workshop	was	attended	by	150	children	from	tea	garden	of	Assam.	

7.4.2 	 National	level	Conference	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	Tea	Plantations	of	India

NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	the	Assam	State	Commission	(ASCPCR),	Department	
of	Labour	and	Employment,	Government	of	Assam	and	UNICEF	organized	a	National	level	
Conference	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	Tea	Plantations	of	India	on	4-5	November,	2016	
with	Assam	being	the	focus	State.	The	key	objectives	of	the	Conference	were	to;

i.	 	 Converge	all	the	concerned	stakeholders	from	six	Tea	growing	States	of	India,	namely,	Assam,	
Kerala,	Tamil	Nadu,	Karnataka,	Tripura	and	West	Bengal.	

ii.	 	 Deliberate	on	key	issues	impacting	child	rights	in	tea	plantations	of	India;	

	iii.	 Develop	a	2	year	plan	to	address	the	issues	pertaining	to	the	protection	of	child	rights	in	tea	
plantations	of	Assam.

	 During	 the	Conference,	 the	 recommendations	 from	 the	 ‘State	Level	Workshop	with	
Adolescents	in	Tea	Gardens	of	Assam’,	held	on	29-	30	August	2016,	were	presented	and	dis-
cussed.		
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7.4.3		NCPCR	celebrated	National	Girl	Child	Day	(24th	January,	2017)	

	 NCPCR	celebrated	National	Girl	Child	Day	on	
24.01.2017	at	NCPCR.	20	children	from	different	NGOs	
of	Delhi	participated	in	 the	programme.	The	Chairper-
son	and	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	interacted	with	
the	children.	The	children	were	oriented	by	the	subject	
experts	 of	 the	Commission	on	Rights	of	 the	Children,	
POCSO	 E-box	 and	 Grievance	 Redressal	 Mechanism.	
The	 children	 also	 participated	 in	 slogan	 writing	 and	
painting	on	the	theme	of	Child	Rights.	The	children	assured	to	share	the	learnings	with	their	
friends	and	other	children	as	Child	Rights	Ambassadors.	

7.4.4		Swachhta	Pakhwada

	 The	Commission	celebrated	Swachhta	Pakhwada	from	1st	to	15th	March,	2017	where-
in	various	activities	within	and	outside	the	premises	of	the	Commission	were	carried	out.	These	
included:	

•	 A	cleanliness	drive	by	the	staff	of	NCPCR	to	clean	their	surroundings	and	files	in	the	Commis-
sion	alongwith	beautification	of	the	terrace	of	the	Commission.	

•	 The	Member	(Law)	during	his	visit	to	West	Bengal	participated	in	cleanliness	drive	at	Anubhav	
Girls	Home	at	Jalpaiguri,	West	Bengal.

•	 NCPCR	organised	a	drawing	competition	for	school	children	on	 the	 theme	of	Sanitation	&	
Hygiene,	on	 the	occasion	of	 inauguration	of	Woodland	Adventure	Park	by	 the	Horticulture	
Department	at	Safdarjung	Enclave,	Delhi.	

•	 An	Artwork	Workshop	was	organised	with	around	20	children	from	community	to	make	post-
ers	on	Health	&	Hygiene	at	NCPCR.

•	 A	cleanliness	drive	and	beautification	of	the	walls	of	Toilet	at	Pandav	Nagar,	Delhi	under	Delhi	
Urban	Shelter	Improvement	Board,	was	carried	out	with	the	support	of	community	children.	
The	Member	(Child	Health)	and	a	team	of	Technical	Experts	from	the	Commission	discussed	
the	importance	of	sanitation	and	hygiene	with	the	community	members	and	children.	

•	 Another	wall	of	public	Toilet	at	Ansari	Road,	MCD	North	Delhi	was	beautified	with	motiva-
tional	messages	on	sanitation.	

•	 Primary	Health	Care	Center	at	Nangal	Rai,	Delhi	was	beautified	with	the	support	of	doctors,	
children	and	community.
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7.4.5 	 One	day	Consultation	titled	“Hamaray	Mann	ki	Baat	Mantrijee	kay	Saath”at	Raipur,	Chhat-
tisgarh	         

A	one	day	Interactive	Consultation	‘Hamaray	Mann	ki	Baat	Mantrijee	kay	Saath’	or-
ganized	by	Chhattisgarh	SCPCR	based	on	the	idea	of	NCPCR	was	attended	by	the	Member	
(Child	Health)	and	the	Member	Secretary,	NCPCR	at	Chhattisgarh	on	10th	December,	2016. 
Over	200	children	from	across	Chhattisgarh	participated	in	the	programme.		Through	this	pro-
gram	children	were	given	an	opportunity	to	voice	their	feelings	and	question	the	highest	au-
thorities,	the	decision	makers/Ministers.	The	Hon’ble	Minister,	WCD	and	Hon’ble	Minister,	
PWD,	of	the	State		participated	in	the	programme.

7.5 Activities related to POCSO 

7.5.1	 Child	Friendly	Police	Stations	Guidelines	

	 Every	Police	Station	should	have	either	a	child	friendly	room	or	corner	where	children	
who	are	victims	under	the	POCSO	Act,	2012	can	be	dealt	with	in	a	sympathetic	manner.	Many	
States	have	already	taken	up	different	measures	to	make	child	friendly	atmosphere	in	Police	
Stations	keeping	in	mind	the	local	culture	and	ethos.	

	 The	NCPCR	 in	collaboration	with	 the	Delhi	Police	has	 taken	an	 initiative	 to	 set	up	
Child	Friendly	Police	Stations	with	 specific	 guidelines	 to	 provide	 safe	 spaces	 for	 children.	
The	objective	 is	 to	enable	children	 to	directly	communicate	with	Police	and	understand	 the	
legal	framework.	In	this	regard,	a	Meeting	was	held	on	11th	Jan	2017.	The	representatives	from	
UNICEF,	Delhi	Police	and	NGOs	from	Lucknow	and	West	Bengal	were	present	in	the	Meet-
ing.	It	was	decided	in	the	Meeting	to	develop	National	Guidelines	for	Child	Friendly	Police	
Stations	for	every	State	to	create	Police	Stations	as	‘Child	Friendly	Police	Stations’	having	all	
required	infrastructural	facilities	necessary	for	conducive	environment	for	children.		Further,	a	
Meeting	was	held	on	14th	February,	2017	with	the	Delhi	Police	and	representatives	of	UNICEF	
at	NCPCR	wherein	it	was	decided	to	develop	National	Guidelines	for	setting	up	Child	Friendly	



62

Police	Station	with	the	assistance	of	UNICEF.	The	Commission	is	in	the	process	of	finalizing	
the	Guidelines.	

7.5.2		 Setting	up	of	One	Stop	Crisis	Centre	&	Separate	Wards	for	Victims	of	Child	Sexual	Abuse	
(CSA)

Keeping	in	view	that	the	children,	who	are	admitted	under	POCSO,	need	special	care	and	sup-
port,	NCPCR	wrote	a	letter	to	the	Medical	Superintendant,	Safdarjung	Hospital	and	Director,	
AIIMS	proposing	the	following:

i.	 A	Separate	Ward	needs	to	be	planned	for	victims/survivors	of	child	sexual	abuse	(CSA).		

ii.	 One	Stop	Crisis	Centre	for	victims	of	CSA	to	help	them	in	crisis	management	and	rehabilita-
tion.	This	centre	will	provide	all	the	facilities	under	one	roof	like:	Medical	treatment,	counsel-
ing,	FIR	support	etc.	This	will	be	done	in	collaboration	with	other	concerned	stakeholders.

	 A	Meeting	with	 the	Medical	Superintendent	 and	 staff	 of	One	Stop	Crisis	Centre	 of	
Safdarjung	Hospital	was	held	on	30th	Jan,	2017.	The	Meeting	was	attended	by	Ms.	Rupa	Ka-
poor,	Member	(Child	Health)	NCPCR	and	Technical	Experts	of	the	Commission	dealing	with	
POCSO	and	Child	Health.		Further,	a	letter	was	sent	to	the	Medical	Superintendent,	Safdarjung	
Hospital	for	providing	legal	assistance	and	separate	beds	for	survival	of	CSA.	

	 On	basis	of	the	Member’s	visit	to	One	Stop	Crisis	Centre	in	Karnataka,	a	letter	has	been	
sent	to	the	Secretary,	Ministry	of	Women	&	Child	Development	to	give	directions	to	all	States	/
UTs	to	add	child	along	with	One	Stop	Crisis	Center	(OSCC)	for	Women	in	order	to	include	and	
provide	care	and	protection	to	victims	of	child	sexual	abuse.

7.5.3			 POCSO	Awareness	Campaigns,	JAGRUK	RAHO,	CHUPPI	TODO	ABHIYAAN	
 Þtkx:d jgks] pqIih rksM+ks vfHk;kuß

	 The	Commission	expressed	 its	serious	concern	on	 in-
creasing	 incidents	 of	 child	 sexual	 abuse	 in	 Delhi	 and	 felt	 a	
strong need	to	generate	awareness	among	the	public	regarding	
provisions	of	the	POCSO	Act,	2012.	In	this	regard,	several	di-
alogues	were	held	between	Delhi	Police	and	other	stakeholders	
to	plan	a	Campaign	in	this	regard.

	 NCPCR	with	support	of	multi	stakeholders	viz;	Police,	
Government	Agencies,	Civil	Societies,	Media	and	Youth	Vol-
unteers	 launched	a	mass	awareness	campaign	about	different	
provisions	of	POCSO	Act,	2012	in	Delhi.	This	campaign	was	
carried	out	through	various	activities	like:	displaying Documentaries, Nukkad natak, youth 
groups, play and art work	etc.	The	main	objective	of	this	campaign	was	to	reach	out	to	the	
public	in	and	around	slums	and	resettlement	colonies	under	the	banner	of	“Jagruk raho, chup-
pi todo”	(be	aware,	break	your	silence)
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	 The	campaign	was	also	aimed	to	(i)	gener-
ate	awareness	about	the	issue	of	Child	Sexual	Abuse	
amongst	children,	women	and	men	in	vulnerable	ar-
eas	of	Delhi	(ii)	Inform	communities	about	what	ac-
tion	to	take	in	cases	of	CSA-	Police,	Childline,	Lo-
cal	CBO’s,	NCPCR		(iii)	Introduce	the	community	
to	the	NCPCR,	(iv)		Facilitate	a	better	relationship	
between	Police	and	Communities.

	 Keeping	 in	 view	 the	 time	 of	 festivals	 this	
campaign	was	 started	 before	 festival	 of	Diwali	 as	
due	to	crowded	places,	instances	of	abuse	against	children	are	greater.	A	weeklong	campaign	
was	held	in	East,	West,	North	and	Outer	Districts	of	Delhi	from	24th	October	to	27th	October,	
2016.	

		 This	campaign	was	run	with	the	support	of	Delhi	Police,	Childline	partners	and	civil	so-
ciety	organizations	working	on	the	issue	in	the	respective	areas.	The	campaign	also	sensitised	
the	people	about	the	vulnerabilities	and	why	silence	is	not	an	option	if	their	child	is	subjected	to	
abuse.	The	respective	Police	personnel	of	that	area	were	roped	in	to	create	an	interface	between	
the	police	and	people.		

7.5.4		 Awareness	on	POCSO	in	Children	Parks		

	 NCPCR	with	 support	 from	 the	Department	 of	Horticulture,	South	MCD	has	 placed	
hoardings	on	child	rights	and	sexual	offences	against	children	including	POCSO	Act,	2012,	
and	POCSO	e-box,	 in	children’s	parks	under	 jurisdiction	of	 the	Corporation	 to	create	mass	
awareness.
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7.5.5		 Promotion	of	Message	of	Combating	Child	Sexual	Abuse	by	making	Kahani-2	Movie	Tax-free						

The Movie Kahani-2	directed	by	Shri	Sujoy	Ghosh	starring	Vidya	Balan	brilliantly	
touched	upon	the	subject	of	child	sexual	abuse	in	the	most	nuanced	manner.	Kahani-2	turned	
out	to	be	an	honest	attempt	to	discuss	the	trauma	a	young	victim	of	sexual	abuse	goes	through.	
It	is	a	brilliant	piece	of	cinema	with	a	powerful	social	message.	In	this	regard	NCPCR	wrote	
a	letter	to	the	Hon’ble	Minister,	MWCD	to	nominate	Actress	Ms.	Vidya	Balan	as	Brand	Am-
bassador	of	POCSO	and	get	the	movie	tax	free	status	in	all	the	States.		A	letter	was	also	sent	to	
the	Director	Sh.	Sujoy	Ghosh	and	Actress	Ms.	Vidya	Balan.	A	letter	was	also	sent	to	Ministry	
of	Information	&	Broadcasting	to	display	the	following	message	on	awareness	of	POCSO	Act,	
2012	particularly	before	starting	of	this	movie	(Kahani-2)	and	any	other	movie	on	the	subject:

Sexual	Exploitation	and	Sexual	Abuse	of	Children	are	heinous	crimes	and	punishable	under	the	Pro-
tection	of	Children	from	Sexual	Offences	(POCSO)	Act,	2012.	This	Act	provides	for	protection	of	
Children	from	offences	of	Sexual	Assault,	Sexual	Harassment	and	Pornography	with	due	regard	for	

safeguarding	the	interests	and	well	being	of	children.

7.6  Grievance Redressal (Child Health & Nutrition) 

Total Complaints 
pending as on

01/04/2016

Complaints re-
ceived between 
April 2016- March 
2017

Complaints disposed 
off between April 
2016-March 2017

Complaints Pending as 
on 31/03/2017

108 167 111 164

7.	6.1	 Key	Interventions

7.6.1.1	 Cognizance	of	Impact	of	Drought	on	Children	in	affected	areas	of	13	States

	 The	Commission	under	Section	13	(1)	of	the	CPCR	Act,	2005	took	cognizance	of	im-
pact	of	drought	on	children	in	affected	areas	of	13	States	of	the	Country:	Maharashtra,	Kar-
nataka,	 Jharkhand,	Telangana,	Uttar	Pradesh,	Rajasthan,	Bihar,	 	Madhya	Pradesh,	Haryana,	
Gujarat,	Chhattisgarh,	Odisha	and	Andhra	Pradesh.	In	this	regard,	the	Member	(Child	Health)	
sent	a	letter	on	24.05.2017	to	the	Ministry	of	Drinking	Water	and	Sanitation	to	know	the	mea-
sures	undertaken	by	the	Ministry	on	drought,	mitigation,	relief	and	rehabilitation.

7.6.1.2	 Infant	Death	in	Hospital	due	to	Ants-bite

	 NCPCR	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	a	news	report	regarding	death	of	an	infant	due	to	
ant	bite	in	a	hospital	in	Vijaywada	in	May,	2016.	The	Commission	sought	an	action	taken	report	
from	the	Commissioner,	Health	&	Family	Welfare,	NHM,	Andhra	Pradesh.	The	action	taken	
report	stated	that	the	baby	was	born	with	low	birth	weight	and	proper	treatment	was	given	by	
the	Paediatricians	of	the	Government	General	Hospital,	Vijayawada.	Also	necessary	consent	
was	taken	from	the	father	and	high	the	associated	risk	was	explained	to	him.	Inspite	of	the	best	
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efforts	by	the	institution,	baby	could	not	survive	because	of	complications	like	pre-term	birth,	
low	birth	weight,	respiratory	distress,	sepsis	with	septic	shock	and	not	by	ant	bites.	Therefore,	
the	case	was	closed.

	7.6.1.3	 Three	years	old	girl	child’s	finger	gets	amputated	because	of	daycare’s	negligence

NCPCR	took	suo	motu	cognizance	of	 the	news	report	published	 in	 the	news	papers	
regarding	a	three	year	old	girl’s	fingers	having	got	amputated	because	of	daycare’s	negligence	
in	Gurgaon,	Haryana.		The	Commission	sought	a	detailed	action	taken	report	from	the	Dep-
uty	Commissioner,	Gurgaon,	Haryana.	The	Commission	received	the	action	taken	report	on	
4.11.2016	stating	that	the	appropriate	action	has	been	taken	and	the	case	was	being	heard	by	
Hon’ble	Court.	Since	the	case	was	sub-judice,	the	matter	case	was	closed.

	7.6.1.4	 12	years’	old	boy	waiting	from	last	10	months	for	AIIMS	to	start	his	treatment

The	Commission	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	newspaper	report	titled,	‘10	months	
on,	boy	waits	for	AIIMS	to	let	him	in’.	As	per	the	news	report,	a	12	years	old	boy	was	waiting	
on	the	pavement	for	the	last	10	months	for	treatment	at	AIIMS.	The	Commission	requested	the	
Director,	AIIMS	for	necessary	early	action	in	the	matter.	

The	Commission	 received	 an	 action	 taken	 report	 from	 the	Medical	 Superintendent,	
AIIMS,	New	Delhi	on	30.1.2017,	stating	that	the	patient	(boy)	was	already	admitted,	operated	
and	discharged	in	a	satisfactory	condition.	Therefore,	the	case	was	closed.

	7.6.1.5						Girl	found	near	tracks	was	sexually	abused

The	Commission	after	taking	cognizance	of	the	matter	sought	an	action	taken	report	
from	 the	 Commissioner	 of	 Police,	 Delhi	 and	 visited	 the	 victim	 girl,	 who	was	 admitted	 to	
AIIMS.	The	Member	(Child	Health)	after	meeting	with	the	treating	doctor	also	met	the	victim	
girl	to	ascertain	the	status	and	her	well	being.

7.6.1.6	 Denial	of	Ambulance	facility	to	carry	dead	body	of	2½	years	girl	in	Baghpat,	Uttar	Pradesh		

The	Commission	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	the	news	published	on	05.09.2016,	al-
leging	that	a	2½	years	girl	suffering	from	high	fever	died	in	the	Medical	College,	Meerut.	Later	
the	mother	of	the	deceased	girl	tried	to	take	help	of	a	government	ambulance	to	take	the	dead	
body	 to	her	hometown	which	was	denied.	A	 letter	has	been	sent	 to	 the	District	Magistrate,	
Meerut,	Uttar	Pradesh	seeking	an	action	taken	report.	The	Commission	received	the	action	tak-
en	report	on	13.01.2017,	stating	that	the	relatives	took	the	child	in	a	serious	condition	without	
consulting	the	Doctor.	The	Doctors	informed	the	parents	about	the	situation	of	the	child.	The	
District	Officials	tried	contacting	the	parents	for	recording	their	statement	but	the	address	was	
not	traceable.	Therefore,	on	the	basis	of	ATR	received,	the	complaint	was	closed.



66

7.6.1.7	 Lack	of	medical	facilities	for	children	living	in	hostel	in	Jashpur	Nagar	District,	Chhattis-
garh

The	Commission	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	the	news	published	regarding	lack	of	
medical	facilities	for	children	living	in	hostel	in	Jashpur	Nagar	District	in	Chhattisgarh.	It	was	
alleged	that	15	children	walked	10	kms	from	their	hostel	for	medical	treatment.	In	this	regard,	
a	letter	has	been	sent	to	Secretary,	Health	&	Family	Welfare	Department,	Chhattisgarh	asking	
for	action	taken	report	in	the	matter.	The	received	report	stated	that	the	children	were	taken	to	
hospital	by	hostel	authorities	by	bike.	The	hostel	superintendent	has	been	suspended	as	he	did	
not	inform	any	senior	official	about	the	situation	and	non	availability	of	transport	facility	for	
children.	The	case	was	accordingly,	closed.

7.6.1.8		Deterioration	in	health	of	four	tribal	children	owing	to	long	starvation

The	Commission	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	news	published	on	01.09.2016	alleg-
ing	that	3	kids	belonging	to	one	tribal	family	living	in	Jhadol	area	in	Udaipur,	suffered	illness	
due	to	prolonged	starvation.	A	Letter	was	sent	to	the	Secretary,	Women	and	Child	Development	
Department,	Rajasthan	seeking	an	action	taken	report	which	was	received	on	3.11.2016,	stating	
that	the	children	were	admitted	to	community	centre	with	the	basic	problem	of	cough	and	cold.	
Later,	the	children	were	referred	to	the	Udaipur	Hospital	because	the	hemoglobin	level	was	low	
among	all	the	three	kids.	The	children	were	discharged	after	the	recovery.	Among	3,	one	child	
was	enrolled	in	the	Anganwadi	Centre.	Finding	the	action	taken	report	satisfactory,	the	case	
was	closed	accordingly.

	7.6.1.9	 22	children	ill	after	eating	the	Mid-day	Meal	in	school

The	 Commission	 took	 suo-motu	 cognizance	 of	 the	 news	 published	 on	 03.09.2016,	
alleging	 that	after	having	mid	day	meal	distributed	 in	Middle	School	 located	 in	Khagadiya	
District,	22	children	fell	ill.	A	letter	has	been	sent	to	the	District	Collector,	Bihar	which	was	
followed	by	a	reminder	for	submitting	action	taken	report	in	the	matter.

7.6.1.10	 16	students	fall	ill	after	eating	food	distributed	in	school

The	Commission	has	taken	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	newspaper	article	published	in	
“Hindustan	Samwad”	on	07.09.2016.	It	is	alleged	in	the	newspaper	that,	12	children	were	taken	
ill	after	consuming	food	distributed	in	Kasturba	Gandhi	Residential	School	in	Raipur,	Uttar	
Pradesh.	After	eating	the	food,	students	started	vomiting	and	reported	problem	of	dehydration.	
The	school	authorities	took	children	to	PHC	for	treatment.	The	students	who	were	serious	were	
referred	to	 the	District	Hospital.	According	to	 the	attending	Doctor,	 the	contaminated	water	
caused	the	problem	among	children.	The	CDO	has	ordered	an	inquiry	into	the	matter.	A	letter	
has	been	sent	to	the	District	Collector,	Sonbhadra	which	was	followed	by	a	reminder	for	sub-
mitting	action	taken	report	in	the	matter.
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7.7  Spot Inquiries 

7.7.1	 Cognizance	of	the	incidence	of	newborn	deaths	reported	in	Jawaharlal	Nehru	Hospital,	Ajmer,	
Rajasthan

The	Commission	 took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	 the	newspaper	reports	on	 the	 incidence	of	a	
number	 of	 newborn	 deaths	 reported	 in	 Jawaharlal	Nehru	Hospital,	Ajmer,	Rajasthan.	After	
taking	cognizance	of	the	news	report,	a	Team	headed	by	the	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	
visited	Ajmer	from	24th	to	26th	May,	2016	to	inquire	into	the	matter.	Based	on	the	observations	
of	the	Team,	a	letter	was	sent	to	the	State	Government	and	District	Administration	alongwith	
recommendations	on	26.07.2016	to	take	necessary	measures	in	this	regard.	(Annexure-XVI)

An	Action	Taken	Report	was	also	received	from	the	Principal	Secretary,	Department	of	
Health,	Rajasthan	on	7.9.2017.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.

During	Post	visit	based	on	the	Action	Taken	Report,	some	of	the	improvements	observed	in	
the	JLN	Hospital	Ajmer	were:	
•	 Some	improvement	in	general	services-sanitation,	facilities	for	attendants	etc	was	seen.	
•	 For	regulating	the	entry	of	the	patients’	attendants,	the	DM	confirmed	requisite	security	has	

been	in	place	at	all	major	entry/exit	points	of	the	hospital.	General	public	were	removed	from	
the	Neonatal	Intensive	Care	Unit	(NICU)	area.	

•	 The	hand	 sanitizers	which	were	not	 seen	anywhere	 in	use	 in	 the	NICU,	PICU	etc	during	
the	Team’s	first	visit	were	placed	in	the	NICU.	The	staff	was	seen	wearing	masks,	caps	and	
gloves.

•	 Children	were	covered	with	mosquito	nets	and	flycatchers	were	in	place.	
•	 Temporary	tent	was	being	placed	for	relatives/family	members	to	rest	until	the	reception	was	

in	place. 

7.7.2	 Inquiry	into	the	matter	of	Trafficking	of	Infants	in	West	Bengal

NCPCR	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	newspapers	reports	regarding	trafficking	of	in-
fants	in	West	Bengal.	As	per	the	news	reports,	CID	had	busted	a	Child	trafficking	racket	from	
Sohan	Nursing	Home,	in	North	24	Pargana	District	of	West	Bengal.	After	taking	cognizance	
of	the	news	report,	an	Action	Taken	Report	was	sought	from	the	District	Magistrate,	North	24	
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Parganas	vide	letter	dated	28.11.2016.	On	the	same	day,	the	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	
held	a	meeting	with	the	District	Magistrate,	North	24	Parganas	and	State	Government	officials	
of		the	concerned	departments	viz;	Health,	WCD,	Police,	AHTU,	CWC	at	Kolkata.

The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	then	conducted	an	inquiry	in	the	matter	and	vis-
ited	the	sites,	Purbasha	Old	Age	Home,	ESI	Hospital	and	Nursing	Home	from	29th	and	30th	
Nov’16	at	Kolkata,	District	North	24	Parganas,	West	Bengal.	A	letter	was	sent	 to	 the	Chief	
Secretary,	 Government	 of	West	 Bengal	 along	 with	 the	 recommendations	 vide	 letter	 dated	
09/12/2016.	(Annexure-XVII)

A	report	of	the	inquiry	along	with	all	relevant	documents	was	also	sent	to	the	Hon’ble	
Minister	and	Secretary,	MWCD	from	the	Chairperson,	NCPCR	vide	note	dated	2/12/2016.	The	
Report	is	accessible	at	NCPCR’s	website.	

An	action	taken	report	was	received	from	the	Chief	Medical	Officer,	North	24	Parganas	
on	21.12.2016.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.

Follow up Visit

The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	again	visited	West	Bengal	for	follow	up	in	the	
matter	from	20th	December,	2016	to	23rd	December,	2016.	A	Meeting	was	held	with	CID	of-
ficers	and	all	the	concerned	officials	of	the	State	Government.

The	Member	also	visited	Kishalay	Home	for	Boys	at	Barasat,	North	24	Parganas,	West	
Bengal.	The	Home	catered	to	129	boys	in	the	age	group	of	6	to	18	years.	A	junior	school	for	
children	was	also	functioning	in	the	premises.	The	Home	was	found	neat	and	clean	and	prop-
erly	maintained.	

7.7.3	 Inquiry	into	a	matter	regarding	death	of	12	children	in	Nagada	village,	located	in	the	forests	of	
Odisha’s	Jajpur	District

NCPCR	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	newspaper	report	about	death	of	12	children	
in	Nagada	village,	located	in	the	forests	of	Odisha’s	Jajpur	District.	A	team	led	by	the	Member	
(Child	Health),	NCPCR	along	with	Members	from	Odisha	SCPCR	visited	the	District	for	in-
quiry	from	9th-10th	August	2016.
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The	Team	interacted	with	some	villagers	and	children	of	the	Juanga	tribe	from	Ashok-
jhar	village	and	enquired	about	their	problems.	They	discussed	about	the	education	facilities,	
Anganwadi	programmes	and	healthcare	facilities	provided	to	them	and	various	developmental	
initiatives	being	implemented	by	the	district	administration.	

Based	on	 the	Team’s	observations,	a	 letter	was	sent	 to	 the	Chief	Secretary,	Govern-
ment	of	Odisha	on	26.09.2016	along	with	recommendations	to	take	strict	measures.	(Annex-
ure-XVIII)

An	action	taken	report	was	received	from	the	District	Magistrate	on	10.08.2016.	The	
Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.	

7.7.4	 Inquiry	into	a	matter	regarding	death	of	26	children	in	Government	run	tribal	residential	school	
in	Telangana	since	2014

NCPCR	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	a	news	report	published	regarding	death	of	26	
children	since	2014	in	Government	run	tribal	residential	school	in	Telangana.	A	team	led	by	
the	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	visited	3	tribal	residential	schools	in	Khammam	District,	
Hyderabad	:	2	girls	residential	schools	and	1	residential	school	for	boys.	The	Commission	ad-
dressed	a	letter	to	the	Chief	Secretary,	Government	of	Telangana	on	28.09.2016	inter-alia	con-
taining	recommendations	and	sought	an	Action	Taken	Report	in	the	matter	(Annexure-XIX).

7.7.5	 Inquiry	into	the	matter	of	a	17	years	old	girl	being	stripped,	assaulted	by	passengers	on	Train	
alleging	theft

NCPCR	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	a	news	re-
port	on	the	issue	of	a	17	years	old	girl	being	stripped	
and	assaulted	by	passengers	on	train	alleging	theft	in	
Agra.	The	girl	was	treated	as	an	adult	and	lodged	in	
the	adult	jail	for	three	days.	The	Member	(Health),	
NCPCR	along	with	a	Team	made	an	inquiry	visit	to	
Agra.	Based	on	the	observations	of	the	Team,	letters	
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were	addressed	to	the	District	Magistrate	seeking	on	Action	Taken	Report	and	the	Chairperson,	
Child	Welfare	Committee	to	provide	counseling	and	rehabilitation	support	to	the	minor	with	
the	help	of	the	Childline.				

7.8 State Visits

7.8.1	 Varanasi,	Uttar	Pradesh	

A	 team	 led	 by	 Member	 (Child	
Health),	 NCPCR	 visited	 Varanasi,	 Uttar	
Pradesh	from	5-7	May,	2016	to	assess	condi-
tion	of	children’s	health	at	Anganwadi	Cen-
ters	 and	Child	Care	 Institutions.	The	Team	
visited	 Anganwadi	 Centers	 at	 Bazardiha,	
Nagepur	 Village,	 Lohta,;	 Children	 Home	
(Boys)	 Ramnagar;	 Open	 Shelter	 Home	
(Boys);		DARE,	Children	Home	(Girls);	and	
Child	Labour	Site	at	Saraiya.	The	Member,	
NCPCR	held	a	meeting	with	the	District	of-
ficials	and	made	observations	about	the	poor	living	conditions	at	children	homes.	On	the	ba-
sis	of	the	Team’s	observations,	a	letter	was	sent	to	the	Chief	Secretary,	Government	of	Uttar	
Pradesh	on	06.06.2016	with	specific	recommendations	for	AWCs/ICDS	and	Child	Care	Insti-
tutions.	(Annexure-XX)

An	 action	 taken	 report	 was	 received	 from	 the	 District	 Magistrate,	 Varanasi	 on	
17.08.2016.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.	

Based	on	the	Action	Taken	Report,	post	the	visit	by	the	Commission,	68	children	have	been 
repatriated	from	the	Ramnagar	Boys	Home	to	their	Families

7.8.2	 Vishakhapatnam	and	Vijayawada	

The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	made	a	visit	to	Visakhapatnam	and	Vijayawada	
from	4th	-6th	August,	2016	and	visited	3	Anganwadi	Centers,	Observation	Home/Special	Home	
and	an	Adoption	Center	at	Visakhapatnam.	Based	on	the	observations	made	during	the	visit,	a	
letter	alongwith	recommendations	was	addressed	to	the	Chief	Secretary	of	Andhra	Pradesh	on	
20.09.2016	to	submit	a	detailed	Action	Taken	Report	to	the	Commission.	 (Annexure-XXI)
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7.8.3	 Assam	

The	Member	 (Child	Health),	NCPCR	 along-with	 State	 SCPCR	 team	visited	Assam	
between	18th	–	22nd	July,	2016	to	assess	the	situation	of	Children	in	Tea	Gardens	in	State	of	
Assam	and	hold	a	meeting	with	the	District	Administration	and	other	stakeholders	for	orga-
nizing	a	Workshop	on	protection	of	rights	of	children	in	Tea	Gardens	of	Assam.	The	Team	in	
collaboration	with	PAD	and	PAJHRA	visited	Narayanpur	Tea	Estate.	During	the	visit,	the	Team	
visited	Observation	Home,	Boko	 and	 Jalukbari	 State	Home	 for	Women	 and	Children.	The	
Team	also	visited	a	remote	village	of	Kokrajhar,	pre-dominantly	a	releases	minority	area	set-up	
as	relief	camp	after	the	1993	ethnic	violence.	On	the	basis	of	Team’s	observations,	a	letter	was	
addressed	to	the	Chief	Secretary	of	Assam	on	21.09.2016	along	with	specific	recommendations	
and	sought	submission	of	an	Action	Taken	Report.	(Annexure-XXII)

7.8.4	 West	Bengal	

A	 team	 led	 by	Member	 (Child	Health),	NCPCR	visited	Kolkata	 and	 Shantiniketan,	
West	Bengal	from	8th	-11th	 	June,	2016	and	inspected	Sukanya	Observation	Home	and	After	
Care	Home	for	Girls.	The	Team	interacted	with	the	girls	and	observed	that	girls	from	Bangla-
desh	were	not	able	to	contact	their	families.	After	Commission’s	interventions,	children	have	
been	repatriated	to	their	native	places.	

During	the	visit,	the	Chairperson	and	Member,	NCPCR	also	participated	in	West	Ben-
gal’s	second	Child	Protection	Day	celebrated	on	9.06.2016	at	Rabindra	Sadan,	Kolkata	which	
was	organised	by	the	West	Bengal	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	with	support	of	
the	State	Government.	

A	meeting	chaired	by	the	Member,	NCPCR	with	Mela	Committee	of	Poush	Mela,	Vish-
wabharti,	Shantiniketan	on	10th	June,	2016	at	Vishwabharti,	Shantiniketan	shared	indicators	for	
organizing	Child	Friendly	Melas.	

The	Member	also	interacted	with	the	representatives	of	Child	Parliament	from	Kolkata	
and	discussed	the	issues	related	to	Child	Rights	and	Child	Protection.	The	Member	apprised	the	
children	about	Standard	Operating	Procedure	(SOP)	for	care	and	protection	of	Street	Children,	
Draft	Recreation	Policy	for	Children,	New	Education	Policy	and	Child	friendly	Spaces	etc.	
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7.8.5	 Bangaluru,	Karnataka	

The	Member	(Child	Health)	and	Member	(Law),	NCPCR	visited	Karnataka	from	1st to 
4th	February,	2017.	The	Members	visited	a	model	One	Stop	Crisis	Centre	for	victims	of	child	
sexual	abuse	at	M.S.	Ramaiya	Hospital	and	One	Stop	Crisis	Centre	for	sexual	abuse	cases	of	
women	and	children	at	Lord	Curtzon	Hospital,	at	Bangaluru	with	the	objective	to	understand	
the	concept	of	One	Stop	Crisis	Centre.		

On	the	basis	of	the	Members	visit,	a	letter	has	been	sent	to	the	Chief	Secretary,	Karnata-
ka	to	add	child	along	with	OSCC	for	women	in	order	to	include	and	provide	care	and	protection	
to	children	victim	of	child	sexual	abuse. 

The	Members	also	visited	a	model	Anganwadi	Centre	at	Chamunda	Hills	to	assess	the	
situation	of	children	there,	a	model	Child	Friendly	Police	Station	and	Children	Home	for	Girls	
at	Mysore.	The	Members	also	participated	in	two	day	seminar	on	POCSO	Act,	2012	organized	
by	National	Law	School	of	India	University	(NLSIU)	and	National	Coalition	to	Protect	Our	
Children	(NCPOC).		

7.8.6	 Himachal	Pradesh	

The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	visited	Shimla	to	assess	the	condition	of	children	
in	Aanganwadi	Centres,	Hospitals	and	Child	Care	Institutions	from	26th	February	-	1st	March,	
2017.	During	the	visit,	the	Member	made	a	brief	presentation	on	Child	Friendly	Mechanism	
at	State	 level	Workshop	on	Child	Rights	organised	by	HSCPCR.	The	Member	also,	held	a	
meeting	with	the	Director,	Department	of	Women	and	Child	Development,	Government	of	Hi-
machal	Pradesh	and	discussed	about	training	of	CCI	staff	and	establishment	of	Child	Friendly	
Police	Stations	and	Community.		

The	Member,	NCPCR	 also	 visited	 an	Anganwadi	Centre	 at	Tutikandi	 and	Children	
Home	for	Boys	and	Government	Hospital	at	Shimla.	

7.8.7	 Siliguri,	Darjeeling,	Kalimpong,	West	Bengal	

The	Member	 (Health),	 NCPCR	 visited	West	 Bengal	 from	 24th	 -	 30th	 March,	 2017.	
During	the	visit,	the	Member	visited	three	Anganwadi	Centres,	Primary	School	run	by	Gov-
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ernment,	held	meeting	with	Tea	Garden	Manager	in	New	Champta,	Matigada	Block,	Concern	
Shelter	Home	for	Boys	and	Girls	and	Children	Home	for	Girls	run	by	CINI	in	Siliguri	to	assess	
the	situation	of	children	in	the	Homes.

The	Member	also	discussed	POCSO	Act,	2012	and	 role	of	NCPCR	 in	a	State	 level	
Consultation	on	‘POCSO	Act,	2012	&	Child	Rights	and	Child	Trafficking	in	Tea	Gardens’,	
organised	by	the	WBSCPCR.

The	Member	also	held	a	discussion	on	the	issue	of	combating	Human	Trafficking	in	Tea	
Gardens	through	a	panel	and	interactive	session	with	the	experts.		

The	Member	also	visited	Children	Home	for	Boys	and	Girls	run	by	the	Bal	Suraksha	
Abhiyan	Trust	(BSA)	and	first	Child	Friendly	Police	Station	in	Kalimpong	District.





Chapter-8
Child Laws and Representation 

in Courts
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Child Laws and Representation in Courts

8.0 Representation in Courts

	 The	 salient	 details	 of	 important	 Representations	 undertaken	 by	 the	 Commission	 in	 Courts	
during	2016-17	are	mentioned	below:

8.1 The State of Tamil Nadu Vs. Union of India and Ors., W. P. (Crl.) 102 of 2007 
before the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India “Re. Exploitation of Children in Or-
phanage”. 

•	 The	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	had	 in	2007	 taken	suo-moto	cognizance	of	some	news	reports	
regarding	alleged	trafficking	of	children	from	North-Eastern	States	to	the	State	of	Tamil	Nadu;	
the	children	were	found	to	be	languishing	in	the	Orphanages	in	question	in	inhuman	conditions.	
Notice	to	the	State	of	Tamil	Nadu	was	sent	with	regard	to	the	specific	incident	of	transportation	
of	children	under	reference.	

•	 The	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	in	its	Order	dated	31.03.2010	took	note	of	the	allegation	that	large	
scale	transportation	of	children	from	North-Eastern	States	was	still	going	on	and,	 therefore,	
felt	that	an	inquiry	needs	to	be	conducted	into	the	matter.	Accordingly,	NCPCR	was	directed	to	
conduct	the	said	inquiry	with	liberty	to	take	assistance	of	an	expert,	if	required.		The	Commis-
sion	after	conducting	a	detailed	inquiry	submitted	its	Inquiry	Report	to	the	Hon’ble	Supreme	
Court	on	15.07.2010.

•	 The	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	vide	its	Order	dated	07.02.2013	granted	three	months	time	to	all	
the	States/UTs	for	taking	action	towards	constitution	of	SCPCRs;	completing	all	formalities	to-
wards	implementation	of	CPCR	Act,	2005	and	RTE	Act,	2009	including	framing	and	notifying	
Rules	there-under	and	making	functional	the	State	Commissions	if	respective	States/UTs	had	
not	already	constituted	one.		Further	directions	were	issued	to	all	the	States/UTs	to	file	status	re-
port	within	four	weeks’	as	to	the	measures	adopted	and	the	action	taken	with	regard	to	improv-
ing	the	condition	of	children	in	various	Shelter	Homes,	etc.	around	the	country;	to	eliminate	
trafficking	of	children	under	the	garb	of	education	and	other	promises	like	employment	etc.;	
to	indicate	number	of	Children	Homes,	etc.	which	are	registered	and	which	are	not	registered	
under	Juvenile	Justice	(JJ)	Act,	2000,	to	report	protective	action	taken	or	to	be	taken	to	prevent	
abuse	of	inmates	in	the	unregistered	CCIs;	to	detail	measures	taken	towards	implementation	of	
the	RTE	Act,	2009,	eradicating	child	trafficking	and	setting	up	of	Special	Courts	under	POC-
SO	Act,	2012.		The	Hon’ble	Court	further	directed	that	the	status	report	shall	also	indicate	the	
capacity	of	the	Children	Homes,	separately	for	boys	and	girls,	and	whether	the	standards	with	
regard	to	the	nutrition	and	hygiene	are	being	maintained	in	the	Homes.
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During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:	

•	 The	matter	was	listed	on	08.04.2016	but	could	not	be	taken	up.	Then	the	matter	was	listed	on	
08.07.2016	and	was	renotified	with	directions	to	the	parties	to	file	the	Report	pertaining	to	the	
latest	progress	in	the	matter.

•	 Vide	order	dated	23.08.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	considering	submission	of	the	Ld.	ASG	that	
mapping	and	review	of	CCIs	was	being	done	by	different	authorities	and	will	be	over	within	3	
months,	directed	that	a	Report	shall	be	placed	before	the	Court	giving	details	about	the	stage	at	
which	the	work	with	regard	to	data	collection,	is	pending.

•	 Thereafter,	the	matter	was	listed	on	21.09.2016	and	was	adjourned	to	look	into	the	progress	
made	in	the	work	of	data	collection.	Then	the	matter	was	listed	on	07.12.2016	and	the	UoI	was	
directed	to	file	an	Action	Taken	Report	with	respect	to	the	directions	and	submissions	made	in	
the	matter	during	February	2015.	The	matter	was	again	listed	on	27.02.2017	and	was	re-noti-
fied	at	request	of	ASG.

• The	matter	was	taken	up	on	27.02.17	and	upon	hearing	the	Ld.	ASG	the	matter	was	listed	for	
13.04.2017.

8.2 Sampurna Behrua Vs. Union of India, W. P. (C) No. 473 of 2005 before the Hon’ble 
Supreme Court of India

•	 The	Petitioner	was	working	with	the	Child	Rights	Unit	of	Human	Rights	Law	Network	(HRLN),	
New	Delhi,	at	the	time	of	moving	the	Petition.	The	Petitioner	travelled	through	12	States	and	
conducted	a	study	and	documented	several	cases	to	examine	the	status	of	implementation	of	
the	Juvenile	Justice	Act,	2000	found	to	have	therein.		The	outcome	of	the	exercise	presented	a	
dismal	picture	with	only	a	few	States	found	having	implemented	the	Act.		The	Petitioner	essen-
tially	prayed	for	the	overall	implementation	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	Act,	2000	throughout	the	
country	and	prayed	for	issuing	the	Writ	of	Mandamus	in	the	matter.

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Vide	Order	dated	04.04.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	directed	the	Government	to	file	collated	in-
formation	as	on	31.03.2016	few	days	before	the	next	date	of	hearing.	Further	considering	the	
request	of	NALSA,	the	Hon’ble	Court	extended	one	month’s	time	for	preparing	the	Training	
Manual	for	Probationary	Officers	as	well	as	Legal	Aid	Counsel.

•	 Vide	order	dated	09.05.2016,	the	Secretary	WCD	of	all	the	States/UTs	were	directed	to	render	
all	necessary	assistance	to	the	UoI	for	updating	the	information	and	keeping	it	up	to	date	from	
time	to	time.

•	 Thereafter,	the	matter	was	listed	for	29.07.2016	and	was	adjourned	at	the	request	of	ASG.	

•	 Vide	 order	 dated	 29.08.2016,	 the	Hon’ble	Court	 directed	State	Governments	 to	 respond	 to	
the	communication	sent	by	the	Government	of	India	particularly	as	it	pertains	to	a	scheme	for	
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child	protection.	Further,	ASG	was	directed	to	present	a	Chart	on	next	date	with	regard	to	the	
compliance	to	Annexure	XI	and	XII	of	the	revised	Integrated	Child	Protection	Scheme	(ICPS).	

•	 Vide	order	dated	23.09.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	observed	that	the	information	made	available	
in	 the	Chart	 is	 deficient.	Therefore,	 it	 directed	 the	State/UT	Governments	 to	file	Affidavits	
within	3	weeks	containing	complete,	 full	 and	necessary	 information	 in	 terms	of	 ICPS	with	
regard	to	availability	of	computers	and	peripherals	both	for	JJBs	and	CWCs.	

•	 	Vide	Order	 dated	 17.02.2017,	 the	Hon’ble	 Court	 listed	 the	matter	 for	 final	 arguments	 on	
05.04.2017	and	also	directed	the	UoI	to	ensure	that	SCPCRs	are	in	place	in	every	State/UT.

8.3 Ayub Khan Vs. Government of NCT of Delhi & Ors. W. P. (Crl.) 564 of 2009 before 
the Hon’ble High Court of Delhi

•	 This	case	is	about	the	alleged	corporal	punishment	leading	to	the	death	of	the	child.	The	matter	
also	involved	alleged	inactions	on	part	of	various	Authorities.

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Vide	Order	dated	30.05.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	deleted	all	the	other	Respondents	from	Memo	
of	Parties		except		R-5	:	MCD,		R-9	:	Nagar	Nigam	Primary	Girl	School,	and						R-10	:	Ms.	
Manju	Rathee	(teacher).		

•	 Vide	Order	dated	25.07.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	dismissed	the	Petition	in	default	for	non	pros-
ecution	on	15.04.2013,	30.05.2016	and	on	the	present	date	(i.e.	25.07.2016).		

8.4 Court on its Own Motion through A. K. Asthana Vs. Union of India and Anr. W. P. 
(C) 787 of 2012 before the Hon’ble High Court, Delhi                                                                              

•	 This	case	was	 taken	up	by	 the	Hon’ble	High	Court,	Delhi	wherein	 its	 attention	was	drawn	
towards	the	then	ongoing	media	reports,	about	the	two	year	old	baby	girl	Falak	being	admit-
ted	into	AIIMS	and	another	15	year	old	minor	girl	who	had	allegedly	brought	the	baby	girl	to	
AIIMS.		The	issue	raised	was	about	the	reports	appearing	in	the	media	with	the	name	of	both	
the	children	in	violation	of	Section	21	of	the	J.J.	Act,	2000.		Reference	in	this	regard	was	also	
made	to	Article	16	of	the	UN’s	Convention	on	the	Rights	of	the	Child	(UNCRC),	1989.	

•	 This	petition	flags	the	issue	of	the	media	in	its	coverage,	disclosing	the	name	and	identity	of	
Children	in	Need	of	Care	and	Protection,	without	seeking	the	permission	of	the	Child	Welfare	
Committee	and	violation	of	Section	21	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	Act,	2000.

•	 The	petition	was	entertained	and	vide	Order	dated	8th	February,	2012,	a	Committee	was	consti-
tuted	comprising	of	representatives	of	Union	of	India,	Government	of	NCT	of	Delhi,	National	
Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	(NCPCR),	NGOs	working	for	welfare	of	children,	
media,	etc.	to	deliberate	upon	the	Guidelines	to	be	formulated	to	regulate	media	reporting	and	
disclosure	of	details	relating	to	children.	
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•	 The	Petitioner	prayed	for	framing	of	Guidelines	by	the	Government	to	regulate	media	reporting	
and	disclosure	of	details	relating	to	children.	The	Hon’ble	High	Court	directed	for	constitution	
of	a	Committee	with	the	following	members	for	the	purpose:	

1. Presiding	Judge	from	JJB;

2. Representatives	of	Union	of	India	and	Government	of	NCT	of	Delhi;

3. Representative	from	an	NGO	working	for	the	welfare	of	children;	

4. One	person	from	Media;

5. Nominee	of	the	Press	Council	of	India;

6. Ms.	Meena	Kabir,	Child	Right	Activist	and

7. Ms.	Deepa	Dixit,	NCPCR.

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Vide	order	dated	14.07.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	disposed	of	the	matter	with	the	following	di-
rections:

(i)	Committee	to	finalize	the	guidelines	in	relation	to	police	and	lawyers	and	submit	the	same	
to	the	concerned	Ministry	for	approval	within	four	months	from	today.	

(ii)	The	concerned	Ministry	shall	make	efforts	for	implementation	of	the	same	with	wide	pub-
licity	within	two	months.	

(iii)	In	case,	any	clarification/direction	is	required	with	regard	to	the	issues	raised	and	consid-
ered	in	this	Petition,	the	parties	are	at	liberty	to	file	a	fresh	Writ	Petition.

8.5 Mangesh Vs. Union of India, PIL No.33 of 2010 before the Hon’ble Bombay High 
Court (Nagpur Bench)

•	 The	Petition	had	been	filed	in	the	Bombay	High	Court	(Nagpur	bench)	wherein	the	Pe-
titioner	prayed	for	bringing	the	migrant	children	under	the	ambit	of	the	RTE	Act,	2009.	
The	specific	grievance	of	the	Petitioner	was	to	bring	to	light	inaction	of	the	Authorities	
in	providing	compulsory	primary	education	to	the	street	children,	tribal	children	and	
the	nomadic	children	in	the	state	of	Maharashtra	and	more	specifically	in	the	city	of	
Nagpur.

	 During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Vide	Order	dated	11.08.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	directed	the	Ld.	AGP	to	take	instruc-
tions	from	the	State	Government	in	regard	to	the	survey	of	the	children	below	6	years	
and	to	make	necessary	arrangements	for	the	children	above	3	years	for	elementary	ed-
ucation	and	early	childhood	care	and	education.
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•	 Thereafter,	the	matter	was	listed	on	29.09.2016,	06.10.2016,	22.12.2016,	27.01.2017,	
16.02.2017	wherein	the	Hon’ble	Court	granted	time	to	the	Ld.	AGP	to	take	instructions	
from	the	State	Government.

•		 The	matter	was	taken	up	on	16.02.2017	wherein	the	Hon’ble	Court	expressed	its	dis-
satisfaction	upon	the	response	of	State	Government.	The	Court	granted	last	chance	to	
the	State	Government	to	comply	with	the	orders	dated	11.08.2016	and	29.09.2016	re-
spectively	and	sought	presence	of	the	Secretary	of	department	concerned	on	next	date	
of	hearing	i.e.	23.02.2017.

8.6 State of Haryana etc. Vs. Court on its Own Motion etc., SLP  (C) 27482-27484 of 
2014 before the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India

•	 The	Petition	had	been	filed	with	regard	to	two	newspaper	reports	narrating	appalling	
conditions	of	Children	Homes	run	by	the	Department	of	Women	and	Children	and	the	
Observation	Homes	run	by	the	Department	of	Social	Security.

•	 This	SLP	came	in	pursuance	of	the	Hon’ble	Punjab	&	Haryana	High	Court’s	suo-moto 
cognizance	of	an	issue	pertaining	to	proper	and	effective	implementation	of	provisions	
of	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2000.

•	 The	Court	 issued	directions	 to	 the	Sessions	Judge	of	 the	area	where	 these	Children	
Homes	and	Observation	Homes	were	located,	to	conduct	a	surprise	visit	and	prepare	
reports	on	the	running	of	those	institutions.	The	Reports	in	this	regard	were	then	for-
warded	to	the	Secretary,	Punjab	State	Legal	Services	Authority	for	scrutiny	and	tabu-
lation.

•	 On	perusal	of	the	Reports,	the	Hon’ble	Court	felt	that	the	provisions	of	the	J.J.	Act,	
2000	were	being	flouted	at	many	places	including	Punjab	University.

•	 The	Department	of	Women	and	Child,	Haryana	formed	a	Selection	Committee.	The	
Committee	found	that	the	J.J.	Act,	2000	was	not	being	implemented	in	its	true	form	
and	spirit.	NCPCR	had	also	filed	a	Writ	Petition,	praying	 for	 issuance	of	a	Writ	 in	
the	nature	of	Mandamus,	directing	 the	States	of	Punjab,	Haryana	as	well	as	UT	of	
Chandigarh	to	take	steps	to	constitute	and	set	up	fully	functional	State	Commissions	
for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	and	Children’s	Courts	under	Sections	17	and	25	of	the	
Commissions	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	Act,	2005.

•	 The	Hon’ble	High	Court	 of	Haryana	 and	 Punjab	 disposed	 of	 the	Writ	 Petition	 in-
ter-alia	with	other	writ	petitions	and	gave	directions	 for	creating	Children’s	Courts	
with	specialized	infrastructure.	Being	aggrieved	by	the	said	Order,	the	States	of	Pun-
jab,	Haryana	and	UT	of	Chandigarh	approached	the	Hon’ble	Supreme	Court	of	India	
by	way	of	this	Special	Leave	Petition	(SLP).

	 During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:
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•	 Vide	Order	dated	29.04.2016	the	Hon’ble	Court	allowed	the	restoration	of	SLP.	

• On	26.08.2016	after	hearing	 the	counsel	 the	Registrar	 stated	 that	 the	service	of	
notice	issued	to	respondent	No.1	in	the	other	SLP	No.	27483/2014	was	awaited.	
Therefore	the	matter	was	put	up	for	next	date	of	hearing	i.e.	05.10.2016

•	 On	05.10.2016	the	Registrar	acknowledged	the	fact	that	service	of	notice	to	the	
respondent	No.1	in	SLP	No.	27483/2014	was	complete	and	the	appearing	respon-
dents	were	granted	4	weeks	time	to	file	the	counter	Affidavit.	It	was	further	ob-
served	that	this	4	weeks	time	was	the	last	opportunity	being	granted	to	the	respon-
dents	to	file	the	counter	Affidavit	and	after	expiry	of	the	said	4	weeks	the	matter	
would	be	processed	for	listing	before	the	Hon’ble	Court	as	per	the	rules.

8.7 Naz Foundation (India) Trust Vs. Union of India & Ors., W.P. (C) 147 of 2014 
before the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India 

•	 The	present	Petition	has	been	filed	by	 the	petitioner-NGO,	alleging	discrimination	against	
HIV	positive	children	in	schools	and	other	places.	The	Petitioner	has	further	alleged	that	the	
Schools	often	breach	the	confidentiality	when	it	comes	to	maintaining	secrecy	about	one’s	
HIV	status.

•	 The	specific	prayer	of	the	Petitioner	is	to	direct	that	no	child	be	denied	admission	into	any	
school	or	any	other	educational	institution,	whether	private	or	public,	solely		on	the	basis	that	
the	child	or	his/her	parents,	or	any		other	relative,	is	HIV	positive	(actual		or	perceived);	no	
child	be	suspended	or	expelled	from	such	institutions	on	the	above	ground;	there	should	be	
no		segregation	of	children	on	these	grounds;	such	children	shall	be	enabled	and	supported	to	
attend	school;	to	direct	the	Union	of	India	to	frame	comprehensive	Guidelines	under	Section	
35(1),	RTE	Act	so	that	such	children	can	study	free	from	discrimination	with	their	having		an	
actual	right	to	confidentiality	of	their	HIV		positive	status	and	issue	a	proper	Writ,	Order	or	
Direction	to	all	States	and	UTs	to	issue	a	Notification	under	Section	2(d)	of	the	RTE	Act,	2009	
declaring		such	Children	to	be		under	the	category		of	‘disadvantaged	children’,	as	is	presently	
the	case	in	States	like	Andhra	Pradesh,	Karnataka,	Uttarakhand	and	Manipur.

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 The	present	matter	was	listed	on	16.01.2017	before	the	Registrar	for	completion	of	technical	
formalities	of	filing	of	Counter	Affidavits.	Prayer	of	Ld.	ASG	was	allowed	to	be	placed	on	
record	the	Guidelines	framed	by	UoI	on	26.10.2012	and	26.03.2014.

•	 Vide	order	dated	31.03.2017	the	Hon’ble	Court	was	of	the	view	that	State	Governments	need	
to	consider	the	issuance	of	notification	within	4	weeks	so	as	to	declare	children	living	with	
or	affected	by	HIV,	as	belonging	to	a	disadvantaged	group	under	Section	2(d).	The	Hon’ble	
Court	further	directed	that	State	Governments	as	are	unwilling	to	voluntarily	issue	a	notifica-
tion	as	aforementioned	may	file	an	Affidavit	within	4	weeks	indicating	the	reasons	why	they	
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consider	it	unnecessary	to	issue	such	a	Notification.	The	Union	of	India	was	directed	(R-1)	to	
communicate	the	order	to	all	the	Secretaries	in	States	of	the	Department	of	School	Education	
within	a	week.

8.8 Bachpan Bachao Andolan Vs. Union of India & Ors., W.P. (C) 906 of 2014 before 
the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India 

•	 The	 Petition	 has	 been	 filed	 by	 the	 Petitioner	 before	 the	Hon’ble	 Supreme	Court	 under	
Article	32	of	the	Constitution	of	India	as	there	has	been	an	alarming	increase	in	the	use	of	
drugs,	alcohol	and	other	such	substances	among	children.	

•	 By	way	of	Writ	Petition,	the	Petitioner	has	sought	intervention	of	the	Hon’ble	Court	for	
appropriate	directions	to	make	and	implement	National	Action	Plan	for	children	for	elim-
ination	of	abuse	of	drugs,	alcohol,	and	other	psychotropic	substances	and	also	create	spe-
cialized	System	and	Practices	for	promoting	de-addiction	among	children.	

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Vide	order	dated	20.12.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	disposed	of	the	Writ	Petition	with	the	
following	directions:

The	Union	Government	shall	–

a)	 Complete	a	national	survey	and	generate	a	national	data	base	within	a	period	of	six	
months;

b)	 Formulate	and	adopt	a	comprehensive	national	plan	within	four	months,	which	will	
among	other	things	also	address	the	areas	of	immediate	concern	noted	earlier;

c)	 Adopt	specific	content	in	the	school	curriculum	under	the	aegis	of	NEP.

The	immediate	areas	requiring	remedial	attention	were	summarized	as	below:

a)	 Formulation	of	a	national	action	plan	for	children;

b)	 Creation	of	a	module	containing	an	appropriate	curriculum	for	children	of	all	age	
groups	in	order	to	keep	them	away	from	drugs,	alcohol	and	tobacco;

c)	 Setting	up	of	de-addiction	centres;

d)	 Establishing	a	Standard	Operating	Procedure	on	enforcing	the	provisions	of	the	Juve-
nile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015	especially	sections	77	and	78;	
and

e)	 Implementing	the	action	plan	with	the	national	policy	on	narcotic	drugs	and	psycho-
tropic	substances	which	has	been	approved	by	the	Union	Cabinet.
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8.9 E. Ranganayaki Vs. Union of India & Ors., W.P. 15850 of 2015 before the Hon’ble 
Madras High Court

•	 The	Petition	pertains	to	prevailing	conditions	of	child	sexual	abuse	in	State	of	Tamil	Nadu	
and	in	India;	and	seeks	a	direction	that	will	further	protect	the	children	from	sexual	abuse	
and	promote	awareness	among	the	community	to	confront	and	prevent	such	behaviors.	

•	 The	Commission	was	impleaded	as	Respondent	vide	the	Hon’ble	High	Court’s	Order	dat-
ed	05.06.2015.		

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:-

•	 The	matter	was	listed	on	05.04.2016,	06.04.2016	and	27.04.2016	but	nothing	much	was	
done	in	the	matter.		

8.10 Change India (Represented by Director A. Narayanan) Vs. Government of Tamil 
Nadu and Ors., W.P. 6915 of 2015, before the Hon’ble Madras High Court

•	 The	Petition	pertains	 to	 the	 effective	 implementation	of	 J.J.	Act,	 2000	 and	Tamil	Nadu	
J.J.	Rules,	2001,	 for	ensuring	proper	care	and	protection	of	 the	children	 through	proper	
implementation	of	ICPS;	filling	up	of	all	the	vacancies	of	the	Probation	Officers	and	Dis-
trict	Child	Protection	Officers	and	Establishment	of	Observation	Homes,	Special	Homes,	
Reception	Unit	and	Government	Childrens’	Home.		

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Nothing	happened	in	the	matter	during	the	year.	The	matter	was	last	listed	on	05.02.2016	
wherein	the	Hon’ble	Court	observed	that	no	further	orders	are	required	in	the	matter	as	
compliance	report	has	been	filed	by	the	State	Government	which	should	be	placed	before	
the	Juvenile	Justice	Committee	who	would	continue	to	monitor	the	different	aspects	till	all	
suggestions	are	implemented.	

8.11 Change India (Represented by its Director A. Narayanan) Vs. the Chief Secre-
tary to Government, Government of Tamil Nadu, W.P 21267 of 2014 before the 
Hon’ble Madras High Court

•	 This	Petition	was	filed	by	A.	Narayanan	(Change	India)	wherein	the	Petitioner	prayed	for	
directions	in	the	form	of	Mandamus	directing	the	Respondents	to	implement	strictly	Sec-
tion	34	(3)	of	J.J.	Act,	2000	as	amended	in	2006,	with	respect	to	all	Child	Care	Institutions	
whether	 run	by	NGOs	or	by	Government	Agencies	 such	as	Children	Homes,	Observa-
tion	Homes,	Reception	Units,	Orphanages	and	all	those	run	by	the	Commissionerate	for	
Welfare	of	Differently	abled,	Hindu	Religious	and	Charitable	Endowments	Department,	
Adi-Dravidar	and	Tribal	Welfare	Department	and	other	religious	bodies	in	Tamil	Nadu,	
within	a	fixed	time	frame	and	to	close	down	immediately	all	those	institutions	that	do	not	
fulfill	 the	 registration	criteria	and	violate	provisions	of	J.J.	Act	and	Rules.	The	Petition	
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further	prayed	for	ensuring	appropriate	adequate	and	systematic	rehabilitation	from	such	
closed	sponsorship	scheme,	uniting	them	with	their	families	and	extending	all	assistance	
for	continuation	of	their	education	through	neighborhood	schools.	

•	 The	NCPCR	was	 impleaded	as	Respondent	No.	7	 in	 the	matter	vide	 the	Hon’ble	High	
Court	Order	dated	22.08.2014.							

During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Vide	 order	 dated	 21.06.2016,	 the	Government	 Pleader	 assured	 the	Court	 that	within	 2	
months	the	process	of	filling	up	of	the	post	of	Chairperson,	SCPCR	shall	be	completed.	
The	Hon’ble	Court	granted	the	time	and	directed	that	in	case	the	time	schedule	is	not	ad-
hered	to,	the	concerned	Secretary	to	the	Government	shall	remain	present	in	the	Court.

•	 Vide	order	dated	02.09.2016,	the	Hon’ble	Court	was	of	the	view	that	the	appointment	pri-
ma	facie	appears	to	be	in	breach	of	the	Affidavit	furnished	in	the	Court	and	thus	directed	
to	produce	the	records	of	recruitment	process	for	scrutiny	by	the	Court,	where	the	Court	
will	examine	whether	suo moto Quo Warranto	petition	should	be	issued	questioning	the	
appointment	of	the	Chairperson	in	breach	of	the	sworn	Affidavit	of	the	State	Government.

•	 Vide	order	dated	04.11.2016,	the	Advocate	General	assured	the	Hon’ble	Court	that	he	will	
advise	the	Government	appropriately	and	expects	some	solution	to	the	position	they	are	
facing	i.e.	the	process	to	be	followed	while	filling	the	post	of	the	Chairperson.

•	 Vide	order	dated	02.01.2017,	the	statement	of	Advocate	General	was	taken	on	record	that	
the	State	Government	has	taken	considered	decision	to	recall	the	order	passed	for	appoint-
ing	the	Chairperson	to	TNSCPCR,	whereafter	the	fresh	applications	would	be	processed.	
Further,	it	was	pointed	out	that	Rules	under	JJ	Act	were	not	framed	by	the	State	Govern-
ment	to	which	the	Hon’ble	Court	directed	taking	of	urgent	steps	in	this	behalf.

•	 Vide	order	dated	10.03.2017,	the	matter	was	posted	for	1st	week	of	June,	2017	as	the	Re-
spondents	required	time	to	complete	the	process.

8.12 Sandeep Kumar Gupta Vs. Central Information Commission and Ors. CWP No. 
20953 of 2014 before the Hon’ble Punjab and Haryana High Court

•	 An	RTI	was	filed	regarding	information	relating	inter alia	to	the	educational	qualifications	
of	the	chairperson	and	members	of	NCPCR	of	all	persons	who	held	these	positions	since	
the	Commission	came	into	existence	alongwith	the	certified	copies	of	complaints	received	
against	Chairperson	and	Members,	their	assets	and	liabilities,	etc.	Besides,	the	RTI	also	
sought	details	regarding	a	particular	Child	Labour	Complaint	and	the	Complaints	of	child	
labour	in	the	State	of	Punjab/Haryana.

•	 The	response/reply	was	provided	to	the	applicant	and	was	also	allowed	to	inspect	the	re-
cords	as	the	records	were	voluminous.
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During	the	year,	the	following	developments	took	place	in	the	matter:

•	 Nothing	 much	 happened	 in	 the	 matter	 during	 the	 year.	 It	 was	 listed	 on	 12.05.2016,	
21.11.2016,	16.01.2017	but	was	adjourned	on	all	the	dates	as	the	Petitioner	did	not	appear	
in	the	matter	even	though	Ld.	Counsel	for	NCPCR	was	present.

8.13 Suo Moto Vs. State of Rajasthan & Ors., W.P (C) 99 of 2016 before the Hon’ble High 
Court of Rajasthan at Jaipur.

•	 The	division	bench	of	High	Court	of	Rajasthan	has	taken	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	rise	
in	incidents	of	suicides	being	committed	by	the	students	studying	at	various	coaching	insti-
tutions	in	Kota.	

•	 The	Commission	got	impleaded	itself	in	the	present	matter	on	23.08.2016	and	was	required	
to	appear	on	the	next	date	of	hearing	that	was	26.09.2016.

•	 The	case	was	subsequently	listed	for	09.11.2016,	19.01.2017,	16.02.2017,	20.02.2017	&	
03.03.2017.



Chapter-9
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Status of Complaints and Other Initiatives 

9.0	 NCPCR	made	a	unique	 initiative	 in	 the	month	of	August,	2016	with	 the	 launch	of	POCSO	
E-Box.	The	E-Box	was	introduced	by	the	Commission	as	an	additional	facility	to	enable	the	
children	to	lodge	Complaints	independently	to	NCPCR.	The	E-Box	is	displayed	prominently	
on	 the	Home	Page	 of	 the	Commission’s	Website.	Till	 31.03.2017,	 a	 total	 of	 287	 hits	were	
made	on	the	E-Box.	Out	of	these	hits,	35	cases	were	found	to	be	related	to	offences	covered	
under	POCSO	Act	2012.	NCPCR	reviews	the	progress	of	cases	covered	under	the	POCSO	Act,	
2012	on	weekly	basis	for	timely	action,	due	to	which	22	cases	out	of	35	were	disposed	off	till	
31.03.2017.	In	2	cases,	considering	the	gravity	of	the	complaints,	NCPCR	team	was	sent	for	
fact	finding	which	inquired	into	the	matter	and	timely	action	was	taken.		

Besides,	during	the	year	2016-17,	Grievance	Cell	received	1461	Complaints.	As	against	
this,	1790	Complaints	including	those	of	the	previous	years	were	processed	and	disposed	off	
(The	number	however,	does	not	include	Complaints	relating	to	RTE	and	Health).

Grievance Cell (excluding RTE and Health)
Status of Grievances during 2016-2017 

Fresh Complaints Received Complaints Closed (including both fresh and 
pending Complaints)

1461 1790

9.1 Some cases of successful interventions by the Commission during the year are 
briefed below:

9.1.1	 14 years	old	minor	belonging	to	SC	community	was	abused	and	threaten	by	villagers,	FIR	not	
registered	by	the	Police

 NCPCR	received	a	complaint	from	Distt.	Jaunpur	on	7.4.2016	regarding	a	14	years	old	boy	
belonging	to	SC	community	was	abused	and	thrashed	with	lathies	by	some	people	of	the	same	
village	on	which	FIR	was	not	being	registered	by	the	police.	The	Commission	took	cognizance	
of	the	matter	and	wrote	to	District	Magistrate,	Jaunpur	to	inquire	into	the	matter.	On	NCPCR’s	
intervention,	the	FIR	was	registered	and	after	finding	sufficient	evidence	against	alleged	ac-
cused	the	Charge	Sheet	was	filed	in	the	Court	on	2.5.2016.		Thus	within	a	month	of	NCPCR	
taking	up	the	matter	necessary	action	pertaining	to	the	case	was	taken	by	the	concerned	author-
ities	to	the	relief	of	the	complainant	and	the	victim.

9.1.2	 Abducted	on	the	pretext	of	marriage,	the	minor	was	safely	sent		to	the	family		

	 The	Commission	received	a	complaint	from	District	Dhar	of	Madhya	Pradesh	on	30/03/2016.	
According	to	the	complainant,	her	15	year	old	minor	daughter	was	kidnapped	on	the	pretext	
of	marriage.	The	Commission	took	cognizance	on	the	matter	and	wrote	to	District	Magistrate,	
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Dhar,	Madhya	Pradesh	to	trace	the	minor.	Based	on	the	rigorous	follow-up	by	the	Commission	
the	victim	was	recovered	from	the	accused	on	31.07.2016	and	her	statement	u/s	164	was	re-
corded.	The	minor	was	handed	over	to	her	father.	

9.1.3	 NCPCR	enabled	a	visually	challenged	minor	boy	to	pursue	his	dreams

 A	15-year-old	visually	challenged	boy	appeared	before	NCPCR	in	February	2017.	NCPCR	
promptly	contacted	CHILDLINE	and	also	wrote	to	Child	Welfare	Committee.	With	NCPCR's	
efforts,	 the	 boy,	who	was	 from	a	 place	 near	Nepal	 border	was	 repatriated	 to	 the	Antodaya	
Niketan	Home	with	 the	directions	of	CWC,	Kingsway	Camp,	Delhi.	The	Commission	also	
encouraged	the	boy	to	pursue	his	studies	further.	

9.1.4	 Return	of	a	minor	girl	to	her	home	in	Surguja	District	,	Chhattisgarh

 An	activist	of	Delhi	based	NGO	informed	the	Commission	in	June	2016	about	a	girl	of	Ch-
hattisgarh	residing	in	a	Children	Home	of	Dilshad	Garden,	Delhi.	It	was	informed	that	the	girl	
could	recall	her	home	town	and	other	vital	information	about	her	family.	NCPCR	immediately	
wrote	to	DM,	Surguja,	Chhattisgarh	to	make	necessary	arrangements	to	restore	the	girl	to	her	
parents.	With	the	efforts	of	NCPCR	the	girl	was	united	with	her	parents.

9.1.5	 Acid-attack	victim	of	a	Govt.	Senior	Secondary	School,	provided	Medical	attention	

 NCPCR	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	a	news	report	published	in	‘Tribune’,	Delhi	in	March,	
2016.	It	was	about	acid-attack	on	five	school	girls	from	Government	Senior	Secondary	School,	
Dera	Baba	Nanak,	Punjab.	The	Commission	wrote	to	SSP,	Gurdaspur,	Punjab	to	take	urgent	
appropriate	action	in	the	matter.	With	the	intervention	of	the	Commission	the	victims	had	since	
been	provided	adequate	medical	treatment	and	all	the	accused	were	arrested.	

9.1.6 Recovery	of	a	girl	kidnapped	from	Mandi,	Himachal	Pradesh

	 In	February	2016,	the	Commission	received	a	complaint	about	kidnapping	of	a	minor	girl	from	
Mandi,	Shimla.	NCPCR	wrote	to	Superintendent	of	Police,	Shimla	for	taking	suitable	action	
for	the	recovery	of	the	minor	girl.	The	girl	was	recovered	and	handed	over	to	her	parents	and	
three	kidnappers	were	arrested.

9.1.7	 Suo	moto	cognizance	of	the	news	paper	report	of	Times	of	India	dated	11.01.2017	‘Alleging	
theft,	passengers	strip,	assault	ill	girl	on	train’

	 NCPCR	took	suo	moto	cognizance	of	a	newspaper	report	alleging	theft	by	a	teenager	girl	and	
passengers	assaulting	and	striping	her	in	the	train	near	Agra.	A	team	of	NCPCR	went	to	inquire	
into	the	matter	on	13.01.2017	and	found	that	the	Tundla	police	kept	the	girl	in	jail	without	con-
firming	her	age.	NCPCR	team	met	the	girl	in	Firozabad	jail.	On	the	intervention	of	NCPCR,	
the	girl	was	released	from	the	jail	on	the	same	day.	She	was	counseled	and	sent	to	her	parents’	
custody.	
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9.1.8	 Complaint	of	gang sexual	assault	of	17	year	old	minor	in	Mewat

NCPCR	took	cognizance	of	a	complaint	of	gang	sexual	assault	of	a	17	year	old	minor	in	Me-
wat.	She	was	impregnated	due	to	the	forceful	sexual	assault	for	8-9	months	continuously.

	 An	inquiry	report	was	sought	from	SP,	Mewat	and	CWC,	Palwal.	Child	Welfare	Committee	
was	also	directed	to	take	care	of	newborn	of	the	victim	girl.	The	accused	were	arrested	and	an	
amount	of	Rs.	One	lakh	was	given	to	victim	as	compensation.	CWC	took	care	of	newborn	child	
and	followed	up	for	the	adoption	of	the	child.	

9.1.9	 Suo	moto	cognizance	of	the	news	paper	report	of	The	Shillong	Times	dated	01.10.2016	‘es?kky;

ds dsUnzh; fo?kky; esa vè;kid us fd;k Nk=k ls nq"deZ’

	 Member	(Law),	NCPCR	during	his	visit	to	Tura	town	in	Meghalaya	took	suo-moto	cognizance	
of	an	incidence	of	sexual	assault	of	a	minor	girl	by	Chemistry	Teacher	and	Principal	In-charge	
of	Kendriya	Vidyalaya.	The	Commission	promptly	intervened	in	the	matter	and	the	police	was	
asked	to	register	FIR	under	Sec.	6	&	7	of	POCSO	Act,	2012	and	to	arrest	the	accused.	The	
Police	 took	prompt	action	and	arrested	 the	accused	without	delay	and	due	procedure	of	 the	
POCSO	Act	was	also	followed	in	the	matter.

9.1.10	 Complaint	of	sexual	assault	of	a	minor	by	two	lady	cooks	in	Kasturba	Gandhi	Vidhyalaya	in	
Hisar.

The	Commission	took	cognizance	of	a	complaint	of	sexual	assault	of	a	minor	by	lady	cooks	in	
Kasturba	Gandhi	Vidhyalaya	in	Hisar.	A	team	of	NCPCR	visited	the	victim	and	recommended	
to	 the	district	administration	to	register	a	FIR	against	 the	accused.	The	matter	was	 inquired	
in	detail	and	security	of	the	child	was	ensured	by	follow-up	visits.	Allegations	of	the	victim	
against	two	lady	cooks	were	ignored	by	school	administration	for	a	long	time.	However,	the	
FIR	was	registered	with	Commission’s	intervention.

9.2 Other Initiatives:

9.2.1	 Meeting	of	South Asia	Initiative	to	End	Violence	against	Children	(SAIEVAC)

 A	three	day	meeting	of	South	Asia	Initiative	to	End	Violence	Against	Children	(SAIEVAC)	was	
held	in	New	Delhi	to	promote	child	rights	and	safety	and	security	of	children	in	the	SAARC	
region.	The	meeting	was	organized	by	MWCD	and	attended	by	representatives	from	various	
Ministries	and	delegates	from	across	the	SAARC	region.	A	presentation	on	the	activities	un-
dertaken	by	the	NCPCR	was	made	by	Chairperson,	NCPCR.	

9.2.2	 National	Plan	of	Action	for	Children	(NPAC),	2016

 MWCD	sought	comments/suggestions	of	NCPCR	on	draft	National	Plan	of	Action	for	Chil-
dren	(NPAC),	2016.	The	comments	of	NCPCR	on	the	four	identified	Key	Priorities	as	well	as	
overall	observations	on	the	draft	NPAC,	2016	were	sent	to	MWCD	on	21.04.2016.		
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9.2.3	 Foundation	Day	of	NCPCR	

	 NCPCR	celebrated	 its	 10th	 Foundation	Day	 on	 5th	March,	 2017	 at	 India	 International	Cen-
ter,	New	Delhi.	Sh.	Rajeev	Chandrasekhar,	Member	of	Parliament	was	the	Chief	Guest.	Ms. 
Ruhana	Khanna,	Child	Artist	in	TV	serials	also	participated.	Chairperson,	NCPCR	give	a	brief	
outline	of	 the	 achievements	by	 the	Commission.	A	 series	of	 cultural	programmes	on	Child	
Rights	by	children	from	various	NGOs	were	performed.	Winners	of	All	India	Short	Film,	Still	
Photography	and	Poster	Competition	were	awarded.	Screening	of	the	winning	short	film	was	
also	held	during	the	occasion.	

9.2.4	 Coordination	with	State	Commissions

	 As	per	the	CPCR	Act,	2005,	the	Commissions	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	have	been	consti-
tuted	in	almost	all	the	States	of	the	country	under	section	17	of	the	Act	and	are	functional.	

	 NCPCR	 and	 State	Commissions	 continue	 to	work	 towards	 protection	 of	 rights	 of	 children	
through	monitoring	of	effective	implementation	of	laws,	policies,	programmes	&	grievance	re-
dressal	mechanism.	NCPCR	created	a	common	platform	with	State	Commissions	to	deliberate	
on	various	issues	concerning	child	rights	and	share	information,	challenges	and	best	practic-
es;	to	collectively	suggest	strategies	to	strengthen	the	monitoring	process	as	mandated	in	the	
CPCR	Act.		

	 During	 the	 year	 2016-17,	NCPCR	 organized	 a	Conference	with	 the	 State	Commissions	 in	
September,	2016	at	Mumbai	to	obtain	synergy	and	smooth	coordination	between	Commissions	
while	 dealing	with	 the	Child	Rights	 issues	 and	 also	 shared	 common	 concerns,	 experiences	
and	best	practices.	The	views	were	shared	and	Members,	NCPCR	made	presentations	on	their	
respective	subjects.	The	consultation	at	Mumbai	also	resulted	in	formation	of	a	dynamic,	inter-
active	and	vibrant	WhatsApp	group	with	the	State	Commissions.	

	 Based	on	the	requests	of	State	Commissions	to	enhance	their	capacity	and	understanding	to-
wards	addressing	to	various	issues	relating	to	protection	of	child	rights,	NCPCR	developed	a	
Resource	Book	in	English	&	Hindi	in	collaboration	with	UNICEF	and	through	a	participative	
approach	with	the	State	Commissions	through	seeking	of	comments	and	consultative	meetings	
organized	at	NCPCR.

	 NCPCR	orgnaised	a	capacity	development	National	Workshop	on	‘Protection	of	Child	Rights’	
in	collaboration	with	UNICEF	on	17th	-18th	December,	2016	at	Gurugram,	Haryana	wherein	
Chairpersons,	all	Members	and	Member	Secretaries	of	State	Commissions	participated.	The	
Hon’ble	Justice	M.	Lokur,	Supreme	Court	of	India	was	the	Chief	Guest	on	the	occasion.	The	
Resource	Book	for	SCPCRs	was	released	by	his	Lordship	during	the	Inaugural	Session	of	the	
Workshop.

9.2.5	 Activities	carried	out	under	IEC

	 In	view	of	the	need	to	create	awareness	among	children	as	well	as	parents/guardians	and	gen-
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eral	public/community	about	child	rights,	awareness	generation	was	carried	out	during	the	year	
2016-17,	through:

•	 An	awareness	campaign	through	All	India	Radio	(FM	Rainbow	and	Vividh	Bharati)	was	un-
dertaken	from	13th-19th	May,	2016	(one	week)	against	substance	abuse	by	children	and	their	
use	in	carrying,	supplying,	smuggling	etc.	of	tobacco	products	and	other	intoxicants	under	
provisions	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	Act,	2015.	Subsequent-
ly,	a	similar	campaign	in	11	different	regional	languages	was	also	aired	on	above	said	Radio	
channels	between	12th	-18th	June,	2016.			

•	 Concerned	 about	 vulnerability	 of	 the	 children	 and	 increasing	number	 of	 cases	 of	 sexual	
abuse	of	children,	3	separate	radio	spots	were	aired	through	selected	private	FM	channels	of	
the	National	Capital	Delhi	from	23rd	May,	2016	for	a	period	of	one	week	for	creating	aware-
ness	about	the	legal	provisions	of	the	POCSO	Act,	2012.

•	 Advertisements	through	posters	on	the	POCSO	Act	were	carried	out	inside	the	coaches	of	
selected	Metro	trains	in	Delhi	for	one	month	from	26th	May	2016.	The	Metro	train	routes	
covered	under	this	campaign	included:	

	 •	 Dilshad	Garden	to	Rithala	(Red	Line)

	 •	 Dwarka	to	Noida	City	Centre	(Blue	Line)

	 •	 Dwarka	to	Vaishali	(Blue	Line)

	 •	 Jahangirpuri	to	Huda	City	Centre,	Gurugram	(Yellow	Line)

 

•	 2	Radio	spots	of	60	seconds	duration	having	narrations	by	girl	and		boy	child	along	with	
details	 of	 the	POCSO	e-box	produced	by	NCPCR	were	broadcast	 over	Vividhh	Bharti	
channel	(National)	on	37	stations	of	AIR	for	one	week	starting	from	26th	October	to	1st	
November,	2016.

•	 An	animation	film	of	60	seconds	 to	be	broad-
cast	on	various	TV	channels	was	prepared	and	
uploaded	 on	YouTube	 channel	 of	NCPCR	 for	
popularizing	POCSO	e-box.	

	 Further,	NCPCR	contacted	Cartoon	Channels	to	
broadcast	the	said	animation	film	pro	bono.	The	
film	was	aired	by	M/s	Turner	International	Company	on	their	POGO	and	Cartoon	Network	
Channels	for	a	period	of	3	months	from	21st	November,	2016. 



94

•	 NCPCR	organized	All	India	Short	Film,	Still	Photography	and	Poster	Competitions	after	
wide	publicity	in	national	dailies,	with	the	aim	to	recognize	the	creative	efforts	towards	
promotion	and	protection	of	Child	Rights.	Large	number	of	entries	were	received	from	all	
over	India	which	were	shortlisted	by	the	Jury	constituted	for	the	purpose	and	3	winners	
from	each	category	were	selected.	The	winners	were	awarded	during	the	celebration	of	
10th	NCPCR’s	Foundation	Day	on	5th	March,	2017.



Chapter-10
Rights of Children in North-

East Region
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Rights of Children in North-East Region

10.0 Introduction: 

	 North	East	is	the	eastern-most	region	of	India.	It	comprises	eight	States	of	Arunachal	Pradesh,	
Assam,	Manipur,	Meghalaya,	Mizoram,	Nagaland,	Tripura	and	Sikkim.	The	North-eastern	States	are	
practically	tribal	States.	The	region	is	generally	considered	to	be	a	backward	enclave	in	a	progressing	
economy	and	one	of	the	most	challenging	regions	of	the	country	to	manage.				

	 Concerning	the	issues	relating	to	children	of	North-East,	NCPCR	created	NE	Cell	in	the	Com-
mission	on	1st	December	2012	for	the	promotion	and	protection	of	child	rights	and	redressal	of	issues	
of	children	of	North-East	States	in	a	more	effective	and	efficient	manner.

10.1		 Major	Activities	undertaken	during	the	year	2016-17

	 The	Commission	visited	different	parts	of	the	north-east	region	from	time	to	time	to	promote	
and	protect	the	rights	of	children	and	carried	out	various	activities	including	meetings,	consul-
tations,	workshops	and	inspection	of	children	homes	etc.

10.1.1	 Meghalaya:	

	 NCPCR	Team	lead	by	the	Member	(Law)	and	the	Member	(Education)	visited	Meghalaya	on	
29th-30th	September,	2016:

i.	 NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	Meghalaya	SCPCR	organised	a	district	level	Workshop	on	Ju-
venile	Justice	Act,	POCSO	Act,	RTE	Act	and	Child	Rights	on	30th	September	2016	at	Ampati,	
Meghalaya.	The	Workshop	was	 attended	 by	 police	 officials,	 representatives	 of	NGOs	 and	
officials	of	Social	Welfare	Department	of	the	State.	The	Members,	NCPCR	attended	the	Work-
shop	and	oriented	the	participants	on	the	newly	enacted	JJ	Act.	

ii.	 The	Member	(Law),	NCPCR	took	cognizance	of	a	matter	of	sexual	assault	of	two	minor	girls	
in	Kendriya	Vidyalaya	by	the	School	Principal	and	Computer	Teacher	in	Tura,	Meghalaya.	On	
the	intervention	of	NCPCR,	the	FIR	was	registered	under	Sections	6	&	7	of	POCSO	Act,	2012	
and	Offenders	were	arrested	immediately.	

iii.	 The	 Members,	 NCPCR	 visited	 Girls	 Shelter	 Home,	 Aampati	 District	 of	 Meghalaya	 on	
30.09.2016	to	assess	the	situation	of	the	Home	and	directed	Superintendent	of	the	Home	to	
generate	awareness	on	Child	Rights	among	girls	of	the	Hostel	and	nearby	villages.	The	Team	
also	held	a	meeting	with	 the	District	Collector	and	officials	of	DCWO	and	DCPU	and	 re-
viewed	child	rights	issues.	The	team	also	interacted	with	children	and	made	them	aware	about	
Child	Rights,	NCPCR	and	Childline	Services	(1098).		
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The	Members,	NCPCR	also	visited	Girls	Children	Home	at	Tura	District,	Megha-
laya	and	found	irregularities	in	the	records.	The	Team	directed	the	Home’s	officials	to	main-
tain	records	according	to	the	JJ	Rules,	2016.

10.1.2	 Restoration	of	trafficked	tribal	girls	of	Assam	to	Punjab	and	Gujarat.

In	 pursuance	 of	 the	 directions	 of	Hon’ble	Minister	 of	Women	 and	Child	Development	 re-
garding	trafficking	of	31	tribal	girls	from	different	districts	of	Assam	to	Punjab	and	Gujarat,	
Member	(Law)	and	Member	(Education),	NCPCR	alongwith	Chairperson,	ASCPCR	interacted	
with	the	parents	of	trafficked	tribal	girls	from	Assam	to	know	their	willingness	to	visit	their	
children.	As	per	the	willingness	shown	by	the	parents,	4	parents	were	taken	to	Gujarat	and	2	
parents	were	taken	to	Patiala.	However,	none	of	the	parents	showed	their	willingness	to	take	
back	their	children.

10.1.3	 Assam	and	Manipur:

The	Member	(Law)	and	the	Member	(Education)	of	the	Commission	visited	Assam	and	Ma-
nipur	on	4th	-	5th	October	2016	and	held	meetings	with	various	State	Departments	and	other	
stakeholders.

 i. Review meeting on 4th October 2016 in Guwahati, Assam

	 A	review	meeting	under	the	Chairpersonship	of	the	Member	(Law)	and	the	Member	(Educa-
tion),	NCPCR	was	organised	by	the	Commission	on	4th	October	2016	in	Guwahati,	Assam	to	
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review	the	status	of	children	in	the	State.	The	meeting	was	attended	by	the	Director	of	Social	
Welfare	Department	of	Assam;	Secretary,	Minority	Welfare	Department;	Secretary,	Tribal	Wel-
fare	Department;	Deputy	Commissioner	 (Labour	Department)	Assam;	District	 level	 Stake-
holders	and	District	level	officers;	Members	of	the	Juvenile	Justice	Board;	Members	of	Child	
Welfare	Committees	and	Senior	Officials	of	administration.	During	the	meeting,	the	Member	
(Law)	sensitized	all	the	participants	on	important	sections	of	the	J.J.	and	POCSO	Acts.	The	
Director,	Social	Welfare	Department	and	Additional	Director	General	of	Police	were	asked	to	
distribute	copies	of	new	J.J.	Act,	2015	and	JJ	Rules,	2016	to	all	the	employees	of	their	depart-
ments,	and	to	ensure	proper	implementation	of	the	Act.	The	issues	like	registration	of	CCIs,	
use	of	substance	abuse	by	children,	eradication	of	child	labour,	training	of	stakeholders	and	
awareness	on	Child	Rights	were	also	discussed.			

	ii.	 Review meeting on 5th October 2016 in Imphal, Manipur

The	Member	(Law)	and	the	Member	(Education)	visited	Imphal	and	participated	in	a	meet-
ing	chaired	by	the	Principal	Secretary,	Social	Welfare	Department	of	Manipur	on	05.10.2016.	
The	issues	discussed	related	to	Child	Rights;	review	of	implementation	of	JJ	Act,	POCSO	Act	
and	RTE	Act;	 child	 trafficking;	 strengthening	of	 child	protection	agencies	and	 stakeholders	
and	public	hearing.	The	meeting	also	discussed	in	detail	the	modalities	for	organising	public	
hearings	with	concerned	authorities.	The	meeting	was	attended	by	different	Child	Protection	
Authorities	of	the	State.
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10.1.4	 Tripura	and	Mizoram

	 A	Team	led	by	the	Member	(Law)	and	the	Member	(Ed-
ucation),	 NCPCR	 visited	 Tripura	 and	 Mizoram	 from	
13th-15th	January,	2017	to	assess	the	situation	of	children	
of	the	displaced	Bru/Reang	primitive	Tribes.

	 The	Team	camped	for	two	days	in	relief	camp	in	the	inte-
riors	of	North	Tripura	in	Kanchanpur	District.	The	Team	
assessed	the	status	of	children	on	education,	health,	nu-
trition	and	other	issues	of	the	Bru/Reang	primitive	tribes	
staying	 in	 relief	 camps	 of	Naisingpara,	Ashapara	 and	
Hamsapar.	

	 During	the	visit,	the	Team	held	separate	review	meetings	with	the	Secretaries/Senior	Officials	
of	 State	Government	 of	Mizoram	 and	Tripura	 along	with	 district	 administration,	 on	 issues	
pertaining	to	Child	Rights	and	Child	Protection	Mechanisms	being	adopted	in	the	two	States.	
The	Meetings	were	held	with	Officials	of	State	Departments	of	Education,	SSA,	Social	Wel-
fare,	Home	Affairs,	Tribal	Affairs,	Minorities	Affairs	and	Labour	and	Employment.	The	issues	
regarding	out	of	school	children,	SABLA	scheme,	functioning	of	CCIs,	training	program	on	
substance	 abuse,	 repatriation	 and	 rehabilitation	 of	Bru/Reang	 displaced	 primitive	 tribe	 etc.	
were	also	discussed.

	 The	Team	also	visited	the	NRSTCs	Schools,	Anganwadi	Centers	and	Residential	Hostel	for	
Girls	and	interacted	with	children,	teachers	and	AWC	workers.		

	 The	Team	met	 the	Hon’ble	Governor	 of	Mizoram	 on	 14th	 January	 2017	 and	 discussed	 the	
issues	pertaining	to	rehabilitation	and	repatriation	of	children	of	Bru/Reang	displaced	primi-
tive	tribes,	currently	staying	in	relief	camps	of	Tripura.	The	Members,	NCPCR	appraised	the	
Hon’ble	Governor	regarding	their	observations	and	issues	flagged	with	the	State	Governments	
of	Mizoram	and	Tripura	in	review	meetings.	The	Members	also	shared	their	interim	recom-
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mendations	based	on	the	visits	to	Tripura	and	Mizoram	with	the	Hon’ble	Governor.	It	was	also	
requested	by	the	Members	that,	to	enable	creation	of	an	inclusive	environment	for	children,	
National	Flag	may	be	hosted	on	26th	 January,	2017	 in	 temporary	school	 (NRSTCs)	of	Bru/
Reang	Camps.	

Based	on	its	observations,	the	Team	made	recommendations	to	the	State	Governments	of	Tri-
pura	and	Mizoram. 

10.1.5	 Assam

	 The	Member	(Child	Health)	visited	Assam	form	18th	to	22nd	July	2016	to	assess	health	care	
facilities	for	children,	especially	in	tea	gardens.		

i.	 The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	along	with	Chairperson	and	Members	of	Assam	SCPCR	
attended	the	meeting	chaired	by	the	District	Collector,	Sonitpur	with	district	officials	of	Sonit-
pur,	Assam	on	19th	July,	2016	at	its	office.	The	main	agenda	of	the	meeting	was	to	discuss	
issues	of	child	trafficking,	child	labour	and	violations	of	rights	of	children	in	tea	gardens	of	As-
sam.	The	Meeting	was	also	attended	by	District	Education	Officer,	DCPO	and	representatives	
of	Tea	Garden	Association,	UNICEF	Assam	and	other	NGOs.	The	Member,	NCPCR,	shared	
the	concept	of	Child	Friendly	Villages	during	the	Meeting.

ii.	 Visit	to	Observation	Home	and	Children	Home

		 The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	along	with	a	team	visited	Observation	Home	for	Boys,	
Boko	to	assess	the	condition	of	children.	The	team	members	interacted	with	the	children	and	
staff	of	the	Home	and	assessed	various	facilities	of	the	Observation	Home.	

		 The	Team	visited	Jalukbari	State	Home	for	Women	and	Children	and	village	of	Kokrajhar,	As-
sam.	The	Team	held	discussions	with	children	and	villagers	on	various	aspects	of	Child	Rights	
and	their	protection	and	promotion.	

		 The	Team	visited	the	Children	Home	run	by	NEDAN	Foundation	and	held	a	meeting	with	
representatives	of	the	civil	society	organizations.	

iii.	 Meeting	with	Officials	on	Child	Friendly	Melas

		 The	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	attended	a	meeting	with	the	Director	of	Social	Welfare	
Department	organised	by	the	State	Child	Protection	Society	(SCPS)	of	Assam	and	held	dis-
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cussions	with	the	Mela	Committee	of	Poush	Mela,	Vishwabharti,	Shantiniketan	for	making	the	
Mela	Child	Friendly.	The	Member,	NCPCR	also	shared	the	concept	of	Child	Friendly	Village.	
“Handbook	on	Child	Rights’’	(in	Assamese)	and	“A	Report	on	Teacher’s	Training	Workshop	
on	Child	Rights”	were	released	during	the	meeting.

10.1.6	 State	level	Workshop	with	Adolescents	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights

	 NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	the	Assam	SCPCR	organised	a	two-days	State	level	Workshop	
with	Adolescents	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	Tea	Gardens	of	Assam,	with	focus	on	the	
Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951	at	District	Shivsagar,	Assam	on	29th	-30th	August,	2016.	The	broad	
aim	of	the	Workshop	was	to	identify	the	gaps	and	challenges	in	addressing	the	rights	of	chil-
dren	and	adolescents	in	tea	gardens	of	Assam	and	come	out	with	concrete	recommendations	
and	measures	to	ensure	the	survival,	development,	protection	and	participatory	rights	of	the	
children	and	adolescents	in	the	tea	gardens	of	Assam	and	also	that	the	mandates	of	the	Plan-
tation	Labour	Act,	1951	are	implemented	in	consonance	with	these	rights.	The	Workshop	was	
attended	by	150	children	from	tea	garden	areas	of	Assam.	

10.1.7	 Workshop	at	Guwahati

A	workshop	on	J.J.	Act,	2015	and	RTE	Act,	2009	was	organized	at	Shilpgram,	Assam	in	col-
laboration	with	the	Assam	SCPCR	for	NGOs/CSOs	running	children	homes	and	hostels	for	
children	in	Assam.	The	Workshop	was	attended	by	more	than	150	participants	which	included	
staff	of	NGOs	running	hostels	and	homes	for	children	in	the	State.	The	Member	(Law)	and	the	
Member	(Education),	NCPCR	also	participated	in	the	Workshop.

10.1.8	 National	level	Conference	on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	Tea	Plantation	of	Assam

	 NCPCR	in	collaboration	with	Assam	State	Commission	 (ASCPCR),	Department	of	Labour	
and	Employment,	Government	of	Assam	and	UNICEF	organized	a	National	level	Conference	
on	Protection	of	Child	Rights	in	Tea	Plantations	of	India,	with	focus	on	Assam	on	4th	–	5th No-
vember,	2016.	The	key	objectives	of	the	Conference	were	to:

	i.	 Converge	all	relevant	stakeholders	from	six	Tea	growing	States	of	India,	namely,	Assam,	Ker-
ala,	Tamil	Nadu,	Karnataka,	Tripura	and	West	Bengal.	

	ii.	 Deliberate	on	key	issues	impacting	child	rights	in	tea	
plantations	of	India;	

	iii.	 Develop	a	2	year	plan	to	address	the	issues	pertain-
ing	to	the	protection	of	child	rights	in	tea	plantations	
of	Assam.

	 During	 the	 Conference,	 the	 recommendations	 from	
the	 ‘State	Level	Workshop	with	Adolescents	 in	Tea	
Gardens	of	Assam’,	held	on	29-	30	August	2016	were	
presented	and	discussed.		
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10.1.9	 Third	Round	Table	Conference	of	North	Eastern	States	and	Sikkim	

	 NCPCR	was	represented	in	two-days	‘Third	Round	Table	Conference	of	North	Eastern	States	
and	Sikkim	on	Effective	Implementation	of	Juvenile	Justice	(Care	and	Protection	of	Children)	
Act,	2015	with	focus	on	rehabilitation	services	and	linkages	with	POCSO	Act,	2012	organised	
from	26th-27th	November,	2016	at	Guwahati,	Assam.	The	Conference	was	attended	by	the	Joint	
Secretary,	MWCD,	Judges	from	High	Courts	of	Guwahati,	Meghalaya,	Tripura,	Manipur,	rep-
resentatives	from	North	East	JJBs,	Police	Officers	and	persons	responsible	for	implementation	
of	JJ	Act,	2015.	The	Conference	was	jointly	organised	by	JJ	Committee,	Supreme	Court	of	
India,	Assam	High	Court,	UNICEF,	and	Assam	SCPCR.		

10.1.10 Recommendations	to	Commissioner/Secretary,	Dept.	of	Elementary	Education,	Assam	

	 On	the	basis	of	decisions	taken	in	the	Sub-Committee	meeting	of	the	Central	Advisory	Board	
on	Education	 (CABE),	held	 in	Guwahati	on	28.01.2017,	NCPCR	sent	 its	 recommendations	
to	the	Commissioner	&	Secretary,	Department	of	Elementary	Education,	Govt.	of	Assam	on	
03.02.2017	to	conduct	proper	mapping	of	Madarsas	and	children	in	Tea	Garden	areas;	to	amend	
Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951;	and	constitution	of	Madarsa	Board;	etc.	(Annexure-III).
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Recommendations

11.0 Introduction   

The	Commission,	as	per	the	CPCR	Act,	2005,	is	mandated	to	make	recommendations	to	the	
concerned	authorities	wherever	violations	of	Child	Rights	are	observed.	The	important	recommenda-
tions	made	by	the	Commission	during	the	year	were	as	follows:

11.1	 The	Member	 (Education)	participated	 in	 an	 ‘Inter-Ministerial	Consultation	on	Education	 in	
the	Union	Budget	2017-18’	organised	by	NITI	Aayog	under	the	Chairpersonship	of	Principal	
Advisor,	NITI	Aayog	on	20.03.2017.	During	the	Consultation,	the	Member	presented	and	sub-
mitted	a	document	on	NCPCR’s	vision	and	recommendations	on	the	inter-ministerial	conver-
gence.	The	detailed	recommendations	are	available	at	http://ncpcr.gov.in/recomendations.

11.2	 NCPCR	 organized	 a	 deliberation	meeting	 on	 ‘Devising	 Pathways	 for	 Re-engaging	 Out	 of	
School	Children’	on	4th-5th	April,	2016	at	Delhi.	The	meeting	was	held	in	collaboration	with	
MHRD	&	NCERT	and	was	attended	by	Members	of	CABE	Sub-committee	on	Out-of-School	
Children,	Secretaries,	Departments	of	Education	of	States/UTs,	representatives	from	SCERTs,	
Chairpersons/Members	from	SCPCRs	and	Ministry	of	Tribal	Affairs	etc.	The	key	recommen-
dations	framed	by	NCPCR	were	sent	to	CABE	Sub-committee	Members	and	all	SCPCRs	on	
01.08.2016.	The	same	were	also	sent	 to	Ministry	of	Labour	and	Employment.	The	detailed	
recommendations	are	available	at	http://ncpcr.gov.in/recomendations.

11.3	 NCPCR	forwarded	its	recommendations	to	Hon’ble	Minister	of	HRD	on	14.02.2017	on			vari-
ous	Child	Rights	issues	with	special	focus	on	Education	and	implementation	of	RTE	Act,	2009,	
in	North	Eastern	States	(Assam,	Mizoram,	Manipur,	Tripura	and	Meghalaya)	as	emerged	in	
review	meetings	held	by	the	Commission	in	the	respective	States.		(Annexure-	I)

11.4	 NCPCR	based	on	the	review	meetings	held	with	various	stakeholders	on	04.11.2016,		recom-
mended	to	Assam	Government	on	17.11.2016	on	various	issues	concerning	child	rights	with	
special	focus	on	Education,	Health	and	aspects	of	child	protection.	(Annexure-II)

11.5	 On	the	basis	of	decisions	taken	in	the	Sub-Committee	meeting	of	the	Central	Advisory	Board	
on	Education	 (CABE),	held	 in	Guwahati	on	28.01.2017,	NCPCR	sent	 its	 recommendations	
to	the	Commissioner	&	Secretary,	Department	of	Elementary	Education,	Govt.	of	Assam	on	
03.02.2017	to	conduct	proper	mapping	of	Madarsas	and	children	in	Tea	Garden	areas;	to	amend	
Plantation	Labour	Act,	1951;	and	constitution	of	Madarsa	Board;	etc.		(Annexure-III).

11.6	 NCPCR	in	connection	with	a	suo-motu	recommended	to	CBSE	to	exempt	the	children	of	mar-
tyred	soldiers	Sunil	Kumar	Vidhyarthi	from	appearing	in	the	ongoing	examinations.	Besides,	it	
was	also	recommended	that	CBSE	may	issue	a	circular	exempting	children	of	other	martyred	
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soldiers	also	from	the	ongoing	examinations	who	are	studying	in	schools	(Annexure-IV).

11.7	 NCPCR	took	cognizance	of	the	study	conducted	by	the	ASSOCHAM	highlighting	the	adverse	
effects	of	heavy	school	bags	that	children	have	to	carry	everyday	to	school	as	well	as	repre-
sentations	received	from	parents	in	this	regard.	NCPCR	recommended	to	Principal	Secretaries	
(School	Education/Education)	of	all	States/UTs	to	take	the	suggestive	measures	to	address	the	
problem	at	a	larger	level	(Annexure-V).

11.8 In	order	to	mobilize	impact	on	the	issue	of	‘Out	of	School	Children’	and	initiate	affirmative	
action	for	prevention	and	re-engagement	of	the	out	of	school	children,	the	Commission	recom-
mended	to	all	States	to	amend	their	Elective	Rules	of	the	Urban	Local	Bodies	and	Panchayat	
Raj	Institutions	(PRls),	to	make	a	mandatory	provision	for	every	candidate	desirous	of	contest-
ing	these	elections,	whose	children/wards	are	in	the	school	going	age	group	of	6-14	years,	to	
submit	a	signed	certificate	from	the	concerned	School's	Principal	that	their	ward/s	are	enrolled	
and	regular	in	attending	schools.	It	was	anticipated	that	such	an	amendment	would	facilitate	
increased	interaction	of	the	contesting	candidates	with	schools	and	enable	them	to	understand	
the	issues	faced	by	the	schools	(Annexure-VI).	

11.9 The	Commission	recommended	to	Hon’ble	Minister	of	Panchayati	Raj	and	State	Secretaries	to	
amend	elective	rules	of	urban	local	bodies	&	PRI	to	make	it	mandatory	to	send	their	children	
to	school	for	contesting	elections	(Annexure-VI).		

11.10 NCPCR	requested	to	Hon’ble	Minister	WCD	on	26.05.2016	that	the	Ministry	of	WCD	may	take	
up	through	State	Departments	of	Women	and	Child	Development	that	all	children	in	pre-prima-
ry	education	after	attaining	6	years	of	age	do	not	drop	out	and	become	a	part	of	primary	educa-
tion	system.	At	the	instance	of	NCPCR,	the	MWCD	wrote	to	Principal	Secretaries	(Education)	
of	all	States/UTs	to	direct	the	concerned	officers	of	the	States/UTs	Department	of	Women	and	
child	Development	to	mobilize	the	grass	root	functionaries	to	take	necessary	actions	for	sensi-
tizing	the	parents	and	Anganwadi	Workers	who	can	work	in	convergence	with	primary	school	
teachers	for	enrollment	of	children	in	primary	school	at	the	age	of	6	years	(Annexure-VIII).	

11.11	 In	order	to	equip	teachers	to	deal	with	the	cases	of	safety	of	children	and	child	rights	issues,	
NCPCR	suggested	to	the	National	Council	for	Teacher	Education	(NCTE),	to	include	‘Child	
Rights’	in	the	existing	curriculum	of	teacher-training.	The	suggestion	was	agreed	to	by	NCTE	
(Annexure-IX).

11.12	 NCPCR	recommended	to	Principal	Secretaries,	Education	of	all	States/UTs	to	direct	the	State	
Education	Boards	to	follow	the	guidelines	of	FSSAI	for	‘Making	available	Wholesome,	Nu-
tritious,	Safe	and	Hygienic	Food	to	School	Children	in	India’	to	prohibit	junk	food	in	schools	
(Annexure-X).		

11.13	 In	order	to	prevent	the	children	from	discontinuing	their	studies,	NCPCR	recommended	to	the	
Chief	Secretaries	of	all	States	that	children	of	such	families	who	lost	their	earning	member	and	
studying	in	private	schools	should	be	notified	under	EWS	category	as	per	section	2(d)	and	2(e)	
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of	RTE	Act,	2009.	The	provision	should	also	be	extended	to	children	of	deceased	soldiers	of	
defence	forces	as	well	(Annexure-XII).	

11.14	 The	Commission	took	suo-motu	cognizance	of	the	newspaper	reports	about	a	number	of	new-
born	deaths	reported	in	Jawaharlal	Nehru	Hospital,	Ajmer,	Rajasthan.	A	Team	led	by	Ms.	Rupa	
Kapoor,	Member	Child	Health,	NCPCR	visited	Ajmer	from	24th	to	26th	May,	2016	to	inquire	
into	the	matter.	The	Commission	sent	its	recommendations	to	the	State	Government	and	Dis-
trict	Administration	vide	letter	date	26/07/2016	to	take	necessary	measures	in	the	matter.	(An-
nexure-XVI)

	 		 An	Action	Taken	Report	was	 received	 from	 the	 Principal	 Secretary,	Department	 of	
Health,	Rajasthan	on	7/9/2016.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.

11.15	 NCPCR	took	cognizance	of	the	matter	of	trafficking	of	infants	in	West	Bengal	and	the	Member	
(Child	Health)	went	for	the	Inquiry	from	29th	and	30th	November’16.	Based	on	the	observa-
tions	during	course	of	the	Inquiry,	a	letter	was	sent	to	the	Chief	Secretary,	Government	of	West	
Bengal	along	with	the	recommendations	vide	letter	dated	09/12/2016.	(Annexure-XVII).
			 An	Action	Taken	Report	was	received	from	the	Chief	Medical	Officer,	North	24	Parga	
nas	on	21/12/2016.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.

11.16	 The	National	Commission	for	Protection	of	Child	Rights	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	a	news-
paper	report	about	death	of	12	children	in	Nagada	village,	located	in	the	forests	of	Odisha’s	
Jajpur	District.	A	team	led	by	the	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	along	with	Members	from	
Odisha	SCPCR	went	for	Inquiry	into	the	matter	from	9th-10th	August,	2016.	NCPCR	sent	its	 
recommendations	to	the	State	Government	vide	its	letter	dated	29/09/2016	(Annexure-XVIII).
	 A	report	was	received	from	District	Magistrate,	Jajpur,	Odisha.

11.17	 The	Commission	also	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	the	newspaper	report	of	death	of	26	chil-
dren	in	government	run	tribal	residential	school	in	Telangana	since	2014.	A	Team	led	by	the	
Member,	Child	Health,	NCPCR	visited	three	tribal	residential	schools	in	Khammam	District,	
Hyderabad	from	24th	to	25th	August,	2016.	The	Team	also	visited	two	residential	schools	for	
Girls	and	one	residential	school	for	Boys.	NCPCR	sent	its	recommendations	to	the	State	Gov-
ernment	vide	letter	dated	28/09/2016(Annexure-XIX).	
	 The	Action	Taken	Report	has	not	been	received	by	the	Commission.

11.18	 A	Team	led	by	the	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR,	visited	Varanasi,	Uttar	Pradesh	from	5th 
May	2016	to	7th	May,	2016	to	assess	condition	of	children’s	health,	Anganwadi	Centres,	Child	
Care	Institutions.	On	the	basis	of	Team’s	observations,	a	letter	was	sent	to	the	Chief	Secretary,	
Government	of	Uttar	Pradesh	on	06/06/2016	by	NCPCR	with	specific	recommendations	for	
AWCs/ICDS,	Child	Care	Institutions/ICPS	(Annexure-	XX). 

	 		 An	 Action	 Taken	 Report	 was	 received	 from	 the	 District	 Magistrate,	 Varanasi	 on	
17.08.2016.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.	

11.19	 The	Member	 (Child	Health)	 visited	Visakhapatnam	 and	Vijayawada	 from	 4th	 to	 6th	August	
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2016.	The	main	objective	of	the	visit	was	to	share	the	Child	Friendly	Mela	concept	with	the	
concerned	stakeholders	and	to	determine	whether	Krishna	Pushkaram	Mela	could	be	India’s	
first	Child	Friendly	Mela	at	Vijaywada	and	to	assess	the	situation	of	children	in	CCIs	and	An-
ganwadi	Centres.	NCPCR	sent	its	Recommendations	to	the	State	Government	vide	letter	dated	
20/09/2016	(Annexure-XXI).	The	Action	Taken	Report	has	not	been	received	by	the	Commis-
sion.

11.20	 A	Team	led	by	Member	(Child	Health),	NCPCR	visited	Assam	from	18th	July	to	22nd	July,	
2016.	The	purpose	of	the	visit	was	to	assess	the	situation	of	children	in	tea	gardens	in	the	State	
of	Assam.	NCPCR	 sent	 its	 recommendations	 to	 the	 State	Government	 vide	 its	 letter	 dated	
21/09/2016	(Annexure-XXII).	The	Action	Taken	Report	has	not	been	received	by	the	Commis-
sion.

11.21	 The	Commission	took	suo-moto	cognizance	of	the	newspaper	report	about	serious	breach	of	
security	in	Government	Observation	Home	situated	at	Suraj	Kund,	Meerut,	U.P.	A	team	led	by	
Member	(Law),	NCPCR	visited	the	said	Home	on	4.5.2016	to	enquire	into	the	matter.	Based	
on	the	observations	made	by	the	team,	the	Commission	sent	its	recommendations	to	Chief	Sec-
retary	vide	letter	dated	9.05.2016.	(Annexure-XXIII)

	 		 An	 action	 taken	 report	 was	 received	 from	 the	Women	Welfare	 Department,	 Uttar	
Pradesh	on	10.03.2017.	The	Report	was	found	to	be	satisfactory.

11.22	 Member	(Law),	NCPCR	visited	Karok	Observation	and	Juvenile	Home	for	Boys,	Jalpaigudi,	
Darjeling	and	Coochbergon	7.03.2017	and	took	cognizance	of	irregularities	found	at	the	Home.	
Based	on	the	observations	made	during	the	visit,	the	Commission	sent	its	recommendations	to	
Secretary,	Department	of	Women	and	Child	Development	and	Social	Welfare	 ,West	Bengal	
vide		letter	dated	17.3.2017	to	take	necessary	action	in	the	matter.

	 		 An	action	taken	report	was	received	from	the	State	Dept.	of	WCD	and	the	Report	was	
found	to	be	satisfactory	(Annexure-	XXIV).

11.23	 Member	(Law),	NCPCR	made	a	surprise	visit	to	Children	Home	run	by	Sanghmitra	Memorial	
Trust	at	Domohi,	Jalpaigudi,	West	Bengal	on	8th	March	2017.	It	was	found	that	that	children	
home	was	illegal	and	the	building	was	in	pathetic	condition.	The	Children	Home	did	not	have	
the	minimum	basic	amenities	required	for	the	children.	Based	on	the	observation,	the	Commis-
sion	sent	its	recommendations	to	the	district	administration	vide	letter	dated	17.03.2017	with	
the	directions	to	close	the	Home	(Annexure-XV).

	 		 An	action	taken	report	was	received	from	District	Magistrate	stating	that	the	Home	was	
being	closed.	

10.24	 Member	 (Law),	NCPCR	held	meetings	with	 various	 stakeholders	 in	Delhi	 regarding	Child	
Begging	 and	 sent	 recommendations	 to	 Chief	 Secretary	 and	 Lt.	 Governor	 vide	 letter	 dated	
19.07.2016	and	22.07.2016	to	take	suggestive	measures	to	address	the	problem	and	take	nec-
essary	action.	Action	taken	report	was	received	by	the	Commission					(Annexure-XXVI).
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Official Language 

12.0 Use of Official Language in Activities of the Commission

For	 proper	 implementation	 of	 the	 Official	 Language	Act,	 1963,	 Official	 Language	
Rules,	 1976	 and	 to	 encourage	 greater	 use	 of	 the	Official	Language	 in	 the	Commission,	 an	
Official	Language	Implementation	Committee	has	been	set	up	which	periodically	reviews	and	
assesses	the	progress	of	use	of	Hindi	in	Commission.

Hindi	Pakhwada	(fortnight)	was	organised	in	the	Commission	from	16th	-30th	Septem-
ber,	2016	during	which	Hindi	Dictation	(for	Group	‘D’	employees	only)	competition,	Hindi	
Essay	competition,	Hindi	Noting	and	Drafting	competition	and	Administrative	Glossary	and	
Administrative	Translation	competitions	were	organized	and	the	winners	thereof	rewarded.
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